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APPROXIMATE DATE OF COMMENCEMENT OF PROPOSED SALE TO THE PUBLIC: As soon as 
practicable after this Registration Statement becomes effective. 
 
     If the only securities being registered on this form are being offered 
pursuant to dividend or interest reinvestment plans, please check the following 
box. [ ] 
 
     If any of the securities being registered on this form are to be offered on 
a delayed or continuous basis pursuant to Rule 415 under the Securities Act of 
1933, other than securities offered only in connection with dividend or interest 
reinvestment plans, please check the following box. [X] 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
     If this form is filed to register additional securities for an offering 
pursuant to Rule 462(b) under the Securities Act, please check the following box 
and list the Securities Act registration statement number of the earlier 
effective registration statement for the same offering. [ ] 
 
     If this form is a post-effective amendment filed pursuant to Rule 462(c) 
under the Securities Act, check the following box and list the Securities Act 
registration statement number of the earlier registration. If the delivery of 
the prospectus is expected to be made pursuant to Rule 434, please check the 
following box. [ ] 
 
        CALCULATION OF REGISTRATION FEE UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 
 
 
 



  Title of each class of        Number of        Proposed maximum       Proposed maximum          Amount of 
     securities to be         shares to be      offering price per     aggregate offering        registration 
        registered             registered            share (1)               price                   fee 
 
                                                                                     
Common Stock, par value 
$0.01 per share, 
registered for resale by 
selling shareholders           3,397,909           $2.60 (1)               $8,834,564              $1,120 
 
 
(1)  Estimated in accordance with Rule 457(c) under the Securities Act of 1933, 
     as amended, solely for the purpose of calculating the registration fee. The 
     price shown is the closing price of the Common Stock on December 20, 2004, 
     as reported by the Nasdaq SmallCap Market. 
 
 
     THE REGISTRANT HEREBY AMENDS THIS REGISTRATION STATEMENT ON SUCH DATE OR 
DATES AS MAY BE NECESSARY TO DELAY ITS EFFECTIVE DATE UNTIL THE REGISTRANT SHALL 
FILE A FURTHER AMENDMENT WHICH SPECIFICALLY STATES THAT THIS REGISTRATION 
STATEMENT SHALL THEREAFTER BECOME EFFECTIVE IN ACCORDANCE WITH SECTION 8(a) OF 
THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933 OR UNTIL THE REGISTRATION STATEMENT SHALL BECOME 
EFFECTIVE ON SUCH DATE AS THE COMMISSION, ACTING PURSUANT TO SAID SECTION 8(a) 
MAY DETERMINE. 
 
 
 



 
 
 THE INFORMATION IN THIS PROSPECTUS IS NOT COMPLETE AND MAY BE CHANGED. NEITHER 
WE NOR THE SELLING SHAREHOLDERS MAY SELL THESE SECURITIES UNTIL THE REGISTRATION 
 STATEMENT FILED WITH THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION IS EFFECTIVE. THIS 
PROSPECTUS IS NOT AN OFFER TO SELL THESE SECURITIES AND IT IS NOT SOLICITING AN 
   OFFER TO BUY THESE SECURITIES IN ANY STATE WHERE THE OFFER OR SALE IS NOT 
                                   PERMITTED. 
 
 
                 Subject to Completion. Dated December 27, 2004 
 
 
 
 
                              DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. 
 
 
                     Up to 3,397,909 Shares of Common Stock 
 
 
 
 
 
     This prospectus relates to the offering for resale of up to 3,397,909 
shares of our common stock by the selling shareholders named herein (including 
2,091,422 shares that we may issue up on exercise of warrants held by such 
shareholders). 
 
     If any of the shares offered hereby are resold, we will not receive any of 
the proceeds which will go to the person who sells the shares. 
 
     Our common stock is currently traded on the Nasdaq SmallCap Market and the 
Boston Stock Exchange under the symbols "DCTH" and "DCT," respectively. On 
December 14, 2004, our common stock had a closing price of $2.90 per share. We 
also have outstanding warrants that we issued in connection with our public 
offering in 2000 that trade on the Nasdaq SmallCap Market under the symbol 
"DCTHW"; on December 14, these warrants had a closing price of $0.71. 
 
 Investing in our securities involves a high degree of risk. See "Risk Factors" 
  beginning on page 1 for factors you should consider before investing in our 
                                  securities. 
 
                            ----------------------- 
 
                      Neither the Securities and Exchange 
 Commission nor any state securities commission has approved or disapproved of 
these securities or passed upon the adequacy or accuracy of this prospectus. Any 
             representation to the contrary is a criminal offense. 
 
                            ----------------------- 
 
            The date of this prospectus is __________________. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
FOR CALIFORNIA INVESTORS 
 
     The offering of our Common Stock in 2003 was approved in California on the 
basis of a limited offering qualification. Investors who are residents of 
California must meet a "super suitability" standard of not less than $250,000 
liquid net worth (exclusive of home, home furnishings and automobiles), plus 
$65,000 gross annual income or $500,000 liquid net worth of $1,000,000 net worth 
(inclusive of home, home furnishings and automobiles) or $200,000 gross annual 
income. We did not have to demonstrate compliance with some or all of the merit 
regulations of the California Department of Corporations, as found in Title 10, 
California Code of Regulations, Rule 260.140 et seq. 
 
     Residents of the State of California will be unable to sell shares of 
common stock they purchase in this offering, and investors residing in all other 
states will be unable to sell shares of common stock they purchase in this 
offering to California residents, pursuant to exemptions for secondary trading 
available under California Corporations Code Section 25104(h), as such 
exemptions have been withheld. However, secondary sales may be made to 
purchasers who meet the "super suitability" standards or there may be other 
exemptions to cover private sales by the bona fide owners of our securities for 
such owners' own account without advertising and without being effected by or 
through a broker-dealer in a public offering. 
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     No dealer, salesman or other person has been authorized to give any 
information or to make any representations other than those contained or 
incorporated in this prospectus. If given or made, such information or 
representations must not be relied upon as having been authorized by Delcath 
Systems, Inc., by the selling security holders or by any other person deemed to 
be an underwriter. Neither the delivery of this prospectus nor any sale made 
hereunder shall under any circumstances create an implication that the 
information contained herein is correct as of any time subsequent to the date 
hereof or that there has been no change in the affairs of Delcath Systems, Inc. 
since the date hereof. This prospectus does not constitute an offer to sell or a 
solicitation of an offer to buy the common stock covered by this prospectus by 
anyone in any jurisdiction in which such offer or solicitation is not authorized 
or in which the person making such offer or solicitation is not qualified to do 
so or to anyone to whom it is unlawful to make such offer or solicitation. 
 
     In this prospectus, "Delcath," "we," "us" and "our" refer in each case to 
Delcath Systems, Inc. 
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                                  RISK FACTORS 
 
     You should consider carefully the following factors, as well as the other 
information set forth in this prospectus, prior to making an investment in our 
securities. If any of the following risks and uncertainties actually occur, our 
business, financial condition or operating results may be materially and 
adversely affected. In this event, the trading price of our securities may 
decline and you may lose part or all of your investment. 
 
Risks Related to Our Business and Financial Condition 
 
     The following factors relate to risks that are material to our business and 
financial condition. If any of the possible events we describe below turns out 
to be the case, our business may be adversely affected and we may be forced to 
cease or curtail our operations which may result in the loss of your entire 
investment. 
 
     Our entire focus has been the development and commercialization of the 
     Delcath system. 
 
     The Delcath system, an enabling technology for the isolation of various 
organs in the body to permit the delivery of otherwise unacceptably toxic doses 
of drugs, is our only product. If the Delcath system fails as a commercial 
product, we have no other products to sell. 
 
     Continuing losses may exhaust our capital resources. We have no revenue to 
date, a substantial accumulated deficit, recurring operating losses and negative 
cash flow. 
 
     We expect to incur significant and increasing losses while generating 
minimal revenues over the next few years. From our inception on August 5, 1988 
through December 31, 2003, we have incurred cumulative losses of $18.2 million 
which were principally incurred in connection with our product development 
efforts. For the years ended December 31, 2002 and December 31, 2003, we 
incurred net losses of $1.8 million and $2.3 million, respectively, and for the 
nine months ended September 30, 2003 and September 30, 2004, we incurred net 
losses of $1.7 million and $2.4 million, respectively. 
 
     We have funded our operations through a combination of private placements 
of our securities and through the proceeds of our public offerings in 2000 and 
2003. Please see the detailed discussion of our various sales of securities 
described in Note 2 to our 2003 financial statements that are included in our 
Annual Report on Form 10-KSB for the year ended December 31, 2003. In addition, 
we received net proceeds of approximately $5.6 million from private placements 
we completed in 2004 and approximately $2.1 on exercise of warrants and options 
in 2004 through December 15, 2004. 
 
     If we continue to incur losses we may exhaust our capital resources. As of 
December 15, 2004, we had cash and cash equivalents and short term investments 
of $7.4 million. 
 
     We will likely need additional funding to complete our planned clinical 
     trials and our efforts to raise additional financing may be unsuccessful. 
 
     Our resources may not be sufficient to enable us to complete our Phase III 
clinical trials and obtain FDA premarket approval for the use of doxorubicin 
with our Delcath system because of unanticipated delays or expenses, increased 
regulatory requirements by the FDA or other factors which we cannot foresee or 
control. If we do not obtain any financing that we may require, we will not be 
able to complete Phase III clinical trials or obtain FDA premarket approval for 
the use of doxorubicin with the Delcath system. Our ability to complete the 
Phase III clinical trials could be lessened to the extent we devote assets to 
clinical trials using melphalan with the Delcath system. 
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     If we do not raise any additional capital that may be required to 
     commercialize the Delcath system, our potential to generate future revenues 
     will be significantly limited even if we receive FDA premarket approval. 
 
     Our current resources may not be sufficient to complete Phase III clinical 
trials using doxorubicin or to complete clinical trials using melphalan and will 
be insufficient to fund the costs of commercializing the Delcath system which 
will be significant. We have no commitments for any additional financing. If we 
are unable to obtain additional financing as needed, we will not be able to sell 
the system commercially. 
 
Risks Related to FDA and Foreign Regulatory Approval 
 
     The following factors relate to risks that are material to obtaining FDA 
and foreign regulatory approval. If any of the events we describe below turns 
out to be the case, our business may be adversely affected and we may be forced 
to cease or curtail our operations which may result in the loss of your entire 
investment. 
 
     If the FDA refuses to grant premarket approval or limits the circumstances 
     under which the Delcath system may be used, our ability to market the 
     Delcath system will be greatly reduced. 
 
     Premarket approval requires a determination by the FDA that the data 
developed by our clinical trials show that the use of doxorubicin or melphalan 
in our system is safe and effective in the treatment of primary liver cancer and 
melanoma which has spread to the liver. The FDA requires that we demonstrate, 
for each of primary liver cancer and metastatic melanoma, in a statistically 
rigorous manner, increased patient survival times against a control group before 
it will approve our application for premarket approval. Even if regulatory 
approval is granted, the approval may limit the uses for which the Delcath 
system may be marketed. If we fail to obtain FDA premarket approval, we will not 
be able to market the Delcath system. Additionally, if we obtain FDA premarket 
approval with substantial limitations on uses of the Delcath system, our ability 
to market the system could be significantly reduced. 
 
     If we do not obtain FDA premarket approval, we may not be able to export 
     the Delcath system to foreign markets, which will limit our sales 
     opportunities. 
 
     If the FDA does not approve our application for premarket approval for the 
Delcath system, we will not be able to export the Delcath system from the United 
States for marketing abroad unless approval has been obtained from one of a 
number of developed nations. We have not begun to seek foreign regulatory 
approval and may not be able to obtain approval from one or more countries where 
we would like to sell the Delcath system. If we are unable to market the Delcath 
system internationally because we are not able to obtain required approvals, our 
international market opportunity will be materially limited. 
 
     Because of our limited experience, conduct of clinical trials and obtaining 
     FDA premarket approval could be delayed. 
 
     We have experienced and may continue to experience delays in conducting and 
completing required clinical trials, caused by many factors, including our 
limited experience in arranging for clinical trials and in evaluating and 
submitting the data gathered from clinical trials, in designing trials to 
conform to the trial protocols authorized by the FDA, in complying with the 
requirements of institutional review boards at the sites where the trials may be 
conducted and in identifying clinical test sites and sponsoring physicians. 
Completion of our clinical trials will also depend on the ability of the 
clinical test sites to identify patients to enroll in the clinical trials. The 
trials may also take longer to complete because of difficulties we may encounter 
in entering into agreements with clinical testing sites to conduct the trials. 
Any significant delay in completing clinical trials or in the FDA's responding 
to our submission or a requirement by the FDA for us to conduct additional 
trials would delay the commercialization of the Delcath system and our ability 
to generate revenues. 
 
 
                                      -2- 
 
 



 
 
 
 
     Third-party reimbursement may not be available to purchasers of the Delcath 
     system or may be inadequate. 
 
     Physicians, hospitals and other health care providers may be reluctant to 
purchase our system if they do not receive substantial reimbursement for the 
cost of the procedures using our products from third-party payors, including 
Medicare, Medicaid and private health insurance plans. 
 
     Because the Delcath system currently is characterized by the FDA as an 
experimental device, Medicare, Medicaid and private health insurance plans will 
not reimburse its use in the United States. We will not begin to seek to have 
third-party payors reimburse the cost of the Delcath system until after its use 
is approved by the FDA. Each third-party payor independently determines whether 
and to what extent it will reimburse for a medical procedure or product. 
Third-party payors in the United States or abroad may decide not to cover 
procedures using the Delcath system. Further, third-party payors may deny 
reimbursement if they determine that the Delcath system is not used in 
accordance with established payor protocols regarding cost effective treatment 
methods or is used for forms of cancer or with drugs not specifically approved 
by the FDA. 
 
     New products are under increased scrutiny as to whether or not they will be 
covered by the various healthcare plans and the level of reimbursement which 
will be applicable to respective covered products and procedures. A third-party 
payor may deny reimbursement for the treatment and medical costs associated with 
the Delcath system, notwithstanding FDA or other regulatory approval, if that 
payor determines that the Delcath system is unnecessary, inappropriate, not cost 
effective, experimental or is used for a non-approved indication. 
 
Risks Related to Manufacturing, Commercialization and Market Acceptance of the 
Delcath System 
 
     We obtain necessary components for the Delcath system from sole-source 
     suppliers. Because manufacturers must demonstrate compliance with FDA 
     requirements, if our present suppliers fail to meet such requirements or if 
     we change any supplier, the successful completion of the clinical trials 
     and/or the commercialization of the Delcath system could be jeopardized. 
 
     We must ensure that the components of the Delcath system are manufactured 
in accordance with manufacturing and performance specifications of the Delcath 
system on file with the FDA and with drug and device good manufacturing practice 
requirements. Many of the components of the Delcath system are manufactured by 
sole source suppliers. If any of our suppliers fails to meet our needs, or if we 
need to seek an alternate source of supply, we may be forced to suspend or 
terminate our clinical trials. Further, if we need a new source of supply after 
commercial introduction of the Delcath system, we may face long interruptions in 
obtaining necessary components, which could jeopardize our ability to supply the 
Delcath system to the market. 
 
     We do not have any contracts with suppliers for the manufacture of 
     components for the Delcath system. If we are unable to obtain an adequate 
     supply of the necessary components, we may not be able timely to complete 
     our clinical trials. 
 
     We do not have any contracts with suppliers for the manufacture of 
components for the Delcath system. Certain components are available from only a 
limited number of sources. To date, we have only had components of the Delcath 
system manufactured for us in small quantities for use in pre-clinical studies 
and clinical trials. We will require significantly greater quantities to 
commercialize the product. If we are unable to obtain adequate supplies of 
components from our existing suppliers or need to switch to an alternate 
supplier, commercialization of the Delcath system could be delayed. 
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     Because of our limited experience in marketing products and our lack of 
adequate personnel to market and sell products, we may not be successful in 
marketing and selling the Delcath system even if we receive FDA premarket 
approval. 
 
     We have not previously sold, marketed or distributed any products and 
currently do not have the personnel, resources, experience or other capabilities 
to market the Delcath system adequately. Our success will depend upon our 
ability to attract and retain skilled sales and marketing personnel. Competition 
for sales and marketing personnel is intense, and we may not be successful in 
attracting or retaining such personnel. Our inability to attract and retain 
skilled sales and marketing personnel could adversely affect our business, 
financial condition and results of operations. 
 
     Market acceptance of the Delcath system will depend on substantial efforts 
     and expenditures in an area with which we have limited experience. 
 
     Market acceptance of the Delcath system will depend upon a variety of 
factors including whether our clinical trials demonstrate a significant 
reduction in the mortality rate for the kinds of cancers treated on a 
cost-effective basis, our ability to educate physicians on the use of the 
Delcath system and our ability to convince healthcare payors that use of the 
Delcath system results in reduced treatment costs to patients. We have only 
limited experience in these areas and we may not be successful in achieving 
these goals. Moreover, the Delcath system replaces treatment methods in which 
many hospitals have made a significant investment. Hospitals may be unwilling to 
replace their existing technology in light of their investment and experience 
with competing technologies. Many doctors and hospitals are reluctant to use a 
new medical technology until its value has been demonstrated. As a result, the 
Delcath system may not gain significant market acceptance among physicians, 
hospitals, patients and healthcare payors. 
 
     Rapid technological developments in treatment methods for liver cancer and 
     competition with other forms of liver cancer treatments could result in a 
     short product life cycle for the Delcath system. 
 
     Competition in the cancer treatment industry, particularly in the markets 
for systems and devices to improve the outcome of chemotherapy treatment, is 
intense. The Delcath system competes with all forms of liver cancer treatments 
that are alternatives to the "gold standard" treatment of surgical resection. 
Many of our competitors have substantially greater resources, especially 
financial and technological. In addition, some of our competitors have 
considerable experience in conducting clinical trials and other regulatory 
procedures. These competitors are developing systems and devices to improve the 
outcome of chemotherapy treatment for liver cancer. If these competitors develop 
more effective or more affordable products or treatment methods, our 
profitability will be substantially reduced and the Delcath system could have a 
short product life cycle. 
 
Risks Related to Patents, Trade Secrets and Proprietary Rights 
 
     Our success depends in large part on our ability to obtain patents, 
     maintain trade secret protection and operate without infringing on the 
     proprietary rights of third parties. 
 
     Because of the length of time and expense associated with bringing new 
medical devices to the market, the healthcare industry has traditionally placed 
considerable emphasis on patent and trade secret protection for significant new 
technologies. Litigation may be necessary to enforce any patents issued or 
assigned to us or to determine the scope and validity of third-party proprietary 
rights. Litigation could be costly and could divert our attention from our 
business. If others file patent applications with respect to inventions for 
which we already have patents issued to us or have patent applications pending, 
we may be forced to participate in interference proceedings declared by the 
United States Patent and Trademark Office to determine priority of invention, 
which could also be costly and could divert our attention from our business. If 
a third party violates our intellectual property rights, we may be unable to 
enforce our rights 
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because of our limited resources. Use of our limited funds to defend our 
intellectual property rights may also affect our financial condition adversely. 
 
Risks Related to Products Liability 
 
     We do not currently carry products liability insurance and we may not be 
able to acquire sufficient coverage in the future to cover large claims. 
 
     Clinical trials, manufacturing and product sales may expose us to liability 
claims from the use of the Delcath system. Though participants in clinical 
trials are generally required to execute consents and waivers of liability, they 
may still be able to assert products liability claims against us. In connection 
with our clinical trials in Australia, we have obtained a liability policy 
providing $5 million coverage for claims that might be asserted by participants 
in those trials. Claims for damages, whether or not successful, could cause 
delays in the clinical trials and result in the loss of physician endorsement. A 
successful products liability claim or recall would have a material adverse 
effect on our business, financial condition and results of operations. 
 
Risks Related to an Investment in Our Securities 
 
     The following factors relate to risks that are material to an investment in 
our common stock. Any of these factors could result in lowering the market value 
of our common stock and our warrants. 
 
     There is a relatively limited public float of our common stock and of our 
publicly-traded warrants. Because of this, trades of relatively small amounts of 
our common stock can have a disproportionate effect on the market price for our 
common stock. The market price of our common stock has historically been 
volatile. 
 
     Of our outstanding common stock, approximately 90% (including the shares 
that could be sold by the selling security holders named herein and in other 
registration statements we have filed under the Securities Act of 1933 covering 
the resale of shares of our common stock) can be considered to be in the public 
float. The term "public float" refers to shares freely and actively tradeable on 
the Nasdaq Small Cap Market and/or the Boston Stock Exchange and not 
beneficially owned by officers, directors or affiliates, as such term is defined 
under the Securities Act. However, because of the relatively significant number 
of shares held by the investors in our private placements in 2004, the sale of 
shares by one or more of such investors could have a disproportionate effect on 
the market price for our common stock. As a result, the market price of our 
common stock can be volatile. 
 
     The number of shares eligible for future sale may cause the market price of 
     our common stock to be below the level it otherwise would. 
 
     The potential for sales of substantial amounts of our common stock, or 
"equity overhang," could adversely affect the market price of our common stock. 
As of December 15, 2004, 15,108,085 shares of our common stock were outstanding. 
All of these shares (including the shares that could be sold by the selling 
security holders named herein and in other registration statements we have filed 
under the Securities Act of 1933 covering the resale of shares of our common 
stock) are freely tradable without restriction or further registration under the 
Securities Act. However, the shares of our common stock outstanding and held by 
our affiliates are subject to certain limitations on resale without registration 
under the Securities Act. These shares are eligible for sale in compliance with 
Rule 144. Rule 144 provides volume and manner of sale restrictions and holding 
periods, which expire after the holder of our common stock ceases to meet the 
definitions of affiliate. 
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     In addition, we may issue substantial amounts of common stock upon exercise 
of options outstanding under our stock option plans which are designed 
principally to retain the services of our key employees. 
 
     Sales of substantial amounts of common stock or the perception that such 
sales could occur, could have an adverse effect on prevailing market prices for 
our common stock and our publicly-traded warrants. 
 
     Anti-takeover provisions in our certificate of incorporation and by-laws 
     and under Delaware law and our stockholder rights agreement may reduce the 
     likelihood of a potential change of control. 
 
     Provisions of our certificate of incorporation, by-laws and Delaware law 
may have the effect of discouraging, delaying or preventing a change in control 
of us or unsolicited acquisition proposals that a stockholder might consider 
favorable. These include provisions: 
 
     o    providing for a classified board and permitting the removal of a 
          director only for cause; 
 
     o    authorizing the board of directors to fill vacant directorships or 
          increase the size of our board of directors; and 
 
     o    subjecting us to the provisions of Section 203 of the Delaware General 
          Corporate Law, which provides that a Delaware corporation may not 
          engage in any of a broad range of business combinations with a person 
          or entity who owns 15% or more of the outstanding voting stock of that 
          company for a period of three years from the date the person or entity 
          became an interested stockholder unless (a) prior to such time the 
          board of directors of the corporation approved either the business 
          combination or the transaction which resulted in the stockholder's 
          becoming an interested stockholder or (b) upon consummation of the 
          transaction which resulted in the stockholder's becoming an interested 
          stockholder, the interested stockholder owned at least 85% of the 
          voting stock of the corporation outstanding at the time the 
          transaction commenced or (c) at or subsequent to such time the 
          business combination is approved by the board of directors and 
          authorized at an annual or special meeting of stockholders by the 
          affirmative vote of at least 66 2/3% of the outstanding voting stock 
          not owned by the interested stockholder. 
 
     Furthermore, our board of directors has the authority to issue shares of 
preferred stock in one or more series and to fix the rights and preferences of 
the shares of any such series without stockholder approval. Any series of 
preferred stock is likely to be senior to the common stock with respect to 
dividends, liquidation rights and, possibly, voting rights. Our board's ability 
to issue preferred stock may have the effect of discouraging unsolicited 
acquisition proposals, thus adversely affecting the market price of our common 
stock and warrants. 
 
     We also have a stockholder rights agreement which could have the effect of 
substantially increasing the cost of acquiring us unless our board of directors 
supports the transaction even if the holders of a majority of our common stock 
are in favor of the transaction. 
 
     Our common stock is listed on the Nasdaq SmallCap Market. If we fail to 
     meet the requirements of the Nasdaq Stock Market for continued listing, our 
     common stock could be delisted. 
 
     Our common stock is currently listed on the Nasdaq SmallCap Market. To keep 
such listing, we are required to maintain: (i) a minimum bid price of $1.00 per 
share, (ii) a certain public float, (iii) a certain number of round lot 
shareholders and (iv) one of the following: a net income from continuing 
operations (in the latest fiscal year or two of the three last fiscal years ) of 
at least $500,000, a market value of listed securities of at least $35 million 
or a stockholders' equity of at least $2.5 million. At times, we have not met 
one or more of these criteria. If we do not meet all of the applicable criteria, 
our common stock could be delisted from the Nasdaq SmallCap Market. 
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     If our common stock is delisted from the Nasdaq SmallCap Market, we may be 
     subject to the risks relating to penny stocks. 
 
     If our common stock were to be delisted from trading on the Nasdaq SmallCap 
Market and the trading price of the common stock remains below $5.00 per share 
on the date the common stock were delisted, trading in our common stock would 
also be subject to the requirements of certain rules promulgated under the 
Exchange Act. These rules require additional disclosure by broker-dealers in 
connection with any trades involving a stock defined as a penny stock and impose 
various sales practice requirements on broker-dealers who sell penny stocks to 
persons other than established customers and accredited investors, generally 
institutions. The additional burdens imposed upon broker-dealers by such 
requirements may discourage broker-dealers from effecting transactions in 
securities that are classified as penny stocks, which could severely limit the 
market price and liquidity of such securities and the ability of purchasers to 
sell such securities in the secondary market. 
 
     A penny stock is defined generally as any non-exchange listed equity 
security that has a market price of less than $5.00 per share, subject to 
certain exceptions. 
 
     California investors may not be able to resell the securities. 
 
     Our public offering in 2003 was approved in California on the basis of a 
limited offering qualification. Investors who are residents of California must 
meet a "super suitability" standard of not less than $250,000 liquid net worth 
(exclusive of home, home furnishings and automobiles), plus $65,000 gross annual 
income or $500,000 liquid net worth or $1,000,000 net worth (inclusive of home, 
home furnishings and automobiles) or $200,000 gross annual income. We did not 
have to demonstrate compliance with some or all of the merit regulations of the 
California Department of Corporations, as found in Title 10, California Code of 
Regulations, Rule 260.140 et seq. 
 
     Residents of the State of California may be unable to sell shares of common 
stock they purchase in this offering, and investors residing in all other states 
may be unable to sell shares of common stock they purchase in this offering to 
California residents, pursuant to exemptions for secondary trading available 
under California Corporations Code Section 25104(h), as such exemptions have 
been withheld. However, secondary sales may be made to purchasers who meet the 
"super suitability" standards or there may be other exemptions to cover private 
sales by the bona fide owners of our securities for such owners' own account 
without advertising and without being effected by or through a broker-dealer in 
a public offering. 
 
                SPECIAL NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS 
 
     Certain statements in this prospectus and in the documents incorporated 
herein by reference, including statements of our expectations, intentions, 
plans, objectives and beliefs, are "forward-looking statements," within the 
meaning of Section 21E of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, that are subject 
to certain events, risks and uncertainties that may be outside our control. 
These forward-looking statements may be identified by the use of words such as 
"expects," "anticipates," "intends," "plans" and similar expressions. They 
include statements of our future plans and objectives for our future operations 
and statements of future economic performance, information regarding our 
expected growth, our capital budget and future capital requirements, the 
availability of funds and our ability to meet future capital needs, the 
realization of our deferred tax assets and the assumptions described in this 
prospectus and in the documents incorporated herein by reference underlying such 
forward-looking statements. Actual results and developments could differ 
materially from those expressed in or implied by such statements due to a number 
of factors, including those described in the context of such forward-looking 
statements, our ability to achieve operating efficiencies, industry pricing and 
technology trends, evolving industry standards, domestic and international 
regulatory matters, general economic and business conditions, the strength and 
financial resources of our competitors, our ability to find and retain skilled 
personnel, the political and economic 
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climate in which we conduct operations, the risks discussed in "Risk Factors" 
and other risk factors described from time to time in our other documents and 
reports filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission. We do not assume any 
responsibility to update any of our forward-looking statements regardless of 
whether factors change as a result of new information, future events or for any 
other reason. We advise you to review any additional disclosures we make in our 
Form 10-KSB, Form 10-QSB and Form 8-K reports filed with the SEC. 
 
                                  OUR BUSINESS 
 
 
General 
 
     Since our founding in 1988, we have been a development stage company 
engaged primarily in developing a drug-delivery system which is designed to 
isolate the liver from the general circulatory system and to administer 
chemotherapy and other therapeutic agents directly to the liver. Our objectives 
are to establish the use of the Delcath system as the standard technique for 
delivering chemotherapy agents to the liver and to expand the Delcath technology 
so that it may be used in the treatment of other liver diseases and of cancers 
in other parts of the body. 
 
     A more complete description of our business is contained in our Annual 
Report on Form 10-KSB for the year ended December 31, 2003. See "Incorporation 
of Certain Documents by Reference." 
 
Corporate Information 
 
     Our executive offices are located at 1100 Summer Street, Stamford, 
Connecticut 06905. Our telephone number at this location is (203) 323-8668. We 
maintain a corporate website located at http://www.delcathsystems.com. The 
contents of our website are not included as part of this prospectus. 
 
                                  THE OFFERING 
 
Common stock offered by the Selling      o   3,326,412 shares issued in 
Shareholders                                 connection with private placements 
                                             in November and December 2004 to 
                                             accredited investors or issuable 
                                             upon exercise of warrants issued to 
                                             such investors; and 
 
                                         o   71,497 shares issuable upon 
                                             exercise of outstanding warrants 
                                             issued to the placement agent in 
                                             connection with our November 2004 
                                             private placement to accredited 
                                             investors. 
 
Shares outstanding at December 15,       o   15,108,085 shares 
2004 
 
Trading symbols of our publicly          o   Our common stock is traded on the 
traded securities                            Nasdaq SmallCap Market and the 
                                             Boston Stock Exchange under the 
                                             symbols "DCTH" and "DCT," 
                                             respectively. 
 
                                         o   The warrants we issued in 
                                             connection with our public offering 
                                             in 2000 are traded on the Nasdaq 
                                             SmallCap Marker and the Boston 
                                             Stock Exchange under the symbols 
                                             "DCTHW" and "DCT," respectively. 
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Terms of our Common Stock 
 
 
     As of December 15, 2004, there were 15,108,085 shares of our common stock 
outstanding. Assuming all outstanding warrants (including the warrants issued in 
connection with our private placements in November and December 2004) are 
exercised for the issuance of 3,437,748 shares of common stock, there would be 
18,545,833 shares of common stock outstanding. 
 
     Holders of common stock are entitled to one vote for each share on all 
matters submitted to a stockholder vote. Holders of common stock do not have 
cumulative voting rights. Therefore, holders of a majority of the shares of 
common stock voting for the election of directors can elect all of the 
directors. Holders of common stock are entitled to share in all dividends that 
the board of directors, in its discretion, declares from legally available 
funds. In any liquidation, dissolution or winding up of Delcath, each 
outstanding share entitles its holder to participate pro rata in all assets that 
remain after payment of liabilities and after providing for each class of stock, 
if any, having preference over the common stock. 
 
     Holders of common stock have no conversion, preemptive or other 
subscription rights and there are no redemption provisions applicable to the 
common stock. The rights of the holders of common stock are subject to any 
rights that may be fixed for holders of preferred stock, when and if any 
preferred stock is issued. All outstanding shares of common stock are, and the 
shares underlying all options and warrants will be, duly authorized, validly 
issued, fully paid and non-assessable upon our issuance of these shares. 
 
Terms of the Warrants Issued in November and December 2004 
 
     As of the date hereof, there were 2,091,422 outstanding warrants issued in 
connection with our private placements in November and December 2004 (including 
those issued to the placement agent in connection with the private placement in 
November). 
 
     In connection with our private placement in November 2004, we issued three 
series of warrants referred to as the Series A warrants, the Series B warrants 
and the Series C warrants. In connection with our private placement in December 
2004, we issued Series D warrants. 
 
     As of the date hereof, there are outstanding 499,306 Series A warrants. 
Each Series A warrant entitles the holder thereof to purchase one share of 
common stock at a price of $2.78, subject to adjustment, at any time up to 
November 24, 2009. Commencing one year from the effective date of the 
registration statement of which this prospectus is a part, our Series A warrants 
may be redeemed at our option at a redemption price of $0.10 per warrant 
provided (i) the average per share market value of our common stock for the 20 
trading days prior to the date of notice of redemption is at least 150% of the 
warrant exercise price, (ii) such registration statement is then in effect and 
has been in effect for at least 60 consecutive calendar days and (iii) trading 
in our common stock has not been suspended by the SEC or the Nasdaq SmallCap 
Market. 
 
     As of the date hereof, there are outstanding 1,069,520 Series B warrants. 
Each Series B warrant entitles the holder thereof to purchase one share of 
common stock at a price of $2.60, subject to adjustment, at any time beginning 
on the date the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part is 
declared effective and ending on the date that is ninety trading days following 
such date. At any time after the date the registration statement of which this 
prospectus is a part is declared effective, our Series B warrants may be 
redeemed at our option at a redemption price of $0.10 per warrant provided (i) 
the average per share market value of our common stock for the 20 trading days 
prior to the date of notice of redemption is greater than $2.60, (ii) such 
registration statement is then effective and has been in effect for at least 20 
consecutive calendar days and (iii) trading in our common stock has not been 
suspended by the SEC or the Nasdaq SmallCap Market. 
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     As of the date hereof, there are outstanding 427,809 Series C warrants. 
Each Series C warrant entitles the holder thereof to purchase one share of 
common stock at a price of $2.78, subject to adjustment. The Series C warrants 
are exercisable at any time between November 24, 2004 and the earlier of (i) the 
date that is ninety trading days following the effective date of the 
registration statement of which this prospectus is a part if the holder does not 
exercise its Series B warrant and (ii) November 24, 2009 if the holder does 
exercise its Series B warrant. Commencing one year from the effective date of 
the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part, our Series C 
warrants may be redeemed at our option at a redemption price of $0.10 per 
warrant provided (i) the average per share market value of our common stock for 
the 20 trading days prior to the date of notice of redemption is at least 150% 
of the warrant exercise price, (ii) such registration statement is then in 
effect and has been in effect for at least 60 consecutive calendar days and 
(iii) trading in our common stock has not been suspended by the SEC or the 
Nasdaq SmallCap Market. 
 
     As of the date hereof, there are outstanding 94,787 Series D warrants. Each 
Series D warrant entitles the holder thereof to purchase one share of common 
stock at a price of $3.26, subject to adjustment, at any time up to December 7, 
2009. Commencing one year from the effective date of the registration statement 
of which this prospectus is a part, our Series D warrants may be redeemed at our 
option at a redemption price of $0.10 per warrant provided (i) the average per 
share market value of our common stock for the 20 trading days prior to the date 
of notice of redemption is at least 150% of the warrant exercise price, (ii) 
such registration statement is then in effect and has been in effect for at 
least 60 consecutive calendar days and (iii) trading in our common stock has not 
been suspended by the SEC or the Nasdaq SmallCap Market. 
 
Transfer Agent 
 
     The transfer agent for our common stock is American Stock Transfer & Trust 
Company. 
 
                                 USE OF PROCEEDS 
 
     We will not receive any proceeds from the sale of the shares offered 
hereby. All proceeds will be retained by the Selling Shareholder who sells the 
shares. 
 
                              SELLING SHAREHOLDERS 
 
     The following table sets forth the number and percentage of shares that are 
being registered by this Prospectus for the account of the entities listed below 
(the "Selling Shareholders"). The shares may be sold by the Selling 
Shareholders, or any of their assigns, from time to time in the public 
marketplace. The Selling Shareholders are not obligated to exercise any of their 
warrants. All information contained in the table below is based on information 
provided to us by the Selling Shareholders, and we have not independently 
verified this information. The Selling Shareholders are not making any 
representation that the shares covered by this prospectus will be offered for 
sale. The Selling Shareholders may from time to time offer and sell pursuant to 
this prospectus any or all of the shares being registered for resale. 
 
     The applicable percentages of ownership are based on an aggregate of 
15,108,085 shares of our common stock issued and outstanding as of December 15, 
2004 plus, in the case of each Selling Shareholder, the number of shares such 
Selling Shareholder could acquire within 60 days on exercise of warrants. None 
of the Selling Shareholders has had a material relationship with us, or with our 
predecessors or affiliates, at any time during the past three years. 
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                                     Shares 
                                   Beneficially 
                                    Owned Prior                            Shares Beneficially 
                                      to the         Shares Being        Owned After the Offering 
          Shareholder               Offering(1)       Offered(2)         Number      Percent (%) 
          -----------               -----------       ----------         ------      ----------- 
                                                                    
 Iroquois Capital LP                1,601,063 (3)    1,497,328 (4)      103,735 (4)      *% 
 
 Omicron Master Trust               1,180,734 (5)      973,264 (6)      207,470 (6)    1.4% 
 
 Cranshire Capital LP                 524,066 (7)      524,066              0            0% 
 H.C. Wainwright & Co., Inc. 
                                      101,423 (8)       71,497           29,926 (9)      *% 
 New England Partners Capital 
 L.P.                                 331,754 (10)      331,754             0            0% 
 -------- 
 * Less than 1%. 
 
 
 
(1)  Unless otherwise noted, all of the shares shown are held by individuals or 
     entities possessing sole voting and investment power with respect to such 
     shares. Shares not outstanding but deemed beneficially owned by virtue of 
     the right of a person to acquire them within 60 days, by the exercise of 
     options or warrants are deemed outstanding in determining the number of 
     shares beneficially owned by such person. Because the Selling Shareholders 
     may choose not to sell any of the shares offered by this prospectus, and 
     because there are currently no agreements, arrangements or undertakings 
     with respect to the sale of any of the shares of common stock, we cannot 
     estimate the number of shares that the Selling Shareholders will hold after 
     completion of the offering. For purposes of this table, we have assumed 
     that the Selling Shareholders will have sold all of the shares covered by 
     this prospectus upon the completion of the offering. 
 
(2)  Assumes the sale of all shares of common stock issuable upon the exercise 
     of the warrants issued to certain of the Selling Shareholders in connection 
     with our private placement in November 2004 (including the warrants issued 
     to the placement agent) and the warrants issued to one of the Selling 
     Shareholders in connection with our private placement in December 2004. 
 
(3)  Includes 1,066,303 shares that could be purchased on exercise of warrants 
     issued in connection with our private placement in November 2004. 
 
     Joshua Silverman has voting control and investment decision over securities 
     held by Iroquois Capital, LP. Mr. Silverman disclaims beneficial ownership 
     of the shares held by Iroquois Capital, LP. 
 
(4)  Includes 20,747 shares that could be purchased on exercise of warrants 
     issued in connection with our private placement in early 2004. 
 
(5)  Includes 625,670 shares that could be purchased on exercise of warrants 
     issued in connection with our private placement in November 2004. 
 
     Omicron Capital, L.P., a Delaware limited partnership ("Omicron Capital"), 
     serves as investment manager to Omicron Master Trust, a trust formed under 
     the laws of Bermuda ("Omicron"), Omicron Capital, Inc., a Delaware 
     corporation ("OCI"), serves as general partner of Omicron Capital, and 
     Winchester Global Trust Company Limited ("Winchester") serves as the 
     trustee of Omicron. By reason of such relationships, Omicron Capital and 
     OCI may be deemed to share dispositive power over the shares of our common 
     stock owned by Omicron, and Winchester may be deemed to share voting and 
     dispositive power over the shares of our common stock owned by Omicron. 
     Omicron 
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Capital, OCI and Winchester disclaim beneficial ownership of such shares of our 
common stock. Omicron Capital has delegated authority from the board of 
directors of Winchester regarding the portfolio management decisions with 
respect to the shares of common stock owned by Omicron and, as ofthe date 
hereof, Mr. Olivier H. Morali and Mr. Bruce T. Bernstein, officers of OCI, have 
delegated authority from the board of directors of OCI regarding the portfolio 
management decisions of Omicron Capital with respect to the shares of common 
stock owned by Omicron. By reason of such delegated authority, Messrs. Morali 
and Bernstein may be deemed to share dispositive power over the shares of our 
common stock owned by Omicron. Messrs. Morali and Bernstein disclaim beneficial 
ownership of such shares of our common stock and neither of such persons has any 
legal right to maintain such delegated authority. No other person has sole or 
shared voting or dispositive power with respect to the shares of our common 
stock being offered by Omicron, as those terms are used for purposes under 
Regulation 13D-G of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. Omicron and 
Winchester are not "affiliates" of one another, as that term is used for 
purposes of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, or of any other 
person named in this prospectus as a selling stockholder. No person or "group" 
(as that term is used in Section 13(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, 
as amended, or the SEC's Regulation 13D-G) controls Omicron and Winchester. 
 
(6)  Includes 41,494 shares that could be purchased on exercise of warrants 
     issued in connection with our private placement in early 2004. 
 
(7)  Includes 336,900 shares that could be purchased on exercise of warrants 
     issued in connection with our private placement in November 2004. 
 
     Mitchell P. Kopin, the president of Downview Capital, Inc., the general 
     partner of Cranshire Capital, LP, has sole voting control and investment 
     discretion over securities held by Cranshire Capital, LP. Each of Mitchell 
     P. Kopin and Downview Capital, Inc. disclaims beneficial ownership of the 
     shares held by Cranshire Capital, LP. 
 
(8)  Includes 71,497 shares that could be purchased on exercise of warrants 
     issued in connection with our private placement in November 2004. H.C. 
     Wainwright & Co., Inc. received these securities as compensation for its 
     services as placement agent in connection with our private placement in 
     November 2004. 
 
(9)  Consists of shares that could be purchased on exercise of warrants issued 
     in connection with our private placement in early 2004. H.C. Wainwright & 
     Co., Inc. received these securities as compensation for its services as 
     placement agent in connection with our private placement in early 2004. 
 
(10) Includes 94,787 shares that could be purchased on exercise of warrants 
     issued in connection with our private placement in December 2004. 
 
                              PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION 
 
     The Selling Shareholders may, from time to time, sell any or all of their 
shares of common stock on any stock exchange, market or trading facility on 
which the shares are traded or in private transactions. These sales may be at 
fixed or negotiated prices. The Selling Shareholders may use any one or more of 
the following methods when selling shares: 
 
     o    ordinary brokerage transactions and transactions in which the 
          broker-dealer solicits purchasers; 
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     o    block trades in which the broker-dealer will attempt to sell the 
          shares as agent but may position and resell a portion of the block as 
          principal to facilitate the transaction; 
 
     o    purchases by a broker-dealer as principal and resale by the 
          broker-dealer for its account; 
 
     o    an exchange distribution in accordance with the rules of the 
          applicable exchange; 
 
     o    privately negotiated transactions; 
 
     o    short sales; 
 
     o    broker-dealers may agree with the Selling Shareholders to sell a 
          specified number of such shares at a stipulated price per share; 
 
     o    a combination of any such methods of sale; and 
 
     o    any other method permitted pursuant to applicable law. 
 
     The Selling Shareholders may also sell shares under Rule 144 under the 
Securities Act, if available, rather than under this prospectus. 
 
     The Selling Shareholders may also engage in short sales against the box, 
puts and calls and other transactions in our securities or derivatives of our 
securities and may sell or deliver shares in connection with these trades. 
 
     Broker-dealers engaged by the Selling Shareholders may arrange for other 
brokers-dealers to participate in sales. Broker-dealers may receive commissions 
or discounts from the Selling Shareholders (or, if any broker-dealer acts as 
agent for the purchaser of shares, from the purchaser) in amounts to be 
negotiated. The Selling Shareholders do not expect these commissions and 
discounts to exceed what is customary in the types of transactions involved. Any 
profits on the resale of shares of common stock by a broker-dealer acting as 
principal might be deemed to be underwriting discounts or commissions under the 
Securities Act. Discounts, concessions, commissions and similar selling 
expenses, if any, attributable to the sale of shares will be borne by a Selling 
Shareholder. The Selling Shareholders may agree to indemnify any agent, dealer 
or broker-dealer that participates in transactions involving sales of the shares 
if liabilities are imposed on that person under the Securities Act. 
 
     The Selling Shareholders may from time to time pledge or grant a security 
interest in some or all of the shares of common stock owned by them and, if they 
default in the performance of their secured obligations, the pledgees or secured 
parties may offer and sell the shares of common stock from time to time under 
this prospectus after we have filed an amendment to this prospectus under Rule 
424(b)(3) or other applicable provision of the Securities Act amending the list 
of Selling Shareholders to include the pledgee, transferee or other successors 
in interest as Selling Shareholders under this prospectus. 
 
     The Selling Shareholders also may transfer the shares of common stock in 
other circumstances, in which case the transferees, pledgees or other successors 
in interest will be the selling beneficial owners for purposes of this 
prospectus and may sell the shares of common stock from time to time under this 
prospectus after we have filed an amendment to this prospectus under Rule 
424(b)(3) or other applicable provision of the Securities Act amending the list 
of Selling Shareholders to include the pledgee, transferee or other successors 
in interest as Selling Shareholders under this prospectus. 
 
     The Selling Shareholders and any broker-dealers or agents that are involved 
in selling the shares of common stock may be deemed to be "underwriters" within 
the meaning of the Securities Act in connection with such sales. In such event, 
any commissions received by such broker-dealers or agents and any profit on 
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the resale of the shares of common stock purchased by them may be deemed to be 
underwriting commissions or discounts under the Securities Act. 
 
     We are required to pay all fees and expenses incident to the registration 
of the shares of common stock. We have agreed to indemnify the Selling 
Shareholders against certain losses, claims, damages and liabilities, including 
liabilities under the Securities Act. 
 
     The Selling Shareholders have advised us that they have not entered into 
any agreements, understandings or arrangements with any underwriters or 
broker-dealers regarding the sale of their shares of common stock, nor is there 
an underwriter or coordinating broker acting in connection with a proposed sale 
of shares of common stock by any Selling Shareholder. If we are notified by any 
Selling Shareholder that any material arrangement has been entered into with a 
broker-dealer for the sale of shares of common stock, if required, we will file 
a supplement to this prospectus. If the Selling Shareholders use this prospectus 
for any sale of the shares of common stock, they will be subject to the 
prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act. 
 
     The anti-manipulation rules of Regulation M under the Securities Exchange 
Act of 1934 may apply to sales of our common stock and activities of the Selling 
Shareholders. 
 
                                  LEGAL MATTERS 
 
     The validity of the common stock offered hereby has been passed upon for 
Delcath by Murtha Cullina LLP, New Haven, Connecticut, counsel for Delcath. 
 
                                     EXPERTS 
 
     Our financial statements as of December 31, 2003 and for each of the two 
years in the period ended December 31, 2003 and cumulative from inception 
(August 5, 1988) to December 31, 2003, appearing in our Annual Report on Form 
10-KSB for the year ended December 31, 2003 have been audited by Eisner LLP, 
independent registered public accounting firm, as set forth in their report 
thereon dated February 11, 2004 except as to Note 6, the date of which is March 
22, 2004, included therein and incorporated herein by reference. Such financial 
statements are incorporated herein by reference in reliance upon such report 
given upon the authority of such firm as experts in accounting and auditing. 
 
                       WHERE CAN YOU FIND MORE INFORMATION 
 
     We file periodic reports under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as 
amended, that include information about us. We have also filed with the U.S. 
Securities and Exchange Commission in Washington, D.C., a registration statement 
on Form S-3 under the Securities Act with the respect to the shares of common 
stock offered by this prospectus. 
 
     This prospectus does not contain all the information set forth in the 
registration statement and the exhibits and schedules thereto. For further 
information with respect to us and the common stock, we refer you to the 
registration statement, the documents incorporated herein and the exhibits and 
schedules filed therewith. The registration statement and the exhibits forming a 
part thereof may be inspected without charge at the public reference facilities 
maintained by the SEC at 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549 and 
copies of such materials can be obtained from the Public Reference Section of 
the SEC at 450 Fifth Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20549, at prescribed rates. 
Please call the SEC at 1-800-SEC-0330 for further information regarding the 
public reference facilities. In addition, the SEC maintains a website that 
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contains reports, proxy and information statements and other information 
regarding registrants that file electronically with the SEC at http:// 
www.sec.gov. 
 
     Statements made in this prospectus as to the contents of any contract, 
agreement or other document referred to are not necessarily complete. With 
respect to each such contract, agreement or other document filed as an exhibit 
to the registration statement, we refer you to the exhibit to the registration 
statement referencing the item for a more complete description of the matter 
involved, and each such statement is qualified in its entirety by reference 
thereto. You may read and obtain a copy of the registration statement and its 
exhibits and schedules from the SEC, as described in the preceding paragraph. 
 
                 INCORPORATION OF CERTAIN DOCUMENTS BY REFERENCE 
 
     The following documents that we have filed with the Securities and Exchange 
Commission are incorporated into this prospectus by reference: 
 
     1. Our Annual Report on Form 10-KSB for the fiscal year ended December 31, 
2003, filed on March 30, 2004; 
 
     2. Our definitive Proxy Statement dated April 29, 2004 distributed in 
connection with our Annual Meeting of Shareholders held on June 15, 2004; 
 
     3. Our Quarterly Report on Form 10-QSB for the quarter ended March 31, 
2004, filed on May 17, 2004; 
 
     4. Our Quarterly Report on Form 10-QSB for the quarter ended June 30, 2004, 
filed on August 12, 2004; 
 
     5. Our Current Report on Form 8-K dated September 30, 2004, filed on 
September 30, 2004; 
 
     6. Our Quarterly Report on Form 10-QSB for the quarter ended September 30, 
2004, filed on November 12, 2004; 
 
     7. Our Current Report on Form 8-K dated November 24, 2004, filed on 
December 1, 2004; and 
 
     8. The description of our common stock contained under the caption 
"Description of Our Capital Stock and Other Securities - Units" in the 
Prospectus included in the Registrant's Registration Statement on Form SB-2 (No. 
333-101661), declared effective on May 15, 2003. 
 
     All documents that we file with the SEC pursuant to Sections 13(a), 13(c), 
14 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 after the date of this 
prospectus and prior to the filing of a post-effective amendment to the 
registration statement of which this prospectus is a part that indicates that 
all the common stock offered has been sold, or which deregisters all common 
stock then remaining unsold hereunder, shall be incorporated by reference into 
this prospectus and to be a part hereof (and of the registration statement) from 
the date of filing of such documents. Any statement contained in this prospectus 
will be deemed to be modified or superseded for purposes of this prospectus to 
the extent that a statement contained in any subsequently filed document which 
also is or is deemed to be incorporated by reference herein modifies or 
supersedes such statement. Any such statement so modified or superseded will not 
be deemed, except as so modified or superseded, to constitute a part of this 
prospectus. 
 
     To the extent that an independent auditor audits and reports on our 
financial statements issued at future dates and consents to the use of its 
reports thereon, such financial statements shall also be incorporated 
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by reference in this prospectus (and the registration statement) in reliance 
upon their reports and their authority as experts in accounting and auditing. 
 
     We will provide without charge to each person, including any beneficial 
owner, to whom a copy of this prospectus is delivered, upon written or oral 
request, a copy of any and all information that has been incorporated by 
reference herein (other than exhibits to such information, unless such exhibits 
are specifically incorporated into any such information). Requests should be 
directed to us at 1100 Summer Street, Stamford, Connecticut 06905, Attention: 
Paul M. Feinstein, Chief Financial Officer. Mr. Feinstein may also be contacted 
at (203) 323-8668. 
 
       DISCLOSURE OF THE SEC'S POSITION ON INDEMNIFICATION FOR SECURITIES 
                                ACT LIABILITIES 
 
     Our certificate of incorporation provides that we must, to the fullest 
extent permitted or required by the Delaware General Corporation Law, indemnify 
any and all persons whom we have the power to indemnify from and against any and 
all of the expenses, liabilities or other matters referred to in or covered by 
the Delaware General Corporation Law. The indemnification provided for in our 
certificate of incorporation is not exclusive of any other rights to which those 
indemnified may be entitled under any law, agreement, vote of shareholders or 
disinterested directors or otherwise. 
 
     Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act 
may be permitted to our directors, officers and controlling persons pursuant to 
the foregoing provisions or otherwise, we have been advised that in the opinion 
of the SEC such indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the 
Securities Act of 1933 and is, therefore, unenforceable. 
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                                     Part II 
 
                     INFORMATION NOT REQUIRED IN PROSPECTUS 
 
Item 14. Other Expenses of Issuance and Distribution 
 
     The following table sets forth an itemization of all estimated expenses 
payable in connection with the distribution of the securities being registered. 
All of the expenses set forth below are estimates except for the SEC 
registration fee. All of these expenses will be paid by the Company. 
 
         SEC registration fee                             $    1,120 
         Legal fees and expenses                              15,000 
         Accounting fees and expenses                          7,500 
         Printing expenses                                     1,000 
         Miscellaneous                                           380 
                                                        --------------- 
              Total                                          $25,000 
                                                        =============== 
 
Item 15. Indemnification of Directors and Officers 
 
     Section 145 of the Delaware General Corporation Law provides for the 
indemnification of officers and directors under certain circumstances against 
expenses incurred in successfully defending against a claim and authorizes a 
Delaware corporation to indemnify its officers and directors under certain 
circumstances against expenses and liabilities incurred in legal proceedings 
involving such persons because of their being or having been an officer or 
director. 
 
     Section 102(b) of the Delaware General Corporation Law permits a 
corporation, by so providing in its certificate of incorporation, to eliminate 
or limit a director's liability to the corporation and its stockholders for 
monetary damages arising out of certain alleged breaches of their fiduciary 
duty. Section 102(b)(7) provides that no such limitation of liability may affect 
a director's liability with respect to any of the following: 
 
          o    breaches of the director's duty of loyalty to the corporation or 
               its stockholders; 
 
          o    acts or omissions not made in good faith or which involve 
               intentional misconduct of knowing violations of law; 
 
          o    liability for dividends paid or stock repurchased or redeemed in 
               violation of the Delaware General Corporation Law; or 
 
          o    any transaction from which the director derived an improper 
               personal benefit. 
 
     Section 102(b)(7) does not authorize any limitation on the ability of the 
Company or its stockholders to obtain injunctive relief, specific performance or 
other equitable relief against directors. 
 
     As authorized by the Delaware General Corporation Law, Article Seventh of 
the Company's Certificate of Incorporation provides that the personal liability 
of the directors of the Company be eliminated to the fullest extent permitted 
under Section 102(b) of the Delaware General Corporation Law. 
 
     Article Eighth of the Company's Certificate of Incorporation and the 
Company's By-laws provide that all persons whom the Company is empowered to 
indemnify pursuant to the provisions of Section 145 of the Delaware General 
Corporation Law (or any similar provision or provisions of applicable law at the 
time in effect), shall be indemnified by the Company to the full extent 
permitted thereby. The foregoing right of indemnification shall not be deemed to 
be exclusive of any other rights to which those seeking 
 
 
                                      II-1 
 
 



 
 
 
 
indemnification may be entitled under any by-law, agreement, vote of 
stockholders or disinterested directors, or otherwise. 
 
     The Company maintains a liability and indemnification insurance policy in 
the amount of $2,500,000 for a period extending from October 19, 2004 to October 
19, 2005 issued by Carolina Casualty Insurance Company covering all our officers 
and directors, at an annual expense of $53,000. 
 
 
Item 16. Exhibits 
 
         Number                          Description 
 
          3.1       Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Delcath 
                    Systems, Inc. (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3.1 to 
                    Registrant's Quarterly Report on Form 10-QSB for the quarter 
                    ended June 30, 2004 (File No. 001-16133)). 
 
          3.2       Amended and Restated By-Laws of Delcath Systems, Inc. 
                    (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3.2 to Amendment No. 1 
                    to Registrant's Registration Statement on Form SB-2 
                    (Registration No. 333-39470)). 
 
          4.1       Form of Underwriter's Unit Warrant Agreement (incorporated 
                    by reference to Exhibit 4.1 to Amendment No. 1 to 
                    Registrant's Registration Statement on Form SB-2 
                    (Registration No. 333-101661)). 
 
          4.2       Form of Warrant Agent Agreement by and between Delcath 
                    Systems, Inc. and American Stock Transfer & Trust Company, 
                    as warrant agent with respect to the 2003 Warrants 
                    (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.8 to Amendment No. 3 
                    to Registrant's Registration Statement on Form SB-2 (No. 
                    333-101661)). 
 
          4.3       Form of Warrant Agreement by and between Delcath Systems, 
                    Inc. and Whale Securities Co., L.P. (incorporated by 
                    reference to Exhibit 4.2 to Amendment No. 5 to Registrant's 
                    Registration Statement on Form SB-2 (Registration No. 
                    333-39470)). 
 
          4.4       Form of Warrant Agreement by and between American Stock 
                    Transfer & Trust Company, as warrant agent, Whale Securities 
                    Co., L.P. and Delcath Systems, Inc. (incorporated by 
                    reference to Exhibit 4.3 to Amendment No. 5 to Registrant's 
                    Registration Statement on Form SB-2 (Registration No. 
                    333-39470)). 
 
          4.5       Rights Agreement, dated October 30, 2001, by and between 
                    Delcath Systems, Inc. and American Stock Transfer & Trust 
                    Company, as Rights Agent (incorporated by reference to 
                    Exhibit 4.7 to Registrant's Form 8-A dated November 12, 2001 
                    (Commission File No. 001-16133)). 
 
          4.6       Form of Warrant to Purchase Shares of Common Stock issued 
                    pursuant to the Common Stock Purchase Agreement dated as of 
                    March 19, 2004 (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4 to 
                    Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated March 19, 
                    2004). 
 
          4.7       Form of Series A Warrant to Purchase Shares of Common Stock 
                    dated as of November 24, 2004 (incorporated by reference to 
                    Exhibit 4.1 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated 
                    November 24, 2004). 
 
          4.8       Form of Series B Warrant by Purchase Shares of Common Stock 
                    dated as of November 24, 2004 (incorporated by reference to 
                    Exhibit 4.2 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated 
                    November 24, 2004). 
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         Number                           Description 
 
          4.9       Form of Series C Warrant to Purchase Shares of Common Stock 
                    dated as of November 24, 2004 (incorporated by reference to 
                    Exhibit 4.3 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated 
                    November 24, 2004). 
 
          4.10      Form of Series D Warrant to Purchase Shares of Common Stock 
                    dated as of December 7, 2004. 
 
          5         Opinion of Murtha Cullina LLP. 
 
          10.1      Common Stock Purchase Agreement dated as of March 19, 2004 
                    by and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers Listed 
                    on Exhibit A thereto (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 
                    10.1 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated March 
                    19, 2004). 
 
          10.2      Registration Rights Agreement dated as of March 19, 2004 by 
                    and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers Listed on 
                    Schedule I thereto (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 
                    10.2 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated March 
                    19, 2004). 
 
          10.3      Common Stock Purchase Agreement dated as of November 24, 
                    2004 by and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers 
                    listed on Exhibit A thereto (incorporated by reference to 
                    Exhibit 10.1 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K 
                    dated November 24, 2004). 
 
          10.4      Registration Rights Agreement dated as of November 24, 2004 
                    by and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers Listed 
                    on Schedule I thereto (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 
                    10.2 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated 
                    November 24, 2004). 
 
          10.5      Common Stock Purchase Agreement dated as of December 7, 2004 
                    by and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers Listed 
                    on Exhibit A thereto. 
 
          10.6      Registration Rights Agreement dated as of December 7, 2004 
                    by and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers Listed 
                    on Schedule I thereto. 
 
          23.1      Consent of Eisner LLP. 
 
          23.2      Consent of Murtha Cullina LLP (included in Exhibit 5). 
 
          24        Power of Attorney. 
 
Item 17. Undertakings 
 
     We hereby undertake: 
 
     To file, during any period in which offers or sales of securities are made 
a post-effective amendment to this registration statement to include any 
additional or changed material information on the plan of distribution; 
 
     For determining liability under the Securities Act, to treat each 
post-effective amendment as a new registration statement of the securities 
offered and the offering of the securities at that time to be the initial bona 
fide offering; and 
 
     To file a post-effective amendment to remove from registration any of the 
securities that remain unsold at the end of the offering. 
 
     Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities Act 
of 1933 may be permitted to our directors, officers and controlling persons 
pursuant to the provisions of our Certificate of Incorporation or Bylaws or 
applicable Delaware law, or otherwise, we have been advised that in the opinion 
of the 
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Securities and Exchange Commission such indemnification is against public policy 
as expressed in that Act and is, therefore, unenforceable. 
 
     In the event that a claim for indemnification against such liabilities 
(other than the payment by us of expenses incurred or paid by a director, 
officer or controlling person of ours in the successful defense of any action, 
suit or proceeding) is asserted by such director, officer or controlling person 
in connection with the securities being registered, we will, unless in the 
opinion of our counsel the matter has been settled by controlling precedent, 
submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction the question whether such 
indemnification by us is against public policy as expressed in the Securities 
Act and will be governed by the final adjudication of such issue. 
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                                   SIGNATURES 
 
     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, the Registrant 
certifies that it has reasonable grounds to believe that it meets all of the 
requirements for filing on Form S-3 and has duly caused this registration 
statement to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly 
authorized, in the City of Stamford, State of Connecticut this 27th day of 
December, 2004. 
 
                                         Delcath Systems, Inc. 
 
 
                                         By:         /s/ M. S Koly 
                                             ---------------------------------- 
                                         Name:    M. S Koly 
                                         Title:   President and Chief Executive 
                                                  Officer 
 
     Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Act of 1933, this amendment 
to the registration statement has been signed by the following persons in the 
capacities and on the date indicated. 
 
 
 
Name                                   Title 
                                                                           
 
M. S. Koly                             President and Chief Executive     ) 
- ----------------------------------     Officer and Director (Principal   ) 
                                       Executive Officer                 ) 
                                                                         ) 
Paul M. Feinstein                      Chief Financial Officer (Principal) 
- ----------------------------------     Financial and Accounting Officer  ) By:   /s/    M. S. Koly 
                                                                         )      --------------------- 
                                                                         )       Attorney-in-Fact 
Samuel Herschkowitz                    Director                          ) 
- ----------------------------------                                       )      Dated: December 27, 2004 
                                                                         ) 
Mark A. Corigliano                     Director                          ) 
- ----------------------------------                                       ) 
                                                                         ) 
Daniel Isdaner                         Director                          ) 
- ----------------------------------                                       ) 
                                                                         ) 
Victor Nevins                          Director                          ) 
- ----------------------------------                                       ) 
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                                  EXHIBIT INDEX 
 
         Number                         Description 
 
          3.1       Amended and Restated Certificate of Incorporation of Delcath 
                    Systems, Inc. (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3.1 to 
                    Registrant's Quarterly Report on Form 10-QSB for the quarter 
                    ended June 30, 2004 (File No. 001-16133)). 
 
          3.2       Amended and Restated By-Laws of Delcath Systems, Inc. 
                    (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3.2 to Amendment No. 1 
                    to Registrant's Registration Statement on Form SB-2 
                    (Registration No. 333-39470)). 
 
          4.1       Form of Underwriter's Unit Warrant Agreement (incorporated 
                    by reference to Exhibit 4.1 to Amendment No. 1 to 
                    Registrant's Registration Statement on Form SB-2 
                    (Registration No. 333-101661)). 
 
          4.2       Form of Warrant Agent Agreement by and between Delcath 
                    Systems, Inc. and American Stock Transfer & Trust Company, 
                    as warrant agent with respect to the 2003 Warrants 
                    (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4.8 to Amendment No. 3 
                    to Registrant's Registration Statement on Form SB-2 (No. 
                    333-101661)). 
 
          4.3       Form of Warrant Agreement by and between Delcath Systems, 
                    Inc. and Whale Securities Co., L.P. (incorporated by 
                    reference to Exhibit 4.2 to Amendment No. 5 to Registrant's 
                    Registration Statement on Form SB-2 (Registration No. 
                    333-39470)). 
 
          4.4       Form of Warrant Agreement by and between American Stock 
                    Transfer & Trust Company, as warrant agent, Whale Securities 
                    Co., L.P. and Delcath Systems, Inc. (incorporated by 
                    reference to Exhibit 4.3 to Amendment No. 5 to Registrant's 
                    Registration Statement on Form SB-2 (Registration No. 
                    333-39470)). 
 
          4.5       Rights Agreement, dated October 30, 2001, by and between 
                    Delcath Systems, Inc. and American Stock Transfer & Trust 
                    Company, as Rights Agent (incorporated by reference to 
                    Exhibit 4.7 to Registrant's Form 8-A dated November 12, 2001 
                    (Commission File No. 001-16133)). 
 
          4.6       Form of Warrant to Purchase Shares of Common Stock issued 
                    pursuant to the Common Stock Purchase Agreement dated as of 
                    March 19, 2004 (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 4 to 
                    Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated March 19, 
                    2004). 
 
          4.7       Form of Series A Warrants to Purchase Shares of Common Stock 
                    dated as of November 24, 2004 (incorporated by reference to 
                    Exhibit 4.1 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated 
                    November 24, 2004). 
 
          4.8       Form of Series B Warrant by Purchase Shares of Common Stock 
                    dated as of November 24, 2004 (incorporated by reference to 
                    Exhibit 4.2 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated 
                    November 24, 2004). 
 
          4.9       Form of Series C Warrant to Purchase Shares of Common Stock 
                    dated as of November 24, 2004 (incorporated by reference to 
                    Exhibit 4.3 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated 
                    November 24, 2004). 
 
          4.10      Form of Series D Warrant to Purchase Shares of Common Stock 
                    dated as of December 7, 2004. 
 
          5         Opinion of Murtha Cullina LLP. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
         Number                         Description 
 
          10.1      Common Stock Purchase Agreement dated as of March 19, 2004 
                    by and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers Listed 
                    on Exhibit A thereto (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 
                    10.1 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated March 
                    19, 2004). 
 
          10.2      Registration Rights Agreement dated as of March 19, 2004 by 
                    and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers Listed on 
                    Schedule I thereto (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 
                    10.2 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated March 
                    19, 2004). 
 
          10.3      Common Stock Purchase Agreement dated as of November 24, 
                    2004 by and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers 
                    listed on Exhibit A thereto (incorporated by reference to 
                    Exhibit 10.1 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K 
                    dated November 24, 2004). 
 
          10.4      Registration Rights Agreement dated as of November 24, 2004 
                    by and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers Listed 
                    on Schedule I thereto (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 
                    10.2 to Registrant's Current Report on Form 8-K dated 
                    November 24, 2004). 
 
          10.5      Common Stock Purchase Agreement dated as of December 7, 2004 
                    by and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers Listed 
                    on Exhibit A thereto. 
 
          10.6      Registration Rights Agreement dated as of December 7, 2004 
                    by and among Delcath Systems, Inc. and the Purchasers Listed 
                    on Schedule I thereto. 
 
          23.1      Consent of Eisner LLP. 
 
          23.2      Consent of Murtha Cullina LLP (included in Exhibit 5). 
 
          24        Power of Attorney. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
THIS WARRANT AND THE SHARES OF COMMON STOCK ISSUABLE UPON EXERCISE HEREOF HAVE 
NOT BEEN REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED (THE 
"SECURITIES ACT") OR ANY STATE SECURITIES LAWS AND MAY NOT BE SOLD, TRANSFERRED 
OR OTHERWISE DISPOSED OF UNLESS REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT AND UNDER 
APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS OR DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. SHALL HAVE RECEIVED AN 
OPINION OF COUNSEL REASONABLY SATISFACTORY TO DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. THAT 
REGISTRATION OF SUCH SECURITIES UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT AND UNDER THE 
PROVISIONS OF APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS IS NOT REQUIRED. 
 
                          SERIES D WARRANT TO PURCHASE 
 
                             SHARES OF COMMON STOCK 
 
                                       OF 
 
                              DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. 
 
                            Expires December __, 2009 
 
 
No.: W-D-04-__                                        Number of Shares: _______ 
Date of Issuance: December __, 2004 
 
 
     FOR VALUE RECEIVED, subject to the provisions hereinafter set forth, the 
undersigned, Delcath Systems, Inc., a Delaware corporation (together with its 
successors and assigns, the "Issuer"), hereby certifies that _______________ or 
its registered assigns is entitled to subscribe for and purchase, during the 
Term (as hereinafter defined), up to __________________ (______________) shares 
(subject to adjustment as hereinafter provided) of the duly authorized, validly 
issued, fully paid and non-assessable Common Stock of the Issuer, at an exercise 
price per share equal to the Warrant Price then in effect, subject, however, to 
the provisions and upon the terms and conditions hereinafter set forth. 
Capitalized terms used in this Warrant and not otherwise defined herein shall 
have the respective meanings specified in Section 9 hereof. 
 
     1. Term. The term of this Warrant shall commence on December __, 2004 and 
shall expire at 5:00 p.m., eastern time, on December __, 2009 (such period being 
the "Term"). 
 
     2. Method of Exercise Payment; Issuance of New Warrant; Transfer and 
Exchange. 
 
     (a) Time of Exercise. The purchase rights represented by this Warrant may 
be exercised in whole or in part during the Term. 
 
     (b) Method of Exercise. The Holder hereof may exercise this Warrant, in 
whole or in part, by the surrender of this Warrant (with the exercise form 
attached hereto duly executed) at 
 
 

 
 
 
the principal office of the Issuer, and by the payment to the Issuer of an 
amount of consideration therefor equal to the Warrant Price in effect on the 
date of such exercise multiplied by the number of shares of Warrant Stock with 
respect to which this Warrant is then being exercised, payable at such Holder's 
election (i) by certified or official bank check or by wire transfer to an 
account designated by the Issuer, (ii) by "cashless exercise" in accordance with 
the provisions of subsection (c) of this Section 2, but only until the date that 
a registration statement under the Securities Act providing for the resale of 
the Warrant Stock has been declared effective by the Securities and Exchange 
Commission or (iii) by a combination of the foregoing methods of payment 
selected by the Holder of this Warrant. The Holder shall surrender this Warrant 
to the Issuer within three (3) Trading Days of the date of exercise. 
 
     (c) Cashless Exercise. Notwithstanding any provisions herein to the 
contrary, if (i) the Per Share Market Value of one share of Common Stock is 
greater than the Warrant Price (at the date of calculation as set forth below) 
and (ii) a registration statement under the Securities Act providing for the 
resale of the Warrant Stock has not been declared effective by the Securities 
and Exchange Commission by the date such registration statement is required to 
be effective pursuant to the Registration Rights Agreement (as defined in the 
Purchase Agreement), in lieu of exercising this Warrant by payment of cash, the 
Holder may exercise this Warrant by a cashless exercise and shall receive the 
number of shares of Common Stock equal to an amount (as determined below) by 
surrender of this Warrant at the principal office of the Issuer together with 



the properly endorsed Notice of Exercise in which event the Issuer shall issue 
to the Holder a number of shares of Common Stock computed using the following 
formula: 
 
                  X = Y - (A)(Y) 
                          ------ 
                             B 
 
Where     X = the number of shares of Common Stock to be issued to the Holder. 
 
          Y    = the number of shares of Common Stock purchasable upon exercise 
               of all of the Warrant or, if only a portion of the Warrant is 
               being exercised, the portion of the Warrant being exercised. 
 
          A    = the Warrant Price. 
 
          B    = the Per Share Market Value of one share of Common Stock. 
 
     (d) Issuance of Stock Certificates. In the event of any exercise of the 
rights represented by this Warrant in accordance with and subject to the terms 
and conditions hereof, (i) certificates for the shares of Warrant Stock so 
purchased shall be dated the date of such exercise and delivered to the Holder 
hereof within a reasonable time, not exceeding three (3) Trading Days after such 
exercise (the "Delivery Date") or, at the request of the Holder (provided that a 
registration statement under the Securities Act providing for the resale of the 
Warrant Stock is then in effect), issued and delivered to the Depository Trust 
Company ("DTC") account on the Holder's behalf via the Deposit Withdrawal Agent 
Commission System ("DWAC") within a reasonable time, not exceeding three (3) 
Trading Days after such exercise, and the Holder hereof shall be deemed for all 
purposes to be the holder of the shares of Warrant Stock so purchased as of the 
date of such exercise and (ii) unless this Warrant has expired, a new Warrant 
representing the number of shares of Warrant Stock, if any, with respect to 
which this Warrant shall not then 
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have been exercised (less any amount thereof which shall have been canceled in 
payment or partial payment of the Warrant Price as hereinafter provided) shall 
also be issued to the Holder hereof at the Issuer's expense within such time. In 
addition to any other rights available to the Holder, if the Issuer fails to 
deliver to the Holder such certificate or certificates pursuant to Section 2(d) 
by the Delivery Date and if after the Delivery Date the Holder purchases (in an 
open market transaction or otherwise) shares of Common Stock to deliver in 
satisfaction of a sale by such Holder of the Warrant Stock which the Holder 
anticipated receiving upon such exercise (a "Buy-In"), then the Issuer shall pay 
in cash to the Holder an amount equal to (A) the aggregate amount paid by such 
Holder for the shares of Common Stock so purchased minus (B) the aggregate 
amount of net proceeds received by such Holder from the sale of the shares of 
Common Stock issued by the Issuer pursuant to such exercise. The Holder shall 
provide the Issuer written notice indicating the amounts payable to the Holder 
in respect of the Buy-In. 
 
     (e) Transferability of Warrant. Subject to Section 2(g), this Warrant may 
be transferred by a Holder without the consent of the Issuer. If transferred 
pursuant to this paragraph and subject to the provisions of subsection (g) of 
this Section 2, this Warrant may be transferred on the books of the Issuer by 
the Holder hereof in person or by duly authorized attorney, upon surrender of 
this Warrant at the principal office of the Issuer, properly endorsed (by the 
Holder's executing an assignment in the form attached hereto) and upon payment 
of any necessary transfer tax or other governmental charge imposed upon such 
transfer. This Warrant is exchangeable at the principal office of the Issuer for 
Warrants for the purchase of the same aggregate number of shares of Warrant 
Stock, each new Warrant to represent the right to purchase such number of shares 
of Warrant Stock as the Holder hereof shall designate at the time of such 
exchange. All Warrants issued on transfers or exchanges shall be dated the 
Original Issue Date and shall be identical with this Warrant except as to the 
number of shares of Warrant Stock issuable pursuant thereto. 
 
     (f) Continuing Rights of Holder. The Issuer will, at the time of or at any 
time after each exercise of this Warrant, upon the request of the Holder hereof, 
acknowledge in writing the extent, if any, of its continuing obligation to 
afford to such Holder all rights to which such Holder shall continue to be 
entitled after such exercise in accordance with the terms of this Warrant, 
provided that if any such Holder shall fail to make any such request, the 
failure shall not affect the continuing obligation of the Issuer to afford such 
rights to such Holder. 
 
     (g) Compliance with Securities Laws. 
 
          (i) The Holder of this Warrant, by acceptance hereof, acknowledges 
     that this Warrant and the shares of Warrant Stock to be issued upon 
     exercise hereof are being acquired solely for the Holder's own account and 
     not as a nominee for any other party, and for investment, and that the 
     Holder will not offer, sell or otherwise dispose of this Warrant or any 
     shares of Warrant Stock to be issued upon exercise hereof except pursuant 
     to an effective registration statement, or an exemption from registration, 
     under the Securities Act and any applicable state securities laws. 
 
          (ii) Except as provided in paragraph (iii) below, this Warrant and all 
     certificates representing shares of Warrant Stock issued upon exercise 
     hereof shall be stamped or imprinted with a legend in substantially the 
     following form: 
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          THIS WARRANT AND THE SHARES OF COMMON STOCK ISSUABLE UPON 
          EXERCISE HEREOF HAVE NOT BEEN REGISTERED UNDER THE 
          SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS AMENDED (THE "SECURITIES ACT") OR 
          ANY STATE SECURITIES LAWS AND MAY NOT BE SOLD, TRANSFERRED 
          OR OTHERWISE DISPOSED OF UNLESS REGISTERED UNDER THE 
          SECURITIES ACT AND UNDER APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS OR 
          DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. SHALL HAVE RECEIVED AN OPINION OF 
          COUNSEL REASONABLY SATISFACTORY TO DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. 
          THAT REGISTRATION OF SUCH SECURITIES UNDER THE SECURITIES 
          ACT AND UNDER THE PROVISIONS OF APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES 
          LAWS IS NOT REQUIRED. 
 
          (iii) The Issuer agrees to reissue this Warrant or certificates 
     representing any of the Warrant Stock, without the legend set forth above 
     if at such time, prior to making any transfer of any such securities, the 
     Holder shall give written notice to the Issuer upon the occurrence of: (a) 
     either (i) the Issuer has received an opinion of counsel reasonably 
     satisfactory to the Issuer, to the effect that the registration of such 
     securities under the Securities Act is not required in connection with such 
     proposed transfer, (ii) a registration statement under the Securities Act 
     covering such proposed disposition has been filed by the Issuer with the 
     Securities and Exchange Commission and has become effective under the 
     Securities Act, (iii) the Issuer has received other evidence reasonably 
     satisfactory to the Issuer that such registration and qualification under 
     the Securities Act and state securities laws are not required, or (iv) the 
     Holder provides the Issuer with reasonable assurances that such security 
     can be sold pursuant to Rule 144 under the Securities Act; and (b) either 
     (i) the Issuer has received an opinion of counsel reasonably satisfactory 
     to the Issuer, to the effect that registration or qualification under the 
     securities or "blue sky" laws of any state is not required in connection 
     with such proposed disposition, or (ii) compliance with applicable state 
     securities or "blue sky" laws has been effected or a valid exemption exists 
     with respect thereto. The Issuer will respond to any such notice from a 
     holder within five (5) business days. In the case of any proposed transfer 
     under this Section 2(g), the Issuer will use reasonable efforts to comply 
     with any such applicable state securities or "blue sky" laws, but shall in 
     no event be required, (x) to qualify to do business in any state where it 
     is not then qualified, (y) to take any action that would subject it to tax 
     or to the general service of process in any state where it is not then 
     subject, or (z) to comply with state securities or "blue sky" laws of any 
     state for which registration by coordination is unavailable to the Issuer. 
     The restrictions on transfer contained in this Section 2(g) shall be in 
     addition to, and not by way of limitation of, any other restrictions on 
     transfer contained in any other section of this Warrant. Whenever a 
     certificate representing the Warrant Stock is required to be issued to the 
     Holder without a legend, in lieu of delivering physical certificates 
     representing the Warrant Stock, provided the Issuer's transfer agent is 
     participating in the DTC Fast Automated Securities Transfer program, the 
     Issuer shall use its reasonable best efforts to cause its transfer agent to 
     electronically transmit the Warrant Stock to the Holder by crediting the 
     account of the Holder's Prime Broker with DTC through its DWAC system (to 
     the extent not inconsistent with any provisions of this Warrant or the 
     Purchase Agreement). 
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     (h) In no event may the Holder exercise this Warrant in whole or in part 
unless the Holder is an "accredited investor" as defined in Regulation D under 
the Securities Act. 
 
     3. Stock Fully Paid; Reservation and Listing of Shares; Covenants. 
 
     (a) Stock Fully Paid. The Issuer represents, warrants, covenants and agrees 
that all shares of Warrant Stock which may be issued upon the exercise of this 
Warrant or otherwise hereunder will, when issued in accordance with the terms of 
this Warrant, be duly authorized, validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable 
and free from all taxes, liens and charges created by or through the Issuer. The 
Issuer further covenants and agrees that during the period within which this 
Warrant may be exercised, the Issuer will at all times have authorized and 
reserved for the purpose of the issue upon exercise of this Warrant a sufficient 
number of shares of Common Stock to provide for the exercise of this Warrant. 
 
     (b) Reservation. If any shares of Common Stock required to be reserved for 
issuance upon exercise of this Warrant or as otherwise provided hereunder 
require registration or qualification with any governmental authority under any 
federal or state law before such shares may be so issued, the Issuer will in 
good faith use its reasonable best efforts as expeditiously as possible at its 
expense to cause such shares to be duly registered or qualified. If the Issuer 
shall list any shares of Common Stock on any securities exchange or market it 
will, at its expense, list thereon, maintain and increase when necessary such 
listing, of all shares of Warrant Stock from time to time issued upon exercise 
of this Warrant or as otherwise provided hereunder (provided that such Warrant 
Stock has been registered pursuant to a registration statement under the 
Securities Act then in effect), and, to the extent permissible under the 
applicable securities exchange rules, all unissued shares of Warrant Stock which 
are at any time issuable hereunder, so long as any shares of Common Stock shall 
be so listed. The Issuer will also so list on each securities exchange or 
market, and will maintain such listing of, any other securities which the Holder 
of this Warrant shall be entitled to receive upon the exercise of this Warrant 
if at the time any securities of the same class shall be listed on such 
securities exchange or market by the Issuer. 
 
     (c) Covenants. The Issuer shall not by any action including, without 
limitation, amending the Certificate of Incorporation or the by-laws of the 
Issuer, or through any reorganization, transfer of assets, consolidation, 
merger, dissolution, issue or sale of securities or any other action, avoid or 
seek to avoid the observance or performance of any of the terms of this Warrant, 
but will at all times in good faith assist in the carrying out of all such terms 
and in the taking of all such actions as may be necessary or appropriate to 
protect the rights of the Holder hereof against dilution (to the extent 
specifically provided herein) or impairment. Without limiting the generality of 
the foregoing, the Issuer will (i) not permit the par value, if any, of its 
Common Stock to exceed the then effective Warrant Price, (ii) not amend or 
modify any provision of the Certificate of Incorporation or by-laws of the 
Issuer in any manner that would adversely affect the rights of the Holders of 
the Warrants in their capacity as Holders of the Warrants, (iii) take all such 
action as may be reasonably necessary in order that the Issuer may validly and 
legally issue fully paid and nonassessable shares of Common Stock, free and 
clear of any liens, claims, encumbrances and restrictions (other than as 
provided herein) upon the exercise of this Warrant, and (iv) use its reasonable 
best efforts to obtain all such authorizations, 
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exemptions or consents from any public regulatory body having jurisdiction 
thereof as may be reasonably necessary to enable the Issuer to perform its 
obligations under this Warrant. 
 
     (d) Loss, Theft, Destruction of Warrants. Upon receipt of evidence 
satisfactory to the Issuer of the ownership of and the loss, theft, destruction 
or mutilation of any Warrant and, in the case of any such loss, theft or 
destruction, upon receipt of indemnity or security satisfactory to the Issuer 
or, in the case of any such mutilation, upon surrender and cancellation of such 
Warrant, the Issuer will make and deliver, in lieu of such lost, stolen, 
destroyed or mutilated Warrant, a new Warrant of like tenor and representing the 
right to purchase the same number of shares of Common Stock. 
 
     4. Adjustment of Warrant Price and Warrant Share Number. The number of 
shares of Common Stock for which this Warrant is exercisable, and the price at 
which such shares may be purchased upon exercise of this Warrant, shall be 
subject to adjustment from time to time as set forth in this Section 4. The 
Issuer shall give the Holder notice of any event described below which requires 
an adjustment pursuant to this Section 4 in accordance with Section 5. 
 
     (a) Recapitalization, Reorganization, Reclassification, Consolidation, 
Merger or Sale. 
 
          (i) In case the Issuer after the Original Issue Date shall do any of 
     the following (each, a "Triggering Event"): (a) consolidate or merge with 
     or into another corporation where the holders of outstanding Voting Stock 
     prior to such merger or consolidation do not own over 50% of the 
     outstanding Voting Stock of the merged or consolidated entity immediately 
     after such merger or consolidation, or (b) sell all or substantially all of 
     its properties or assets to any other Person, or (c) change the Common 
     Stock to the same or a different number of shares of any class or classes 
     of stock, whether by reclassification, exchange, substitution or otherwise 
     (other than by way of a stock split or combination of shares or stock 
     dividends or distributions provided for in Section 4(b) or Section 4(c)), 
     or (d) effect a capital reorganization (other than by way of a stock split 
     or combination of shares or stock dividends or distributions provided for 
     in Section 4(b) or Section 4(c)), then, and in the case of each such 
     Triggering Event, proper provision shall be made so that, upon the basis 
     and the terms and in the manner provided in this Warrant, the Holder of 
     this Warrant shall be entitled upon the exercise hereof at any time after 
     the consummation of such Triggering Event, to the extent this Warrant is 
     not exercised prior to such Triggering Event, to receive at the Warrant 
     Price in effect at the time immediately prior to the consummation of such 
     Triggering Event in lieu of the Common Stock issuable upon such exercise of 
     this Warrant prior to such Triggering Event, the securities, cash and 
     property to which such Holder would have been entitled upon the 
     consummation of such Triggering Event if such Holder had exercised the 
     rights represented by this Warrant immediately prior thereto, subject to 
     adjustments (subsequent to such corporate action) as nearly equivalent as 
     possible to the adjustments provided for elsewhere in this Section 4. 
 
          (ii) Notwithstanding anything contained in this Warrant to the 
     contrary, a Triggering Event shall not be deemed to have occurred if, prior 
     to the consummation thereof, each Person (other than the Issuer) which may 
     be required to deliver any securities, cash or property upon the exercise 
     of this Warrant as provided herein shall assume, by written instrument 
     delivered to, and reasonably satisfactory to, the Holder of 
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     this Warrant, (A) the obligations of the Issuer under this Warrant (and if 
     the Issuer shall survive the consummation of such Triggering Event, such 
     assumption shall be in addition to, and shall not release the Issuer from, 
     any continuing obligations of the Issuer under this Warrant) and (B) the 
     obligation to deliver to such Holder such shares of securities, cash or 
     property as, in accordance with the foregoing provisions of this subsection 
     (a), such Holder shall be entitled to receive, and such Person shall have 
     similarly delivered to such Holder a written acknowledgement executed by 
     the President or Chief Financial Officer of the Issuer, stating that this 
     Warrant shall thereafter continue in full force and effect and the terms 
     hereof (including, without limitation, all of the provisions of this 
     subsection (a)) shall be applicable to the securities, cash or property 
     which such Person may be required to deliver upon any exercise of this 
     Warrant or the exercise of any rights pursuant hereto. 
 
     (b) Stock Dividends, Subdivisions and Combinations. If at any time the 
Issuer shall: 
 
          (i) make or issue or set a record date for the holders of its Common 
     Stock for the purpose of entitling them to receive a dividend payable in, 
     or other distribution of, shares of Common Stock, 
 
          (ii) subdivide its outstanding shares of Common Stock into a larger 
     number of shares of Common Stock, or 
 
          (iii) combine its outstanding shares of Common Stock into a smaller 
     number of shares of Common Stock, 
 
then (1) the number of shares of Common Stock for which this Warrant is 
exercisable immediately after the occurrence of any such event shall be adjusted 
to equal the number of shares of Common Stock which a record holder of the same 
number of shares of Common Stock for which this Warrant is exercisable 
immediately prior to the occurrence of such event would own or be entitled to 
receive after the happening of such event, and (2) the Warrant Price then in 
effect shall be adjusted to equal (A) the Warrant Price then in effect 
multiplied by the number of shares of Common Stock for which this Warrant is 
exercisable immediately prior to the adjustment divided by (B) the number of 
shares of Common Stock for which this Warrant is exercisable immediately after 
such adjustment. 
 
Notwithstanding the foregoing, if such record date shall have been fixed and 
such dividend is not fully paid or if such distribution is not fully made on the 
date fixed therefor, the Warrant Price shall be adjusted pursuant to this 
paragraph as of the time of actual payment of such dividends or distributions. 
 
     (c) Certain Other Distributions. If at any time the Issuer shall make or 
issue or set a record date for the determination of the holders of its Common 
Stock for the purpose of entitling them to receive any dividend or other 
distribution of: 
 
          (i) cash (other than a cash dividend payable out of earnings or earned 
surplus legally available for the payment of dividends under the laws of the 
jurisdiction of incorporation of the Issuer), 
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          (ii) any evidences of its indebtedness, any shares of stock of any 
class or any other securities or property of any nature whatsoever (other than 
cash), or 
 
          (iii) any warrants or other rights to subscribe for or purchase any 
evidences of its indebtedness, any shares of stock of any class or any other 
securities or property of any nature whatsoever (other than cash), 
 
then (1) the number of shares of Common Stock for which this Warrant is 
exercisable shall be adjusted to equal the product of the number of shares of 
Common Stock for which this Warrant is exercisable immediately prior to such 
adjustment multiplied by a fraction (A) the numerator of which shall be the Per 
Share Market Value of Common Stock at the date of taking such record and (B) the 
denominator of which shall be such Per Share Market Value minus the amount 
allocable to one share of Common Stock of any such cash so distributable and of 
the fair value (as determined in good faith by the Board of Directors of the 
Issuer and supported by an opinion from an investment banking firm of recognized 
national standing acceptable to (but not affiliated with) the Holder) of any and 
all such evidences of indebtedness, shares of stock, other securities or 
property or warrants or other subscription or purchase rights so distributable, 
and (2) the Warrant Price then in effect shall be adjusted to equal (A) the 
Warrant Price then in effect multiplied by the number of shares of Common Stock 
for which this Warrant is exercisable immediately prior to the adjustment 
divided by (B) the number of shares of Common Stock for which this Warrant is 
exercisable immediately after such adjustment. A reclassification of the Common 
Stock (other than a change in par value, or from par value to no par value or 
from no par value to par value) into shares of Common Stock and shares of any 
other class of stock shall be deemed a distribution by the Issuer to the holders 
of its Common Stock of such shares of such other class of stock within the 
meaning of this Section 4(c) and, if the outstanding shares of Common Stock 
shall be changed into a larger or smaller number of shares of Common Stock as a 
part of such reclassification, such change shall be deemed a subdivision or 
combination, as the case may be, of the outstanding shares of Common Stock 
within the meaning of Section 4(b). 
 
Notwithstanding the foregoing, if such record date shall have been fixed and 
such dividend is not fully paid or if such distribution is not fully made on the 
date fixed therefor, the Warrant Price shall be adjusted pursuant to this 
Section 4(c) as of the time of actual payment of such dividends or 
distributions. 
 
     (d) Intentionally Omitted. 
 
     (e) Other Provisions applicable to Adjustments under this Section. The 
following provisions shall be applicable to the making of adjustments of the 
number of shares of Common Stock for which this Warrant is exercisable and the 
Warrant Price then in effect provided for in this Section 4: 
 
          (i) When Adjustments to Be Made. The adjustments required by this 
Section 4 shall be made whenever and as often as any specified event requiring 
an adjustment shall occur, except that any adjustment of the number of shares of 
Common Stock for which this Warrant is exercisable that would otherwise be 
required may be postponed (except in the case of a subdivision or combination of 
shares of the Common Stock, as provided for in Section 4(b)) up to, but not 
beyond the date of exercise if such adjustment either by itself or with other 
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adjustments not previously made adds or subtracts less than one percent (1%) of 
the shares of Common Stock for which this Warrant is exercisable immediately 
prior to the making of such adjustment. Any adjustment representing a change of 
less than such minimum amount (except as aforesaid) which is postponed shall be 
carried forward and made as soon as such adjustment, together with other 
adjustments required by this Section 4 and not previously made, would result in 
a minimum adjustment or on the date of exercise. For the purpose of any 
adjustment, any specified event shall be deemed to have occurred at the close of 
business on the date of its occurrence. 
 
          (ii) Fractional Interests. In computing adjustments under this Section 
4, fractional interests in Common Stock shall be taken into account to the 
nearest one one-hundredth (1/100th) of a share. 
 
          (iii) When Adjustment Not Required. If the Issuer shall take a record 
of the holders of its Common Stock for the purpose of entitling them to receive 
a dividend or distribution or subscription or purchase rights and shall, 
thereafter and before the distribution to stockholders thereof, legally abandon 
its plan to pay or deliver such dividend, distribution, subscription or purchase 
rights, then thereafter no adjustment shall be required by reason of the taking 
of such record and any such adjustment previously made in respect thereof shall 
be rescinded and annulled. 
 
     (f) Form of Warrant after Adjustments. The form of this Warrant need not be 
changed because of any adjustments in the Warrant Price or the number and kind 
of Securities purchasable upon the exercise of this Warrant. 
 
     (g) Escrow of Warrant Stock. If after any property becomes distributable 
pursuant to this Section 4 by reason of the taking of any record of the holders 
of Common Stock, but prior to the occurrence of the event for which such record 
is taken, and the Holder exercises this Warrant, any shares of Common Stock 
issuable upon exercise by reason of such adjustment shall be deemed the last 
shares of Common Stock for which this Warrant is exercised (notwithstanding any 
other provision to the contrary herein) and such shares or other property shall 
be held in escrow for the Holder by the Issuer to be issued to the Holder upon 
and to the extent that the event actually takes place, upon payment of the 
current Warrant Price. Notwithstanding any other provision to the contrary 
herein, if the event for which such record was taken fails to occur or is 
rescinded, then such escrowed shares shall be cancelled by the Issuer and 
escrowed property returned. 
 
     5. Notice of Adjustments. Whenever the Warrant Price or Warrant Share 
Number shall be adjusted pursuant to Section 4 hereof (for purposes of this 
Section 5, each an "adjustment"), the Issuer shall cause its Chief Financial 
Officer to prepare and execute a certificate setting forth, in reasonable 
detail, the event requiring the adjustment, the amount of the adjustment, the 
method by which such adjustment was calculated (including a description of the 
basis on which the Board made any determination hereunder), and the Warrant 
Price and Warrant Share Number after giving effect to such adjustment, and shall 
cause copies of such certificate to be delivered to the Holder of this Warrant 
promptly after each adjustment. Any dispute between the Issuer and the Holder of 
this Warrant with respect to the matters set forth in such certificate may at 
the option of the Holder of this Warrant be submitted to a national accounting 
firm selected by the Holder, provided that the Issuer shall have ten (10) days 
after 
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receipt of notice from such Holder of its selection of such firm to object 
thereto, in which case such Holder shall select another such firm and the Issuer 
shall have no such right of objection. The firm selected by the Holder of this 
Warrant as provided in the preceding sentence shall be instructed to deliver a 
written opinion as to such matters to the Issuer and such Holder within thirty 
(30) days after submission to it of such dispute. Such opinion shall be final 
and binding on the parties hereto. 
 
     6. Fractional Shares. No fractional shares of Warrant Stock will be issued 
in connection with any exercise hereof, but in lieu of such fractional shares, 
the Issuer shall make a cash payment therefor equal in amount to the product of 
the applicable fraction multiplied by the Per Share Market Value then in effect. 
 
     7. Ownership Cap and Certain Exercise Restrictions. 
 
          (a) Notwithstanding anything to the contrary set forth in this 
Warrant, at no time may a Holder of this Warrant exercise this Warrant if the 
number of shares of Common Stock to be issued pursuant to such exercise, when 
aggregated with all other shares of Common Stock owned by such Holder at such 
time, would exceed the number of shares of Common Stock which would result in 
such Holder beneficially owning (as determined in accordance with Section 13(d) 
of the Exchange Act and the rules thereunder) more than 4.99% of all of the 
Common Stock outstanding at such time; provided, however, that upon the Holder 
of this Warrant providing the Issuer with sixty-one (61) days notice (pursuant 
to Section 12 hereof) (the "Waiver Notice") that such Holder would like to waive 
this Section 7(a) with regard to any or all shares of Common Stock issuable upon 
exercise of this Warrant, this Section 7(a) will be of no force or effect with 
regard to all or a portion of the Warrant referenced in the Waiver Notice; 
provided, further, that this provision shall be of no further force or effect 
during the sixty-one (61) days immediately preceding the expiration of the term 
of this Warrant. The Holder may waive this Section 7(a) by so indicating on the 
signature page to the Purchase Agreement, any such waiver to be effective on and 
as of the Original Issue Date. 
 
          (b) The Holder may not exercise the Warrant hereunder to the extent 
such exercise would result in the Holder beneficially owning (as determined in 
accordance with Section 13(d) of the Exchange Act and the rules thereunder) in 
excess of 9.99% of the then issued and outstanding shares of Common Stock, 
including shares issuable upon exercise of this Warrant held by the Holder; 
provided, however, that upon a Holder of this Warrant providing the Issuer with 
a Waiver Notice that such Holder would like to waive this Section 7(b) with 
regard to any or all shares of Common Stock issuable upon exercise of this 
Warrant, this Section 7(b) shall be of no force or effect with regard to those 
shares of Warrant Stock referenced in the Waiver Notice; provided, further, that 
this provision shall be of no further force or effect during the sixty-one (61) 
days immediately preceding the expiration of the term of this Warrant. 
 
     8. Call. Notwithstanding anything herein to the contrary, commencing one 
(1) year following the effective date of a registration statement under the 
Securities Act providing for the resale of the Warrant Stock and the shares of 
Common Stock issuable pursuant to the Purchase Agreement (the "Registration 
Statement"), the Issuer, at its option, may call up to one hundred percent 
(100%) of this Warrant if the average of the Per Share Market Value of the 
Common Stock has been greater than one hundred fifty percent (150%) of the 
Warrant Price (as may be adjusted for any stock splits or combinations of the 
Common Stock) for a period of twenty (20) 
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consecutive Trading Days immediately prior to the date of delivery of the Call 
Notice (a "Call Notice Period") by providing the Holder of this Warrant written 
notice pursuant to Section 13 (the "Call Notice"); provided, that (a) the 
Registration Statement is then in effect and has been effective, without lapse 
or suspension of any kind, for a period of sixty (60) consecutive calendar days, 
(b) trading in the Common Stock shall not have been suspended by the Securities 
and Exchange Commission or Nasdaq and (c) the Issuer is in material compliance 
with the terms and conditions of this Warrant and the other Transaction 
Documents (as defined in the Purchase Agreement); provided, further, that the 
Registration Statement is in effect from the date of delivery of the Call Notice 
until the date which is the later of (i) the date the Holder exercises the 
Warrant pursuant to the Call Notice and (ii) the 20th day after the Holder 
receives the Call Notice (the "Early Termination Date"). The rights and 
privileges granted pursuant to this Warrant with respect to the shares of 
Warrant Stock subject to the Call Notice (the "Called Warrant Shares") shall 
expire on the Early Termination Date if this Warrant is not exercised with 
respect to such Called Warrant Shares prior to such Early Termination Date. In 
the event this Warrant is not exercised with respect to the Called Warrant 
Shares, the Issuer shall remit to the Holder of this Warrant (A) $.10 per Called 
Warrant Share and (B) a new Warrant representing the number of shares of Warrant 
Stock, if any, which shall not have been subject to the Call Notice upon the 
Holder's tendering to the Issuer the applicable Warrant certificate. 
 
     9. Definitions. For the purposes of this Warrant, the following terms have 
the following meanings: 
 
          "Board" shall mean the Board of Directors of the Issuer. 
 
          "Capital Stock" means and includes (i) any and all shares, interests, 
     participations or other equivalents of or interests in (however designated) 
     corporate stock, including, without limitation, shares of preferred or 
     preference stock, (ii) all partnership interests (whether general or 
     limited) in any Person which is a partnership, (iii) all membership 
     interests or limited liability company interests in any limited liability 
     company, and (iv) all equity or ownership interests in any Person of any 
     other type. 
 
          "Certificate of Incorporation" means the Certificate of Incorporation 
     of the Issuer as in effect on the Original Issue Date, and as hereafter 
     from time to time amended, modified, supplemented or restated in accordance 
     with the terms hereof and thereof and pursuant to applicable law. 
 
          "Common Stock" means the Common Stock, par value $0.01 per share, of 
     the Issuer and any other Capital Stock into which such stock may hereafter 
     be changed. 
 
          "Governmental Authority" means any governmental, regulatory or 
     self-regulatory entity, department, body, official, authority, commission, 
     board, agency or instrumentality, whether federal, state or local, and 
     whether domestic or foreign. 
 
          "Holders" mean the Persons who shall from time to time own any 
     Warrant. The term "Holder" means one of the Holders. 
 
          "Independent Appraiser" means a nationally recognized or major 
     regional investment banking firm or firm of independent certified public 
     accountants of 
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     recognized standing (which may be the firm that regularly examines the 
     financial statements of the Issuer) that is regularly engaged in the 
     business of appraising the Capital Stock or assets of corporations or other 
     entities as going concerns, and which is not affiliated with either the 
     Issuer or the Holder of any Warrant. 
 
          "Issuer" means Delcath Systems, Inc., a Delaware corporation, and its 
     successors. 
 
          "Majority Holders" means at any time the Holders of Warrants 
     exercisable for a majority of the shares of Warrant Stock issuable under 
     the Warrants at the time outstanding. 
 
          "Nasdaq" means the Nasdaq SmallCap Market. 
 
          "Original Issue Date" means December __, 2004. 
 
                  "OTC Bulletin Board" means the over-the-counter electronic 
bulletin board. 
 
                  "Person" means an individual, corporation, limited liability 
         company, partnership, joint stock company, trust, unincorporated 
         organization, joint venture, Governmental Authority or other entity of 
         whatever nature. 
 
                  "Per Share Market Value" means on any particular date (a) the 
         closing bid price per share of the Common Stock on such date on Nasdaq 
         or another registered national stock exchange on which the Common Stock 
         is then listed, as reported in The Wall Street Journal, or if there is 
         no such price on such date, then the closing bid price on such exchange 
         or quotation system on the date nearest preceding such date, or (b) if 
         the Common Stock is not listed then on Nasdaq or any registered 
         national stock exchange, the closing bid price for a share of Common 
         Stock in the over-the-counter market, as reported by the OTC Bulletin 
         Board or in the National Quotation Bureau Incorporated or similar 
         organization or agency succeeding to its functions of reporting prices) 
         at the close of business on such date, or (c) if the Common Stock is 
         not then reported by the OTC Bulletin Board or the National Quotation 
         Bureau Incorporated (or similar organization or agency succeeding to 
         its functions of reporting prices), then the average of the "Pink 
         Sheet" quotes for the five days preceding such date of determination, 
         or (d) if the Common Stock is not then publicly traded the fair market 
         value of a share of Common Stock as determined by an Independent 
         Appraiser selected in good faith by the Majority Holders; provided, 
         however, that the Issuer, after receipt of the determination by such 
         Independent Appraiser, shall have the right to select an additional 
         Independent Appraiser, in which case, the fair market value shall be 
         equal to the average of the determinations by each such Independent 
         Appraiser; and provided, further that all determinations of the Per 
         Share Market Value shall be appropriately adjusted for any stock 
         dividends, stock splits or other similar transactions during such 
         period. The determination of fair market value by an Independent 
         Appraiser shall be based upon the fair market value of the Issuer 
         determined on a going concern basis as between a willing buyer and a 
         willing seller and taking into account all relevant factors 
         determinative of value, and shall be final and binding on all parties. 
         The cost of such Independent Appraiser shall be borne equally by the 
         Issuer and the Holder. 
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               "Purchase Agreement" means the Common Stock Purchase Agreement 
          dated as of December __, 2004, among the Issuer and the investors a 
          party thereto. 
 
               "Securities" means any debt or equity securities of the Issuer, 
          whether now or hereafter authorized, any instrument convertible into 
          or exchangeable for Securities or a Security, and any option, warrant 
          or other right to purchase or acquire any Security. "Security" means 
          one of the Securities. 
 
               "Securities Act" means the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or 
          any similar federal statute then in effect. 
 
               "Subsidiary" means any corporation at least 50% of whose 
          outstanding Voting Stock shall at the time be owned directly or 
          indirectly by the Issuer or by one or more of its Subsidiaries, or by 
          the Issuer and one or more of its Subsidiaries. 
 
               "Term" has the meaning specified in Section 1 hereof. 
 
               "Trading Day" means (a) a day on which the Common Stock is traded 
          on Nasdaq, or (b) if the Common Stock is not listed on Nasdaq, a day 
          on which the Common Stock is traded on any other registered national 
          stock exchange, or (c) if the Common Stock is not traded on any other 
          registered national stock exchange, a day on which the Common Stock is 
          traded on the OTC Bulletin Board, or (d) if the Common Stock is not 
          traded on the OTC Bulletin Board, a day on which the Common Stock is 
          quoted in the over-the-counter market as reported by the National 
          Quotation Bureau Incorporated (or any similar organization or agency 
          succeeding its functions of reporting prices); provided, however, that 
          in the event that the Common Stock is not listed or quoted as set 
          forth in (a), (b) or (c) hereof, then Trading Day shall mean any day 
          except Saturday, Sunday and any day which shall be a legal holiday or 
          a day on which banking institutions in the State of New York are 
          authorized or required by law or other government action to close. 
 
               "Voting Stock" means, as applied to the Capital Stock of any 
          corporation, Capital Stock of any class or classes (however 
          designated) having ordinary voting power for the election of a 
          majority of the members of the Board of Directors (or other governing 
          body) of such corporation, other than Capital Stock having such power 
          only by reason of the happening of a contingency. 
 
               "Warrants" means the Warrants issued and sold pursuant to the 
          Purchase Agreement, including, without limitation, this Warrant, and 
          any other warrants of like tenor issued in substitution or exchange 
          for any thereof pursuant to the provisions of Section 2(c), 2(d) or 
          2(e) hereof or of any of such other Warrants. 
 
               "Warrant Price" initially means U.S. $3.26, as such Warrant Price 
          may be adjusted from time to time as shall result from the adjustments 
          specified in this Warrant, including Section 4 hereto. 
 
               "Warrant Share Number" means at any time the aggregate number of 
          shares of Warrant Stock which may at such time be purchased upon 
          exercise of this Warrant, after 
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          giving effect to all prior adjustments and increases to such number 
          made or required to be made under the terms hereof. 
 
               "Warrant Stock" means Common Stock issuable upon exercise of any 
          Warrant or Warrants or otherwise issuable pursuant to any Warrant or 
          Warrants. 
 
          10. Other Notices. In case at any time: 
 
                    (A)  the Issuer shall make any distributions to the holders 
                         of Common Stock; or 
 
                    (B)  the Issuer shall authorize the granting to all holders 
                         of its Common Stock of rights to subscribe for or 
                         purchase any shares of Capital Stock of any class or 
                         other rights; or 
 
                    (C)  there shall be any reclassification of the Capital 
                         Stock of the Issuer; or 
 
                    (D)  there shall be any capital reorganization by the 
                         Issuer; or 
 
                    (E)  there shall be any (i) consolidation or merger 
                         involving the Issuer or (ii) sale, transfer or other 
                         disposition of all or substantially all of the Issuer's 
                         property, assets or business (except a merger or other 
                         reorganization in which the Issuer shall be the 
                         surviving corporation and its shares of Capital Stock 
                         shall continue to be outstanding and unchanged and 
                         except a consolidation, merger, sale, transfer or other 
                         disposition involving a wholly-owned Subsidiary); or 
 
                    (F)  there shall be a voluntary or involuntary dissolution, 
                         liquidation or winding-up of the Issuer or any partial 
                         liquidation of the Issuer or distribution to holders of 
                         Common Stock; 
 
then, in each of such cases, the Issuer shall give written notice to the Holder 
of the date on which (i) the books of the Issuer shall close or a record shall 
be taken for such dividend, distribution or subscription rights or (ii) such 
reorganization, reclassification, consolidation, merger, disposition, 
dissolution, liquidation or winding-up, as the case may be, shall take place. 
Such notice also shall specify the date as of which the holders of Common Stock 
of record shall participate in such dividend, distribution or subscription 
rights, or shall be entitled to exchange their certificates for Common Stock for 
securities or other property deliverable upon such reorganization, 
reclassification, consolidation, merger, disposition, dissolution, liquidation 
or winding-up, as the case may be. Such notice shall be given at least twenty 
(20) days prior to the record date or effective date for the event specified in 
such notice. 
 
     11. Amendment and Waiver. Any term, covenant, agreement or condition in 
this Warrant may be amended, or compliance therewith may be waived (either 
generally or in a particular instance and either retroactively or 
prospectively), by a written instrument or written 
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instruments executed by the Issuer and the Majority Holders; provided, however, 
that no such amendment or waiver shall reduce the Warrant Share Number, increase 
the Warrant Price, shorten the period during which this Warrant may be exercised 
or modify any provision of this Section 10 without the consent of the Holder of 
this Warrant. 
 
     12. Governing Law; Jurisdiction. This Warrant shall be governed by and 
construed in accordance with the internal laws of the State of New York, without 
giving effect to any of the conflicts of law principles which would result in 
the application of the substantive law of another jurisdiction. This Warrant 
shall not be interpreted or construed with any presumption against the party 
causing this Warrant to be drafted. The Issuer and the Holder agree that venue 
for any dispute arising under this Warrant will lie exclusively in the state or 
federal courts located in New York County, New York, and the parties irrevocably 
waive any right to raise forum non conveniens or any other argument that New 
York is not the proper venue. The Issuer and the Holder irrevocably consent to 
personal jurisdiction in the state and federal courts of the state of New York. 
The Issuer and the Holder consent to process being served in any such suit, 
action or proceeding by mailing a copy thereof to such party at the address in 
effect for notices to it under this Warrant and agrees that such service shall 
constitute good and sufficient service of process and notice thereof. Nothing in 
this Section 11 shall affect or limit any right to serve process in any other 
manner permitted by law. The Issuer and the Holder hereby agree that the 
prevailing party in any suit, action or proceeding arising out of or relating to 
the this Warrant or the Purchase Agreement, shall be entitled to reimbursement 
for reasonable legal fees from the non-prevailing party. 
 
     13. Notices. Any and all notices or other communications or deliveries 
required or permitted to be provided hereunder shall be in writing and shall be 
deemed given and effective on the earlier of (i) the date of transmission, if 
such notice or communication is delivered via facsimile at the facsimile 
telephone number specified for notice prior to 5:00 p.m., eastern time, on a 
Trading Day, (ii) the Trading Day after the date of transmission, if such notice 
or communication is delivered via facsimile at the facsimile telephone number 
specified for notice later than 5:00 p.m., eastern time, on any date and earlier 
than 11:59 p.m., eastern time, on such date, (iii) the Trading Day following the 
date of mailing, if sent by overnight delivery by nationally recognized 
overnight courier service or (iv) actual receipt by the party to whom such 
notice is required to be given. The addresses for such communications shall be 
with respect to the Holder of this Warrant or of Warrant Stock issued pursuant 
hereto, addressed to such Holder at its last known address or facsimile number 
appearing on the books of the Issuer maintained for such purposes, or with 
respect to the Issuer, addressed to: 
 
                          Delcath Systems, Inc. 
                          1100 Summer Street, 3rd Floor 
                          Stamford, Connecticut 06905 
                          Attention: President and Chief Executive Officer 
                          Tel. No.: (203) 323-8668 
                          Fax No.: (203) 961-0120 
 
Copies of notices to the Issuer shall be sent to Murtha Cullina LLP, Whitney 
Grove Square, Two Whitney Avenue, New Haven, Connecticut 06503, Attention: Paul 
G. Hughes, Tel. No.: (203) 772-7700, Fax No.: (203) 772-7723. Any party hereto 
may from time to time change its address for notices by giving at least ten (10) 
days written notice of such changed address to the other 
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party hereto. 
 
     14. Warrant Agent. The Issuer may, by written notice to each Holder of this 
Warrant, appoint an agent having an office in New York, New York for the purpose 
of issuing shares of Warrant Stock on the exercise of this Warrant pursuant to 
subsection (b) of Section 2 hereof, exchanging this Warrant pursuant to 
subsection (d) of Section 2 hereof or replacing this Warrant pursuant to 
subsection (d) of Section 3 hereof, or any of the foregoing, and thereafter any 
such issuance, exchange or replacement, as the case may be, shall be made at 
such office by such agent. 
 
     15. Remedies. The Issuer stipulates that the remedies at law of the Holder 
of this Warrant in the event of any default or threatened default by the Issuer 
in the performance of or compliance with any of the terms of this Warrant are 
not and will not be adequate and that, to the fullest extent permitted by law, 
such terms may be specifically enforced by a decree for the specific performance 
of any agreement contained herein or by an injunction against a violation of any 
of the terms hereof or otherwise. 
 
     16. Successors and Assigns. This Warrant and the rights evidenced hereby 
shall inure to the benefit of and be binding upon the successors and assigns of 
the Issuer, the Holder hereof and (to the extent provided herein) the Holders of 
Warrant Stock issued pursuant hereto, and shall be enforceable by any such 
Holder or Holder of Warrant Stock. 
 
     17. Modification and Severability. If, in any action before any court or 
agency legally empowered to enforce any provision contained herein, any 
provision hereof is found to be unenforceable, then such provision shall be 
deemed modified to the extent necessary to make it enforceable by such court or 
agency. If any such provision is not enforceable as set forth in the preceding 
sentence, the unenforceability of such provision shall not affect the other 
provisions of this Warrant, but this Warrant shall be construed as if such 
unenforceable provision had never been contained herein. 
 
     18. Headings. The headings of the Sections of this Warrant are for 
convenience of reference only and shall not, for any purpose, be deemed a part 
of this Warrant. 
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     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Issuer has executed this Series D Warrant as of the 
day and year first above written. 
 
 
                                 DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. 
 
 
                                 By: 
                                    ------------------------------ 
                                 Name:   M.S. Koly 
                                 Title:  President and Chief Executive Officer 
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                                  EXERCISE FORM 
                                SERIES D WARRANT 
 
                              DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. 
 
The undersigned _______________, pursuant to the provisions of the within 
Warrant, hereby elects to purchase _____ shares of Common Stock of Delcath 
Systems, Inc. covered by the within Warrant. 
 
Dated: _________________               Signature   ___________________________ 
 
                                       Address  ______________________________ 
 
                                                ______________________________ 
 
Number of shares of Common Stock beneficially owned or deemed beneficially owned 
by the Holder on the date of Exercise: ___________________ 
 
                                   ASSIGNMENT 
 
FOR VALUE RECEIVED, _________________ hereby sells, assigns and transfers unto 
__________________ the within Warrant and all rights evidenced thereby and does 
irrevocably constitute and appoint _____________, attorney, to transfer the said 
Warrant on the books of the within named corporation. 
 
Dated: _________________            Signature   ______________________________ 
 
                                    Address  _________________________________ 
 
                                             _________________________________ 
 
                               PARTIAL ASSIGNMENT 
 
FOR VALUE RECEIVED, _________________ hereby sells, assigns and transfers unto 
__________________ the right to purchase _________ shares of Warrant Stock 
evidenced by the within Warrant together with all rights therein, and does 
irrevocably constitute and appoint ___________________, attorney, to transfer 
that part of the said Warrant on the books of the within named corporation. 
 
Dated: _________________            Signature  _______________________________ 
 
                                    Address  _________________________________ 
 
                                             _________________________________ 
 
 
                           FOR USE BY THE ISSUER ONLY: 
 
This Warrant No. W-D-04-__ canceled (or transferred or exchanged) this _____ day 
of ___________, _____, shares of Common Stock issued therefor in the name of 
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_______________, Warrant No. W-D-04-01 issued for ____ shares of Common Stock in 
the name of _______________. 
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                                                         EXHIBIT 5 
 
 
                       [LETTERHEAD OF MURTHA CULLINA LLP] 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                December 27, 2004 
 
 
 
The Board of Directors 
Delcath Systems, Inc. 
1100 Summer Street 
Stamford, Connecticut 06905 
 
          Re: Registration Statement on Form S-3 (No. 333-______) 
 
Dear Sirs: 
 
     We have acted as special counsel to Delcath Systems, Inc., a Delaware 
corporation (the "Company"), in connection with its Registration Statement on 
Form S-3 (No. 333-______), as filed on the date hereof (the "Registration 
Statement"), for the public reoffer by certain selling stockholders of up to 
3,397,909 shares (the "Secondary Shares") of Common Stock. The Secondary Shares 
consist of (i) 1,306,487 shares issued in connection with private placements to 
accredited investors in November and December 2004 (the "2004 Shares"); (ii) 
2,019,925 shares (the "2004 Warrant Shares") issuable upon exercise of the 
Company's outstanding Series A, Series B, Series C or Series D Redeemable Common 
Stock Purchase Warrants issued to such investors in 2004 (the "2004 Warrants"); 
and (iii) 71,497 shares (the "Placement Agent Warrant Shares") issuable upon 
exercise of outstanding warrants issued to the placement agent in connection 
with the November 2004 private placement to accredited investors (the "Placement 
Agent Warrants"). 
 
     We have examined originals or copies, certified or otherwise identified to 
our satisfaction of the following documents: (a) the Amended and Restated 
Certificate of Incorporation of the Company, as amended, in the form filed as 
Exhibit 3.1 to the Company's Quarterly Report on Form 10-QSB for the quarter 
ended June 30, 2004 (file No. 001-16133); (b) the Amended and Restated Bylaws of 
the Company in the form filed as Exhibit 3.2 to Amendment No. 1 to the Company's 
Registration Statement on Form SB-2 (No. 333-39470); (c) the resolution adopted 
by the Board of Directors of the Company at a meeting held on November 5, 2004; 
and (d) such other documents as we have considered necessary to the rendering of 
the opinions expressed below. 
 
     In our examination of the foregoing, we have assumed that: (a) the 
statements made therein are accurate and complete; (b) the signatures on 
documents and instruments submitted 
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to us as originals are authentic; and (c) documents submitted to us as 
certified, conformed or photostatic copies of original documents conform with 
the originals thereof and the originals thereof are authentic. 
 
     In rendering the opinions set forth below, we have also assumed that upon 
issuance of the shares issuable upon exercise of the 2004 Warrants, the total 
number of shares of Common Stock issued and outstanding will not exceed the 
total number of shares of Common Stock that the Company is then authorized to 
issue. 
 
     Based upon the foregoing, we are of the opinion that: 
 
     1.   The 2004 Shares have been duly  authorized  and validly issued and are 
          fully paid and nonassessable. 



 
     2.   The 2004 Warrant Shares, when issued upon exercise of the 2004 
          Warrants in accordance with their terms, will be duly authorized, 
          validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable. 
 
     3.   The Placement Agent Warrant Shares, when issued upon exercise of the 
          Placement Agent Warrants in accordance with their terms, will be duly 
          authorized, validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable. 
 
     The foregoing opinions are limited to the General Corporation Law of the 
State of Delaware, and we do not express any opinion herein concerning any other 
law. We assume no obligation to supplement this opinion if any applicable law 
changes after the date hereof or if we become aware of any fact that might 
change the opinions expressed herein after the date hereof. 
 
     This opinion is being furnished to you for filing as an exhibit to the 
Registration Statement and, accordingly, may not be relied upon by or quoted in 
any manner or delivered to any other person or entity without, in each instance, 
our prior written consent. 
 
     We consent to the filing of this opinion as an exhibit to the Registration 
Statement, and to the reference to our firm appearing under the caption "Legal 
Matters" in the Prospectus forming part of the Registration Statement. In giving 
this consent, we do not admit that we are 
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within the category of persons whose consent is required under Section 7 of the 
Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or the rules and regulations of the 
Securities and Exchange Commission thereunder. 
 
                                          Very truly yours, 
 
                                          MURTHA CULLINA LLP 
 
 
 
                                          By     /s/ PAUL G. HUGHES 
                                             ------------------------ 
                                                   Paul G. Hughes 
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                         COMMON STOCK PURCHASE AGREEMENT 
 
     This COMMON STOCK PURCHASE AGREEMENT this ("Agreement"), dated as of 
December 7, 2004 by and between Delcath Systems, Inc., a Delaware corporation 
(the "Company"), and the purchasers listed on Exhibit A hereto (each a 
"Purchaser" and collectively, the "Purchasers"), for the purchase and sale of 
shares of the Company's common stock, par value $.01 per share (the "Common 
Stock") by the Purchasers. 
 
     The parties hereto agree as follows: 
 
                                   ARTICLE I 
 
                 PURCHASE AND SALE OF COMMON STOCK AND WARRANTS 
 
Section 1.1 Purchase and Sale of Common Stock and Warrants. 
 
     (a) Upon the following terms and conditions, the Company shall issue and 
sell to the Purchasers, and the Purchasers shall purchase from the Company, 
shares of Common Stock (the "Shares") at a price per share of $2.11 (the "Per 
Share Purchase Price") for an aggregate purchase price of up to $500,000 (the 
"Purchase Price"). The Company and the Purchasers are executing and delivering 
this Agreement in accordance with and in reliance upon the exemption from 
securities registration afforded by Section 4(2) of the U.S. Securities Act of 
1933, as amended, and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder (the 
"Securities Act"), including Regulation D ("Regulation D"), and/or upon such 
other exemption from the registration requirements of the Securities Act as may 
be available with respect to any or all of the investments to be made hereunder. 
 
     (b) Upon the following terms and conditions, each of the Purchasers shall 
be issued Series D Warrants, in substantially the form attached hereto as 
Exhibit B (the "Warrants"), to purchase the number of shares of Common Stock set 
forth opposite such Purchaser's name on Exhibit A attached hereto. The Warrants 
shall have an exercise price equal to the Warrant Price (as defined in the 
Warrants) and shall be exercisable as stated therein. Any shares of Common Stock 
issuable upon exercise of the Warrants (and such shares when issued) are herein 
referred to as the "Warrant Shares". The Shares, the Warrants and the Warrant 
Shares are sometimes collectively referred to herein as the "Securities". 
 
     Section 1.2 Purchase Price and Closing. In consideration of and in express 
reliance upon the representations, warranties, covenants, terms and conditions 
of this Agreement, the Company agrees to issue and sell to the Purchasers and, 
in consideration of and in express reliance upon the representations, 
warranties, covenants, terms and conditions of this Agreement, the Purchasers, 
severally but not jointly, agree to purchase the number of Shares and Warrants, 
in each case, set forth opposite their respective names on Exhibit A. The 
closing of the purchase and sale of the Shares and Warrants to be acquired by 
the Purchasers from the Company under this Agreement shall take place (the 
"Closing") at such place, at such time and on such date as the Purchasers and 
the Company may agree upon (the "Closing Date"), provided, that all of the 
conditions set forth in Article IV hereof and applicable to the Closing shall 
have been fulfilled or 
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waived in accordance herewith. At the Closing, in addition to the items required 
to be delivered by the Company pursuant to Section 4.2 hereof, the Company shall 
deliver or cause to be delivered to each Purchaser (i) a certificate registered 
in the name of the Purchaser representing the number of Shares as is set forth 
opposite the name of such Purchaser on Exhibit A and (ii) a certificate 
representing the Warrant to purchase such number of shares of Common Stock as is 
set forth opposite the name of such Purchaser on Exhibit A. At the Closing, each 
Purchaser shall deliver its Purchase Price by wire transfer to an account 
designated by the Company. 
 
                                   ARTICLE II 
 
                         REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES 
 
     Section 2.1 Representations and Warranties of the Company. The Company 
hereby represents and warrants to the Purchasers as follows, as of the date 
hereof and the Closing Date, except as set forth on the Schedule of Exceptions 
attached hereto with each numbered Schedule corresponding to the section number 
herein: 
 
     (a) Organization, Good Standing and Power. The Company is a corporation 
duly incorporated, validly existing and in good standing under the laws of the 
State of Delaware and has the requisite corporate power to own, lease and 
operate its properties and assets and to conduct its business as it is now being 
conducted. The Company does not have any Subsidiaries (as defined in Section 
2.1(g)) or own securities of any kind in any other entity except as set forth on 
Schedule 2.1(g) hereto. The Company and each such Subsidiary (as defined in 
Section 2.1(g)) is duly qualified as a foreign corporation to do business and is 
in good standing in every jurisdiction in which the nature of the business 
conducted or property owned by it makes such qualification necessary except for 
any jurisdiction(s) (alone or in the aggregate) in which the failure to be so 
qualified could not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
For the purposes of this Agreement, "Material Adverse Effect" means any effect 
on the business, results of operations, assets or financial condition of the 
Company that is material and adverse to the Company and its subsidiaries and/or 
any condition, circumstance, or situation that would prohibit or otherwise 
materially interfere with the ability of the Company from entering into and 
performing any of its obligations under the Transaction Documents (as defined 
below) in any material respect. 
 
     (b) Authorization; Enforcement. The Company has the requisite corporate 
power and authority to enter into and perform this Agreement, the Warrants and 
that certain Registration Rights Agreement by and among the Company and the 
Purchasers, dated as of the date hereof, substantially in the form of Exhibit C 
attached hereto (the "Registration Rights Agreement" and, together with this 
Agreement and the Warrants, the "Transaction Documents") and to issue and sell 
the Securities in accordance with the terms hereof. The execution, delivery and 
performance of the Transaction Documents by the Company and the consummation by 
it of the transactions contemplated hereby and thereby have been duly and 
validly authorized by all necessary corporate action, and, except as set forth 
on Schedule 2.1(b), no further consent or authorization of the Company, its 
Board of Directors or stockholders is required. When executed and delivered by 
the Company, each of the Transaction Documents shall constitute a valid and 
binding obligation of the Company enforceable against the Company in accordance 
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with its terms, except as such enforceability may be limited by applicable 
bankruptcy, reorganization, moratorium, liquidation, conservatorship, 
receivership or similar laws relating to, or affecting generally the enforcement 
of, creditors' rights and remedies or by other equitable principles of general 
application. 
 
     (c) Capitalization. The authorized capital stock of the Company as of 
November 23, 2004 is set forth on Schedule 2.1(c) hereto. All of the outstanding 
shares of the Common Stock and any other outstanding security of the Company 
have been duly and validly authorized. Except as set forth in this Agreement or 
as set forth on Schedule 2.1(c) hereto, no shares of Common Stock or any other 
security of the Company are entitled to preemptive rights or registration rights 
and there are no outstanding options, warrants, scrip, rights to subscribe to, 
call or commitments of any character whatsoever relating to, or securities or 
rights convertible into, any shares of capital stock of the Company. 
Furthermore, except as set forth in this Agreement or as set forth on Schedule 
2.1(c) hereto, there are no contracts, commitments, understandings, or 
arrangements by which the Company is or may become bound to issue additional 
shares of the capital stock of the Company or options, securities or rights 
convertible into shares of capital stock of the Company. Except for customary 
transfer restrictions contained in agreements entered into by the Company in 
order to sell restricted securities or as set forth on Schedule 2.1(c) hereto, 
the Company is not a party to or bound by any agreement or understanding 
granting registration or anti-dilution rights to any person with respect to any 
of its equity or debt securities. Except as set forth on Schedule 2.1(c), the 
Company is not a party to, and it has no knowledge of, any agreement or 
understanding restricting the voting or transfer of any shares of the capital 
stock of the Company. 
 
     (d) Issuance of Securities. The Shares and the Warrants to be issued at the 
Closing have been duly authorized by all necessary corporate action and, when 
paid for and issued in accordance with the terms hereof and the Warrants, 
respectively, the Shares and the Warrant Shares will be validly issued, fully 
paid and nonassessable and free and clear of all liens, encumbrances and rights 
of refusal of any kind and the holders shall be entitled to all rights accorded 
to a holder of Common Stock. 
 
     (e) No Conflicts. The execution, delivery and performance of the 
Transaction Documents by the Company and the consummation by the Company of the 
transactions contemplated hereby and thereby do not and will not (i) violate any 
provision of the Company's Certificate of Incorporation (the "Certificate") or 
Bylaws (the "Bylaws"), each as amended to date, or any Subsidiary's comparable 
charter documents, (ii) conflict with, or constitute a default (or an event 
which with notice or lapse of time or both would become a default) under, or 
give to others any rights of termination, amendment, acceleration or 
cancellation of, any agreement, mortgage, deed of trust, indenture, note, bond, 
license, lease agreement, instrument or obligation to which the Company or any 
of its Subsidiaries is a party or by which the Company or any of its 
Subsidiaries' respective properties or assets are bound, or (iii) result in a 
violation of any federal, state, local or foreign statute, rule, regulation, 
order, judgment or decree (including federal and state securities laws and 
regulations) applicable to the Company or any of its Subsidiaries or by which 
any property or asset of the Company or any of its Subsidiaries is bound or 
affected, except, in all cases, other than violations pursuant to clauses (i) or 
(iii) (with respect to federal and state securities laws) above, except, for 
such conflicts, defaults, terminations, amendments, acceleration, cancellations 
and violations as could not, 
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individually or in the aggregate, reasonably be expected to have a Material 
Adverse Effect. Neither the Company nor any of its Subsidiaries is required 
under federal, state, foreign or local law, rule or regulation to obtain any 
consent, authorization or order of, or make any filing or registration with, any 
court or governmental agency in order for it to execute, deliver or perform any 
of its obligations under the Transaction Documents or issue and sell the 
Securities in accordance with the terms hereof (other than any filings, consents 
and approvals which may be required to be made by the Company under applicable 
state and federal securities laws, rules or as may be required for the Company 
to carry out its obligations under the Registration Rights Agreement). 
 
     (f) Commission Documents, Financial Statements. The Common Stock of the 
Company is registered pursuant to Section 12(b) or 12(g) of the Securities 
Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"), and, except as disclosed 
on Schedule 2.1(f) hereto, the Company has during at least the two (2) years 
preceding the date hereof timely filed all reports, schedules, forms, statements 
and other documents required to be filed by it with the Securities and Exchange 
Commission (the "Commission") pursuant to the reporting requirements of the 
Exchange Act (all of the foregoing including filings incorporated by reference 
therein being referred to herein as the "Commission Documents"). At the times of 
their respective filings, the Form 10-QSB for the fiscal quarters ended March 
31, 2004, June 30, 2004 and September 30, 2004 (collectively, the "Form 10-QSB") 
and the Form 10-KSB for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2003 (the "Form 
10-KSB") complied in all material respects with the requirements of the Exchange 
Act and the rules and regulations of the Commission promulgated thereunder, and 
the Form 10-QSB and Form 10-KSB at the time of their respective filings did not 
contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact 
required to be stated therein or necessary in order to make the statements 
therein, in light of the circumstances under which they were made, not 
misleading. As of their respective dates, the financial statements of the 
Company included in the Commission Documents complied as to form in all material 
respects with applicable accounting requirements and the published rules and 
regulations of the Commission or other applicable rules and regulations with 
respect thereto. Such financial statements have been prepared in accordance with 
accounting principles generally accepted in the United States ("GAAP") applied 
on a consistent basis during the periods involved (except (i) as may be 
otherwise indicated in such financial statements or the Notes thereto or (ii) in 
the case of unaudited interim statements, to the extent they may not include 
footnotes or may be condensed or summary statements), and fairly present in all 
material respects the financial position of the Company and its Subsidiaries as 
of the dates thereof and the results of operations and cash flows for the 
periods then ended (subject, in the case of unaudited statements, to normal 
year-end audit adjustments). 
 
     (g) Subsidiaries. Schedule 2.1(g) hereto sets forth each Subsidiary of the 
Company, showing the jurisdiction of its incorporation or organization and 
showing the percentage of each person's ownership of the outstanding stock or 
other interests of such Subsidiary. For the purposes of this Agreement, 
"Subsidiary" shall mean any corporation or other entity of which at least a 
majority of the securities or other ownership interests having ordinary voting 
power (absolutely or contingently) for the election of directors or other 
persons performing similar functions are at the time owned directly or 
indirectly by the Company and/or any of its other Subsidiaries. All of the 
outstanding shares of capital stock of each Subsidiary 
 
 
                                       4 
 
 



 
 
 
have been duly authorized and validly issued, and are fully paid and 
nonassessable. There are no outstanding preemptive, conversion or other rights, 
options, warrants or agreements granted or issued by or binding upon any 
Subsidiary for the purchase or acquisition of any shares of capital stock of any 
Subsidiary or any other securities convertible into, exchangeable for or 
evidencing the rights to subscribe for any shares of such capital stock. Neither 
the Company nor any Subsidiary is subject to any obligation (contingent or 
otherwise) to repurchase or otherwise acquire or retire any shares of the 
capital stock of any Subsidiary or any convertible securities, rights, warrants 
or options of the type described in the preceding sentence except as set forth 
on Schedule 2.1(g) hereto. Neither the Company nor any Subsidiary is party to, 
nor has any knowledge of, any agreement restricting the voting or transfer of 
any shares of the capital stock of any Subsidiary. 
 
     (h) No Material Adverse Change. Since September 30, 2004, the Company has 
not experienced or suffered any Material Adverse Effect, except as disclosed on 
Schedule 2.1(h) hereto. 
 
     (i) No Undisclosed Liabilities. Except as disclosed on Schedule 2.1(i) 
hereto, since September 30, 2004, neither the Company nor any of its 
Subsidiaries has incurred any liabilities, obligations, claims or losses 
(whether liquidated or unliquidated, secured or unsecured, absolute, accrued, 
contingent or otherwise) other than those incurred in the ordinary course of the 
Company's or its Subsidiaries respective businesses or which, individually or in 
the aggregate, are not reasonably likely to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
     (j) No Undisclosed Events or Circumstances. Since September 30, 2004, no 
event or circumstance has occurred or exists with respect to the Company or its 
Subsidiaries or their respective businesses, properties, operations or financial 
condition, which, under applicable law, rule or regulation, requires public 
disclosure or announcement by the Company but which has not been so publicly 
announced or disclosed. 
 
     (k) Indebtedness. Schedule 2.1(k) hereto sets forth as of the date hereof 
all outstanding secured and unsecured Indebtedness of the Company or any 
Subsidiary, or for which the Company or any Subsidiary has commitments. For the 
purposes of this Agreement, "Indebtedness" shall mean (a) any liabilities for 
borrowed money or amounts owed in excess of $300,000 (other than trade accounts 
payable incurred in the ordinary course of business), (b) all guaranties, 
endorsements and other contingent obligations in respect of liabilities for 
borrowed money of others in excess of $100,000, whether or not the same are or 
should be reflected in the Company's balance sheet (or the notes thereto), 
except guaranties by endorsement of negotiable instruments for deposit or 
collection or similar transactions in the ordinary course of business; and (c) 
the present value of any lease payments in excess of $25,000 due under leases 
required to be capitalized in accordance with GAAP. Neither the Company nor any 
Subsidiary is in default with respect to any Indebtedness. 
 
     (l) Title to Assets. Each of the Company and the Subsidiaries has good and 
valid title to all of its real and personal property reflected in the Commission 
Documents, free and clear of any mortgages, pledges, charges, liens, security 
interests or other encumbrances, except for those indicated on Schedule 2.1(l) 
hereto or such that, individually or in the 
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aggregate, could not reasonably be expected to cause a Material Adverse Effect. 
All said leases of the Company and each of its Subsidiaries are valid and 
subsisting and in full force and effect. 
 
     (m) Actions Pending. There is no action, suit, claim, investigation, 
arbitration, alternate dispute resolution proceeding or other proceeding pending 
or, to the knowledge of the Company, threatened against the Company or any 
Subsidiary which questions the validity of this Agreement or any of the other 
Transaction Documents or any of the transactions contemplated hereby or thereby 
or any action taken or to be taken pursuant hereto or thereto. Except as set 
forth on Schedule 2.1(m) hereto, there is no action, suit, claim, investigation, 
arbitration, alternate dispute resolution proceeding or other proceeding pending 
or, to the knowledge of the Company, threatened against or involving the 
Company, any Subsidiary or any of their respective properties or assets, which 
individually or in the aggregate, could reasonably be expected to have a 
Material Adverse Effect. There are no outstanding orders, judgments, 
injunctions, awards or decrees of any court, arbitrator or governmental or 
regulatory body against the Company or any Subsidiary or any officers or 
directors of the Company or any Subsidiary in their capacities as such, which 
individually or in the aggregate, could reasonably be expected to have a 
Material Adverse Effect. 
 
     (n) Compliance with Law. The business of the Company and the Subsidiaries 
has been and is presently being conducted in accordance with all applicable 
federal, state and local governmental laws, rules, regulations and ordinances, 
except as set forth in the Commission Documents or on Schedule 2.1(n) hereto or 
such that, individually or in the aggregate, the noncompliance therewith could 
not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. The Company and 
each of its Subsidiaries have all franchises, permits, licenses, consents and 
other governmental or regulatory authorizations and approvals necessary for the 
conduct of its business as now being conducted by it unless the failure to 
possess such franchises, permits, licenses, consents and other governmental or 
regulatory authorizations and approvals, individually or in the aggregate, could 
not reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
     (o) Taxes. Except as set forth on Schedule 2.1(o) hereto, the Company and 
each of the Subsidiaries has accurately prepared and filed all federal, state 
and other tax returns required by law to be filed by it, has paid or made 
provisions for the payment of all taxes shown to be due and all additional 
assessments, and adequate provisions have been and are reflected in the 
financial statements of the Company and the Subsidiaries for all current taxes 
and other charges to which the Company or any Subsidiary is subject and which 
are not currently due and payable. Except as disclosed on Schedule 2.1(o) 
hereto, none of the federal income tax returns of the Company or any Subsidiary 
has been audited by the Internal Revenue Service. The Company has no knowledge 
of any additional assessments, adjustments or contingent tax liability (whether 
federal or state) of any nature whatsoever, whether pending or threatened 
against the Company or any Subsidiary for any period, nor of any basis for any 
such assessment, adjustment or contingency. 
 
     (p) Certain Fees. Except as set forth on Schedule 2.1(p) hereto, the 
Company has not employed any broker or finder or incurred any liability for any 
brokerage or investment banking fees, commissions, finders' structuring fees, 
financial advisory fees or other similar fees in connection with the Transaction 
Documents. 
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     (q) Disclosure. To the best of the Company's knowledge, neither this 
Agreement or the Schedules hereto nor any other documents, certificates or 
instruments furnished to the Purchasers by or on behalf of the Company or any 
Subsidiary in connection with the transactions contemplated by this Agreement 
contains any untrue statement of a material fact or omits to state a material 
fact necessary in order to make the statements made herein or therein, in the 
light of the circumstances under which they were made herein or therein, not 
misleading. 
 
     (r) Operation of Business. Except as set forth on Schedule 2.1(r) hereto, 
the Company and each of the Subsidiaries owns or possesses the rights to all 
patents, trademarks, domain names (whether or not registered) and any patentable 
improvements or copyrightable derivative works thereof, websites and 
intellectual property rights relating thereto, service marks, trade names, 
copyrights, licenses and authorizations which are necessary for the conduct of 
its business as now conducted without any conflict with the rights of others. 
 
     (s) Environmental Compliance. Except as disclosed on Schedule 2.1(s) 
hereto, the Company and each of its Subsidiaries have obtained all material 
approvals, authorization, certificates, consents, licenses, orders and permits 
or other similar authorizations of all governmental authorities, or from any 
other person, that are required under any Environmental Laws. "Environmental 
Laws" shall mean all applicable laws relating to the protection of the 
environment including, without limitation, all requirements pertaining to 
reporting, licensing, permitting, controlling, investigating or remediating 
emissions, discharges, releases or threatened releases of hazardous substances, 
chemical substances, pollutants, contaminants or toxic substances, materials or 
wastes, whether solid, liquid or gaseous in nature, into the air, surface water, 
groundwater or land, or relating to the manufacture, processing, distribution, 
use, treatment, storage, disposal, transport or handling of hazardous 
substances, chemical substances, pollutants, contaminants or toxic substances, 
material or wastes, whether solid, liquid or gaseous in nature. Except as set 
forth on Schedule 2.1(s) hereto, the Company has all necessary governmental 
approvals required under all Environmental Laws and used in its business or in 
the business of any of its Subsidiaries, except for such instances as could not 
individually or in the aggregate be reasonably expected to have a Material 
Adverse Effect. The Company and each of its Subsidiaries are also in compliance 
with all other limitations, restrictions, conditions, standards, requirements, 
schedules and timetables required or imposed under all Environmental Laws. 
Except for such instances as could not individually or in the aggregate be 
reasonably expected to have a Material Adverse Effect, there are no past or 
present events, conditions, circumstances, incidents, actions or omissions 
relating to or in any way affecting the Company or its Subsidiaries that violate 
or would be reasonably likely to violate any Environmental Law after the Closing 
or that would be reasonably likely to give rise to any environmental liability, 
or otherwise form the basis of any claim, action, demand, suit, proceeding, 
hearing, study or investigation (i) under any Environmental Law or (ii) based on 
or related to the manufacture, processing, distribution, use, treatment, storage 
(including, without limitation, underground storage tanks), disposal, transport 
or handling, or the emission, discharge, release or threatened release of any 
hazardous substance. 
 
     (t) Books and Records; Internal Accounting Controls. The records and 
documents of the Company and its Subsidiaries accurately reflect in all material 
respects the 
 
 
                                       7 
 
 



 
 
 
information relating to the business of the Company and its Subsidiaries, the 
location and collection of their assets, and the nature of all transactions 
giving rise to the obligations or accounts receivable of the Company or any 
Subsidiary. The Company and each of its Subsidiaries maintain a system of 
internal accounting controls sufficient, in the judgment of the Company, to 
provide reasonable assurance that (i) transactions are executed in accordance 
with management's general or specific authorizations, (ii) transactions are 
recorded as necessary to permit preparation of financial statements in 
conformity with GAAP and to maintain asset accountability, (iii) access to 
assets is permitted only in accordance with management's general or specific 
authorization and (iv) the recorded accountability for assets is compared with 
the existing assets at reasonable intervals and appropriate actions are taken 
with respect to any differences. 
 
     (u) Material Agreements. Except for the Transaction Documents (with respect 
to clause (i) only), as disclosed in the Commission Documents or as set forth on 
Schedule 2.1(u) hereto, or as would not be reasonably likely to have a Material 
Adverse Effect, (i) the Company and each of its Subsidiaries have performed all 
obligations required to be performed by them to date under any written or oral 
contract, instrument, agreement, commitment, obligation, plan or arrangement, 
filed or required to be filed with the Commission (the "Material Agreements"), 
(ii) neither the Company nor any of its Subsidiaries has received any notice of 
default under any Material Agreement and (iii) to the best of the Company's 
knowledge, neither the Company nor any of its Subsidiaries is in default under 
any Material Agreement now in effect. 
 
     (v) Transactions with Affiliates. Except as set forth on Schedule 2.1(v) 
hereto, there are no loans, leases, agreements, contracts, royalty agreements, 
management contracts or arrangements or other continuing transactions between 
(a) the Company, any Subsidiary or any of their respective customers or 
suppliers on the one hand, and (b) on the other hand, any officer, employee, 
consultant or director of the Company, or any of its Subsidiaries, or any person 
owning any capital stock of the Company or any Subsidiary or any member of the 
immediate family of such officer, employee, consultant, director or stockholder 
or any corporation or other entity controlled by such officer, employee, 
consultant, director or stockholder, or a member of the immediate family of such 
officer, employee, consultant, director or stockholder which, in each case, is 
required to be disclosed in the Commission Documents or in the Company's most 
recently filed definitive proxy statement on Schedule 14A, that is not so 
disclosed in the Commission Documents or in such proxy statement. 
 
     (w) Securities Act of 1933. Based in material part upon the representations 
herein of the Purchasers, the Company has complied and will comply with all 
applicable federal and state securities laws in connection with the offer, 
issuance and sale of the Securities hereunder. Neither the Company nor, to its 
knowledge, anyone acting on its behalf, directly or indirectly, has or will 
sell, offer to sell or solicit offers to buy any of the Securities or similar 
securities to, or solicit offers with respect thereto from, or enter into any 
negotiations relating thereto with, any person, or has taken or will take any 
action so as to bring the issuance and sale of any of the Securities under the 
registration provisions of the Securities Act and applicable state securities 
laws, and neither the Company nor any of its affiliates, nor, to its knowledge, 
any person acting on its or their behalf, has engaged in any form of general 
solicitation or 
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general advertising (within the meaning of Regulation D under the Securities 
Act) in connection with the offer or sale of any of the Securities. 
 
     (x) Governmental Approvals. Except as set forth on Schedule 2.1(x) hereto, 
and except for the filing of any notice prior or subsequent to the Closing that 
may be required under applicable state and/or federal securities laws (which if 
required, shall be filed on a timely basis), no authorization, consent, 
approval, license, exemption of, filing or registration with any court or 
governmental department, commission, board, bureau, agency or instrumentality, 
domestic or foreign, is or will be necessary for, or in connection with, the 
delivery of the Shares, or for the performance by the Company of its obligations 
under the Transaction Documents. 
 
     (y) Employees. Neither the Company nor any Subsidiary has any collective 
bargaining arrangements or agreements covering any of its employees, except as 
set forth on Schedule 2.1(y) hereto or disclosed in the Commission Documents. 
Except as set forth on Schedule 2.1(y) hereto or disclosed in the Commission 
Documents, neither the Company nor any Subsidiary has any employment contract, 
agreement regarding proprietary information, non-competition agreement, 
non-solicitation agreement, confidentiality agreement, or any other similar 
contract or restrictive covenant, relating to the right of any officer, employee 
or consultant to be employed or engaged by the Company or such Subsidiary 
required to be disclosed in the Commission Documents that is not so disclosed. 
Since September 30, 2004, no officer, consultant or key employee of the Company 
or any Subsidiary whose termination, either individually or in the aggregate, 
would be reasonably likely to have a Material Adverse Effect, has terminated or, 
to the knowledge of the Company, has any present intention of terminating his or 
her employment or engagement with the Company or any Subsidiary. 
 
     (z) Absence of Certain Developments. Except as provided on Schedule 2.1(z) 
hereto, since September 30, 2004, neither the Company nor any Subsidiary has: 
 
          (i) issued any stock, bonds or other corporate securities or any 
right, options or warrants with respect thereto; 
 
          (ii) borrowed any amount in excess of $300,000 or incurred or become 
subject to any other liabilities in excess of $100,000 (absolute or contingent) 
except current liabilities incurred in the ordinary course of business which are 
comparable in nature and amount to the current liabilities incurred in the 
ordinary course of business during the comparable portion of its prior fiscal 
year, as adjusted to reflect the current nature and volume of the business of 
the Company and its Subsidiaries; 
 
          (iii) discharged or satisfied any lien or encumbrance in excess of 
$250,000 or paid any obligation or liability (absolute or contingent) in excess 
of $250,000, other than current liabilities paid in the ordinary course of 
business; 
 
          (iv) declared or made any payment or distribution of cash or other 
property to stockholders with respect to its stock, or purchased or redeemed, or 
made any agreements so to purchase or redeem, any shares of its capital stock, 
in each case in excess of $50,000 individually or $100,000 in the aggregate; 
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          (v) sold, assigned or transferred any other tangible assets, or 
canceled any debts or claims, in each case in excess of $250,000, except in the 
ordinary course of business; 
 
          (vi) sold, assigned or transferred any patent rights, trademarks, 
trade names, copyrights, trade secrets or other intangible assets or 
intellectual property rights in excess of $250,000, or disclosed any proprietary 
confidential information to any person except to participants in clinical 
trials, customers in the ordinary course of business or to the Purchasers or 
their representatives; 
 
          (vii) suffered any material losses or waived any rights of material 
value, whether or not in the ordinary course of business; 
 
          (viii) made any changes in employee compensation except in the 
ordinary course of business and consistent with past practices; 
 
          (ix) made capital expenditures or commitments therefor that aggregate 
in excess of $500,000; 
 
          (x) entered into any material transaction, whether or not in the 
ordinary course of business, other than the transactions contemplated by the 
Transaction Documents; 
 
          (xi) made charitable contributions or pledges in excess of $25,000; 
 
          (xii) suffered any material damage, destruction or casualty loss, 
whether or not covered by insurance; 
 
          (xiii) experienced any material problems with labor or management in 
connection with the terms and conditions of their employment; or 
 
          (xiv) entered into an agreement, written or otherwise, to take any of 
the foregoing actions. 
 
     (aa) Public Utility Holding Company Act and Investment Company Act Status. 
The Company is not a "holding company" or a "public utility company" as such 
terms are defined in the Public Utility Holding Company Act of 1935, as amended. 
The Company is not, and as a result of and immediately upon the Closing will not 
be, an "investment company" or a company "controlled" by an "investment 
company," within the meaning of the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended. 
 
     (bb) ERISA. No liability to the Pension Benefit Guaranty Corporation has 
been incurred with respect to any Plan by the Company or any of its Subsidiaries 
which is or could reasonably be expected to be materially adverse to the Company 
and its Subsidiaries. The execution and delivery of this Agreement and the 
issuance and sale of the Securities will not involve any transaction which is 
subject to the prohibitions of Section 406 of the Employee 
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Retirement Income Security Act of 1974, as amended ("ERISA") or in connection 
with which a tax could be imposed pursuant to Section 4975 of the Internal 
Revenue Code of 1986, as amended, provided that, if any of the Purchasers, or 
any person or entity that owns a beneficial interest in any of the Purchasers, 
is an "employee pension benefit plan" (within the meaning of Section 3(2) of 
ERISA) with respect to which the Company is a "party in interest" (within the 
meaning of Section 3(14) of ERISA), the requirements of Sections 407(d)(5) and 
408(e) of ERISA, if applicable, are met. As used in this Section 2.1(bb), the 
term "Plan" shall mean an "employee pension benefit plan" (as defined in Section 
3 of ERISA) which is or has been established or maintained, or to which 
contributions are or have been made, by the Company or any Subsidiary or by any 
trade or business, whether or not incorporated, which, together with the Company 
or any Subsidiary, is under common control, as described in Section 414(b) or 
(c) of the Code. 
 
     (cc) Delisting Notification. Except as provided on Schedule 2.1(cc) hereto, 
the Company has not received notice (written or oral) from the Nasdaq SmallCap 
Market to the effect that the Company is not in compliance with the listing or 
maintenance requirements of such market. 
 
     (dd) Independent Nature of Purchasers. The Company acknowledges that the 
obligations of each Purchaser under the Transaction Documents are several and 
not joint with the obligations of any other Purchaser, and no Purchaser shall be 
responsible in any way for the performance of the obligations of any other 
Purchaser under the Transaction Documents. The Company acknowledges that the 
decision of each Purchaser to purchase Securities pursuant to this Agreement has 
been made by such Purchaser independently of any other Purchaser and 
independently of any information, materials, statements or opinions as to the 
business, affairs, operations, assets, properties, liabilities, results of 
operations, condition (financial or otherwise) or prospects of the Company or of 
its Subsidiaries which may have made or given by any other Purchaser or by any 
agent or employee of any other Purchaser, and no Purchaser or any of its agents 
or employees shall have any liability to any Purchaser (or any other person) 
relating to or arising from any such information, materials, statements or 
opinions. The Company acknowledges that nothing contained herein, or in any 
Transaction Document, and no action taken by any Purchaser pursuant hereto or 
thereto, shall be deemed to constitute the Purchasers as a partnership, an 
association, a joint venture or any other kind of entity, or create a 
presumption that the Purchasers are in any way acting in concert or as a group 
with respect to such obligations or the transactions contemplated by the 
Transaction Documents. The Company acknowledges that each Purchaser shall be 
entitled to independently protect and enforce its rights, including without 
limitation, the rights arising out of this Agreement or out of the other 
Transaction Documents, and it shall not be necessary for any other Purchaser to 
be joined as an additional party in any proceeding for such purpose. The Company 
acknowledges that such procedure with respect to the Transaction Documents in no 
way creates a presumption that the Purchasers are in any way acting in concert 
or as a group with respect to the Transaction Documents or the transactions 
contemplated hereby or thereby. 
 
     (ee) No Integrated Offering. Neither the Company, nor any of its 
affiliates, nor any person acting on its or their behalf, has directly or 
indirectly made any offers or sales of any security or solicited any offers to 
buy any security under circumstances that would cause the offering of the 
Securities pursuant to this Agreement to be integrated with prior offerings by 
the 
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Company for purposes of the Securities Act which would prevent the Company from 
selling the Securities pursuant to Regulation D and Rule 506 thereof under the 
Securities Act, or any applicable exchange-related stockholder approval 
provisions, nor will the Company or any of its affiliates or subsidiaries take 
any action or steps that would cause the offering of the Securities to be 
integrated with other offerings if such other offering, if integrated, would 
cause the offer and sale of the Securities not to be exempt from registration 
pursuant to Regulation D and Rule 506 thereof under the Securities Act. The 
Company does not have any registration statement pending before the Commission 
or currently under the Commission's review. 
 
     (ff) Sarbanes-Oxley Act. The Company is in substantial compliance with the 
applicable provisions of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002 (the "Sarbanes-Oxley 
Act"), and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder, that are effective 
and for which compliance by the Company is required as of the date hereof and 
intends to comply substantially with other applicable provisions of the 
Sarbanes-Oxley Act, and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder, upon 
the effectiveness of such provisions or the date by which compliance therewith 
by the Company is required. 
 
     Section 2.2 Representations and Warranties of the Purchasers. Each of the 
Purchasers hereby represents and warrants to the Company with respect solely to 
itself and not with respect to any other Purchaser as follows as of the date 
hereof and as of the Closing Date: 
 
     (a) Organization and Standing of the Purchasers. If the Purchaser is an 
entity, such Purchaser is a corporation, limited liability company or 
partnership duly incorporated or organized, validly existing and in good 
standing under the laws of the jurisdiction of its incorporation or 
organization. 
 
     (b) Authorization and Power. Such Purchaser has the requisite power and 
authority to enter into and perform the Transaction Documents and to purchase 
the Securities being sold to it hereunder. The execution, delivery and 
performance of the Transaction Documents by such Purchaser and the consummation 
by it of the transactions contemplated hereby have been duly authorized by all 
necessary corporate, limited liability company, partnership or other action, and 
no further consent or authorization of such Purchaser or its Board of Directors, 
stockholders, partners or members, as the case may be, is required. When 
executed and delivered by the Purchasers, the other Transaction Documents shall 
constitute valid and binding obligations of such Purchaser enforceable against 
such Purchaser in accordance with their terms, except as such enforceability may 
be limited by applicable bankruptcy, insolvency, reorganization, moratorium, 
liquidation, conservatorship, receivership or similar laws relating to, or 
affecting generally the enforcement of, creditor's rights and remedies or by 
other equitable principles of general application. 
 
     (c) No Conflict. The execution, delivery and performance of the Transaction 
Documents by such Purchaser and the consummation by such Purchaser of the 
transactions contemplated thereby and hereby do not and will not (i) violate any 
provision of such Purchaser's charter or organizational documents, (ii) conflict 
with, or constitute a default (or an event which with notice or lapse of time or 
both would become a default) under, or give to others any rights of termination, 
amendment, acceleration or cancellation of, any agreement, mortgage, deed of 
trust, indenture, note, bond, license, lease agreement, instrument or 
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obligation to which such Purchaser is a party or by which such Purchaser's 
respective properties or assets are bound, or (iii) result in a violation of any 
federal, state, local or foreign statute, rule, regulation, order, judgment or 
decree (including federal and state securities laws and regulations) applicable 
to such Purchaser or by which any property or asset of such Purchaser are bound 
or affected, except, in all cases, other than violations pursuant to clauses (i) 
or (iii) (with respect to federal and state securities laws) above, for such 
conflicts, defaults, terminations, amendments, accelerations, cancellations and 
violations as would not, individually or in the aggregate, materially and 
adversely affect such Purchaser's ability to perform its obligations under the 
Transaction Documents. 
 
     (d) Acquisition for Investment. Such Purchaser is purchasing the Shares and 
Warrants and will purchase any Warrant Shares solely for its own account for the 
purpose of investment and not with a view to or for sale in connection with 
distribution. Such Purchaser does not have a present intention to sell any of 
the Shares, Warrants or Warrant Shares, nor a present arrangement (whether or 
not legally binding) or intention to effect any distribution of any of the 
Shares, the Warrants or the Warrant Shares to or through any person or entity; 
provided, however, that by making the representations herein, such Purchaser 
does not agree to hold the Shares, the Warrants or the Warrant Shares for any 
minimum or other specific term and reserves the right to dispose of the Shares, 
the Warrants or the Warrant Shares at any time in accordance with Federal and 
state securities laws applicable to such disposition. Such Purchaser 
acknowledges that it (i) has such knowledge and experience in financial and 
business matters that such Purchaser is capable of evaluating the merits and 
risks of Purchaser's investment in the Company, (ii) is able to bear the 
financial risks associated with an investment in the Securities and (iii) has 
been given full access to such records of the Company and the Subsidiaries and 
to the officers of the Company and the Subsidiaries as it has deemed necessary 
or appropriate to conduct its due diligence investigation. 
 
     (e) Rule 144. Such Purchaser understands that the Securities must be held 
indefinitely unless such Securities are registered under the Securities Act or 
an exemption from registration is available. Such Purchaser acknowledges that 
such person is familiar with Rule 144 of the rules and regulations of the 
Commission, as amended, promulgated pursuant to the Securities Act ("Rule 144"), 
and that such Purchaser has been advised that Rule 144 permits resales only 
under certain circumstances. Such Purchaser understands that to the extent that 
Rule 144 is not available, such Purchaser will be unable to sell any Securities 
without either registration under the Securities Act or the existence of another 
exemption from such registration requirement. 
 
     (f) General. Such Purchaser understands that the Securities are being 
offered and sold in reliance on a transactional exemption from the registration 
requirements of federal and state securities laws and the Company is relying 
upon the truth and accuracy of the representations, warranties, agreements, 
acknowledgments and understandings of such Purchaser set forth herein in order 
to determine the applicability of such exemptions and the suitability of such 
Purchaser to acquire the Securities. Such Purchaser understands that no United 
States federal or state agency or any government or governmental agency has 
passed upon or made any recommendation or endorsement of the Securities. 
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     (g) No General Solicitation. Such Purchaser acknowledges that the 
Securities were not offered to such Purchaser by means of any form of general or 
public solicitation or general advertising, or publicly disseminated 
advertisements or sales literature, including (i) any advertisement, article, 
notice or other communication published in any newspaper, magazine, or similar 
media, or broadcast over television or radio, or (ii) any seminar or meeting to 
which such Purchaser was invited by any of the foregoing means of 
communications. Such Purchaser, in making the decision to purchase the 
Securities, has relied upon independent investigation made by it and has not 
relied on any information or representations made by third parties. 
 
     (h) Accredited Investor. Such Purchaser is an "accredited investor" (as 
defined in Rule 501 of Regulation D), and such Purchaser has such experience in 
business and financial matters that it is capable of evaluating the merits and 
risks of an investment in the Securities. Such Purchaser is not required to be 
registered as a broker-dealer under Section 15 of the Exchange Act and such 
Purchaser is not a broker-dealer. Such Purchaser acknowledges that an investment 
in the Securities is speculative and involves a high degree of risk. Such 
Purchaser has completed or caused to be completed the Investor Questionnaire 
Certification attached hereto as Exhibit D certifying as to its status as an 
"accredited investor" and understands that the Company is relying upon the truth 
and accuracy of such information set forth therein to determine the suitability 
of such Purchaser to acquire the Securities. 
 
     (i) Certain Fees. The Purchasers have not employed any broker or finder or 
incurred any liability for any brokerage or investment banking fees, 
commissions, finders' structuring fees, financial advisory fees or other similar 
fees in connection with the Transaction Documents. 
 
     (j) Independent Investment. No Purchaser has agreed to act with any other 
Purchaser for the purpose of acquiring, holding, voting or disposing of the 
Securities purchased hereunder for purposes of Section 13(d) under the Exchange 
Act, and each Purchaser is acting independently with respect to its investment 
in the Securities. The Company acknowledges that it has elected to provide all 
Purchasers with the same terms and Transaction Documents for the convenience of 
the Company and not because it was required or requested to do so by the 
Purchasers. 
 
                                  ARTICLE III 
 
                                    COVENANTS 
 
     The Company covenants with each Purchaser as follows, which covenants are 
for the benefit of each Purchaser and their respective permitted assignees. 
 
     Section 3.1 Securities Compliance. The Company shall notify the Commission 
in accordance with its rules and regulations, of the transactions contemplated 
by any of the Transaction Documents and shall take all other necessary action 
and proceedings as may be required and permitted by applicable law, rule and 
regulation, for the legal and valid issuance of the Securities to the 
Purchasers, or their respective subsequent holders. 
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     Section 3.2 Registration and Listing. The Company shall cause its Common 
Stock to continue to be registered under Sections 12(b) or 12(g) of the Exchange 
Act, to comply in all respects with its reporting and filing obligations under 
the Exchange Act, to comply with all requirements related to any registration 
statement filed pursuant to this Agreement, and to not take any action or file 
any document (whether or not permitted by the Securities Act or the rules 
promulgated thereunder) to terminate or suspend such registration or to 
terminate or suspend its reporting and filing obligations under the Exchange Act 
or Securities Act, except as permitted herein. The Company will use its 
commercially reasonable efforts to continue the listing or trading of its Common 
Stock on the Nasdaq SmallCap Market or any successor market. 
 
     Section 3.3 Compliance with Laws. The Company shall comply, and cause each 
Subsidiary to comply, with all applicable laws, rules, regulations and orders, 
noncompliance with which would be reasonably likely to have a Material Adverse 
Effect. 
 
     Section 3.4 Keeping of Records and Books of Account. The Company shall keep 
and cause each Subsidiary to keep adequate records and books of account, in 
which complete entries will be made in accordance with GAAP consistently 
applied, reflecting all financial transactions of the Company and its 
Subsidiaries. 
 
     Section 3.5 Reporting Requirements. If the Company ceases to file its 
periodic reports with the Commission, or if the Commission ceases making these 
periodic reports available via the Internet without charge, then the Company 
shall, promptly after filing with the Commission, furnish the following to each 
Purchaser so long as such Purchaser shall be obligated hereunder to purchase the 
Securities or shall beneficially own Shares or Warrant Shares: 
 
     (a) Quarterly Reports filed with the Commission on Form 10-QSB; 
 
     (b) Annual Reports filed with the Commission on Form 10-KSB; and 
 
     (c) Copies of all notices, information and proxy statements in connection 
with any meetings, that are, in each case, provided to holders of shares of 
Common Stock, contemporaneously with the delivery of such notices or information 
to such holders of Common Stock. 
 
     Section 3.6 Other Agreements. The Company shall not enter into any 
agreement in which the terms of such agreement would restrict or impair the 
right or ability of the Company or any Subsidiary to perform its obligations 
under any Transaction Document. 
 
     Section 3.7 Use of Proceeds. The net proceeds from the sale of the Shares 
will be used by the Company for working capital and general corporate purposes. 
 
     Section 3.8 Reporting Status; Eligibility to Use Form S-3. So long as a 
Purchaser beneficially owns any of the Securities, the Company shall timely file 
all reports required to be filed with the Commission pursuant to the Exchange 
Act, and the Company shall not terminate its status as an issuer required to 
file reports under the Exchange Act even if the Exchange Act or the rules and 
regulations thereunder would permit such termination. The Company currently 
meets, and will take all necessary action to continue to meet, the "registrant 
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eligibility" requirements set forth in the general instructions to Form S-3 
applicable to "resale" registrations on Form S-3 during the Effectiveness Period 
(as defined in the Registration Rights Agreement). 
 
     Section 3.9 Disclosure of Transaction. If required by applicable law, the 
Company shall file with the Commission a Current Report on Form 8-K (the "Form 
8-K") describing the material terms of the transactions contemplated hereby (and 
attaching as exhibits thereto this Agreement, the Registration Rights Agreement 
and the form of each series of Warrant) as soon as practicable following the 
Closing Date. 
 
     Section 3.10 Disclosure of Material Information. Except as may be required 
pursuant to Section 3.12 hereof, the Company covenants and agrees that neither 
it nor, to its knowledge, any other person acting on its behalf has provided or 
will provide any Purchaser or its agents or counsel with any information that 
the Company believes constitutes material non-public information. The Company 
understands and confirms that each Purchaser shall be relying on the foregoing 
representations in effecting transactions in securities of the Company. 
 
     Section 3.11 Pledge of Securities. The Company acknowledges and agrees that 
the Securities may be pledged by a Purchaser in connection with a bona fide 
margin agreement or other loan or financing arrangement that is secured by the 
Common Stock. The pledge of Common Stock shall not be deemed to be a transfer, 
sale or assignment of the Common Stock hereunder, and no Purchaser effecting a 
pledge of Common Stock shall be required to provide the Company with any notice 
thereof or otherwise make any delivery to the Company pursuant to this Agreement 
or any other Transaction Document; provided that a Purchaser and its pledgee 
shall be required to comply with the provisions of Article V hereof in order to 
effect a sale, transfer or assignment of Common Stock to such pledgee. At the 
Purchasers' expense, the Company hereby agrees to execute and deliver such 
documentation as a pledgee of the Common Stock may reasonably request in 
connection with a pledge of the Common Stock to such pledgee by a Purchaser. 
 
                                   ARTICLE IV 
 
                                   CONDITIONS 
 
     Section 4.1 Conditions Precedent to the Obligation of the Company to Close 
and to Sell the Securities. The obligation hereunder of the Company to close and 
issue and sell the Securities to the Purchasers at the Closing is subject to the 
satisfaction or waiver, at or before the Closing, of the conditions set forth 
below. These conditions are for the Company's sole benefit and may be waived by 
the Company at any time in its sole discretion. 
 
     (a) Accuracy of the Purchasers' Representations and Warranties. The 
representations and warranties of each Purchaser shall be true and correct in 
all material respects as of the date when made and as of the Closing Date as 
though made at that time, except for representations and warranties that are 
expressly made as of a particular date, which shall be true and correct in all 
material respects as of such date. 
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     (b) Performance by the Purchasers. Each Purchaser shall have performed, 
satisfied and complied in all material respects with all covenants, agreements 
and conditions required by this Agreement to be performed, satisfied or complied 
with by such Purchaser at or prior to the Closing Date. 
 
     (c) No Injunction. No statute, rule, regulation, executive order, decree, 
ruling or injunction shall have been enacted, entered, promulgated or endorsed 
by any court or governmental authority of competent jurisdiction which prohibits 
the consummation of any of the transactions contemplated by this Agreement. 
 
     (d) Delivery of Purchase Price. The Purchase Price for the Shares shall 
have been delivered to the Company on the Closing Date in immediately available 
funds. 
 
     (e) Delivery of Transaction Documents. The Transaction Documents shall have 
been duly executed and delivered by the Purchasers to the Company. 
 
     Section 4.2 Conditions Precedent to the Obligation of the Purchasers to 
Close and to Purchase the Securities. The obligation hereunder of each Purchaser 
to purchase the Securities is subject to the satisfaction or waiver, at or 
before the Closing, of each of the conditions set forth below. These conditions 
are for the Purchaser's sole benefit and may be waived by the Purchaser at any 
time in its sole discretion. 
 
     (a) Accuracy of the Company's Representations and Warranties. Each of the 
representations and warranties of the Company in this Agreement and the 
Registration Rights Agreement shall be true and correct in all material respects 
as of the Closing Date, except for representations and warranties that speak as 
of a particular date, which shall be true and correct in all material respects 
as of such date. 
 
     (b) Performance by the Company. The Company shall have performed, satisfied 
and complied in all material respects with all covenants, agreements and 
conditions required by this Agreement to be performed, satisfied or complied 
with by the Company at or prior to the Closing Date. 
 
     (c) No Suspension, Etc. Trading in the Common Stock shall not have been 
suspended by the Commission or the Nasdaq SmallCap Market (except for any 
suspension of trading of limited duration agreed to by the Company, which 
suspension shall be terminated prior to the Closing), and, at any time prior to 
the Closing Date, trading in securities generally as reported by Bloomberg 
Financial Markets ("Bloomberg") shall not have been suspended or limited, or 
minimum prices shall not have been established on securities whose trades are 
reported by Bloomberg, or on the New York Stock Exchange, nor shall a banking 
moratorium have been declared either by the United States or New York State 
authorities. 
 
     (d) No Injunction. No statute, rule, regulation, executive order, decree, 
ruling or injunction shall have been enacted, entered, promulgated or endorsed 
by any court or governmental authority of competent jurisdiction which prohibits 
the consummation of any of the transactions contemplated by this Agreement. 
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     (e) No Proceedings or Litigation. No action, suit or proceeding before any 
arbitrator or any governmental authority shall have been commenced, and no 
investigation by any governmental authority shall have been threatened, against 
the Company or any Subsidiary, or any of the officers, directors or affiliates 
of the Company or any Subsidiary seeking to restrain, prevent or change the 
transactions contemplated by this Agreement, or seeking damages in connection 
with such transactions. 
 
     (f) Opinion of Counsel. The Purchasers shall have received an opinion of 
counsel to the Company, dated the date of such Closing, substantially in the 
form of Exhibit G hereto, with such exceptions and limitations as shall be 
reasonably acceptable to counsel to the Purchasers. 
 
     (g) Shares and Warrants. At or prior to the Closing, the Company shall have 
delivered to the Purchasers certificates representing the Shares (in such 
denominations as each Purchaser may request) and certificates representing the 
Warrants, in each case, being acquired by the Purchasers at the Closing. 
 
     (h) Secretary's Certificate. The Company shall have delivered to the 
Purchasers a secretary's certificate, dated as of the Closing Date, as to (i) 
the resolutions adopted by the Board of Directors approving the transactions 
contemplated hereby, (ii) the Certificate, (iii) the Bylaws, each as in effect 
at the Closing, and (iv) the authority and incumbency of the officers of the 
Company executing the Transaction Documents and any other documents required to 
be executed or delivered in connection therewith. 
 
     (i) Officer's Certificate. On the Closing Date, the Company shall have 
delivered to the Purchasers a certificate signed by an executive officer on 
behalf of the Company, dated as of the Closing Date, confirming the accuracy of 
the Company's representations, warranties and its compliance with covenants as 
of the Closing Date and confirming the compliance by the Company with the 
conditions precedent set forth in paragraphs (b)-(e) of this Section 4.2 as of 
the Closing Date (provided that, with respect to the matters in paragraphs (d) 
and (e) of this Section 4.2, such confirmation shall be based on the knowledge 
of the executive officer after due inquiry). 
 
     (j) Registration Rights Agreement. As of the Closing Date, the parties 
shall have entered into the Registration Rights Agreement in the form of Exhibit 
C attached hereto. 
 
     (k) Material Adverse Effect. No Material Adverse Effect shall have occurred 
at or before the Closing Date. 
 
                                   ARTICLE V 
 
                               CERTIFICATE LEGEND 
 
     Section 5.1 Legend. Each certificate representing the Securities shall be 
stamped or otherwise imprinted with a legend substantially in the following form 
(in addition to any legend required by applicable state securities or "blue sky" 
laws): 
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     THE SECURITIES REPRESENTED BY THIS CERTIFICATE (THE "SECURITIES") 
     HAVE NOT BEEN REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, AS 
     AMENDED (THE "SECURITIES ACT") OR ANY STATE SECURITIES LAWS AND 
     MAY NOT BE SOLD, TRANSFERRED OR OTHERWISE DISPOSED OF UNLESS 
     REGISTERED UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT AND UNDER APPLICABLE STATE 
     SECURITIES LAWS OR DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. SHALL HAVE RECEIVED AN 
     OPINION OF COUNSEL REASONABLY SATISFACTORY TO IT THAT 
     REGISTRATION OF SUCH SECURITIES UNDER THE SECURITIES ACT AND 
     UNDER THE PROVISIONS OF APPLICABLE STATE SECURITIES LAWS IS NOT 
     REQUIRED. 
 
     The Company agrees to reissue certificates representing any of the Shares 
or the Warrant Shares, without the legend set forth above if at such time, prior 
to making any transfer of any such Shares or Warrant Shares, such holder thereof 
shall give written notice to the Company upon the occurrence of: (a) either (i) 
the Company has received an opinion of counsel reasonably satisfactory to the 
Company, to the effect that the registration of the Shares or Warrant Shares 
under the Securities Act is not required in connection with such proposed 
transfer, (ii) a registration statement under the Securities Act covering such 
proposed disposition has been filed by the Company with the Commission and has 
become and remains effective under the Securities Act, (iii) the Company has 
received other evidence reasonably satisfactory to the Company that such 
registration and qualification under the Securities Act and state securities 
laws are not required, or (iv) the holder provides the Company with reasonable 
assurances that such security can be sold pursuant to Rule 144 under the 
Securities Act; and (b) either (i) the Company has received an opinion of 
counsel reasonably satisfactory to the Company, to the effect that registration 
or qualification under the securities or "blue sky" laws of any state is not 
required in connection with such proposed disposition, or (ii) compliance with 
applicable state securities or "blue sky" laws has been effected or a valid 
exemption exists with respect thereto. The Company will respond to any such 
notice from a holder within three (3) business days. In the case of any proposed 
transfer under this Section 5.1, the Company will use reasonable efforts to 
comply with any such applicable state securities or "blue sky" laws, but shall 
in no event be required, (x) to qualify to do business in any state where it is 
not then qualified, (y) to take any action that would subject it to tax or to 
the general service of process in any state where it is not then subject, or (z) 
to comply with state securities or "blue sky" laws of any state for which 
registration by coordination is unavailable to the Company. The restrictions on 
transfer contained in this Section 5.1 shall be in addition to, and not by way 
of limitation of, any other restrictions on transfer contained in any other 
section of this Agreement. Whenever a certificate representing the Shares or 
Warrant Shares is required to be issued to a Purchaser without a legend, in lieu 
of delivering physical certificates representing the Shares or Warrant Shares, 
provided the Company's transfer agent is participating in the Depository Trust 
Company ("DTC") Fast Automated Securities Transfer program, the Company shall 
use its reasonable best efforts to cause its transfer agent to electronically 
transmit the Shares or Warrant Shares to a Purchaser by crediting the account of 
such Purchaser's Prime Broker with DTC through its Deposit Withdrawal Agent 
Commission ("DWAC") system (to the extent not inconsistent with any provisions 
of this Agreement). 
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                                   ARTICLE VI 
 
                                 INDEMNIFICATION 
 
     Section 6.1 Indemnity. The Company agrees to indemnify and hold harmless 
the Purchasers (and their respective directors, officers, affiliates, agents, 
successors and assigns) from and against any and all losses, liabilities, 
deficiencies, costs, damages and expenses (including, without limitation, 
reasonable attorneys' fees, charges and disbursements) incurred by the 
Purchasers and their directors, officers, affiliates, agents, successors and 
assigns as a result of any inaccuracy in or breach of the representations, 
warranties or covenants made by the Company herein. Each Purchaser severally but 
not jointly agrees to indemnify and hold harmless the Company and its directors, 
officers, affiliates, agents, successors and assigns from and against any and 
all losses, liabilities, deficiencies, costs, damages and expenses (including, 
without limitation, reasonable attorneys' fees, charges and disbursements) 
incurred by the Company and its directors, officers, affiliates, agents, 
successors and assigns as result of any inaccuracy in or breach of the 
representations, warranties or covenants made by such Purchaser herein. The 
maximum aggregate liability of each Purchaser pursuant to its indemnification 
obligations under this Article VI shall not exceed the portion of the Purchase 
Price paid by such Purchaser hereunder. 
 
     Section 6.2 Indemnification Procedure. Any party entitled to 
indemnification under this Article VI (an "indemnified party") will give written 
notice to the indemnifying party of any matters giving rise to a claim for 
indemnification; provided, that the failure of any indemnified party to give 
notice as provided herein shall not relieve the indemnifying party of its 
obligations under this Article VI except to the extent that the indemnifying 
party is actually prejudiced by such failure to give notice. In case any such 
action, proceeding or claim is brought against an indemnified party in respect 
of which indemnification is sought hereunder, the indemnifying party shall be 
entitled to participate in and, unless in the reasonable judgment of the 
indemnifying party a conflict of interest between it and the indemnified party 
exists with respect to such action, proceeding or claim (in which case the 
indemnifying party shall be responsible for the reasonable fees and expenses of 
one separate counsel for the indemnified parties), to assume the defense thereof 
with counsel reasonably satisfactory to the indemnified party. In the event that 
the indemnifying party advises an indemnified party that it will not contest 
such a claim for indemnification hereunder, or fails, within thirty (30) days of 
receipt of any indemnification notice to notify, in writing, such person of its 
election to defend, settle or compromise, at its sole cost and expense, any 
action, proceeding or claim (or discontinues its defense at any time after it 
commences such defense), then the indemnified party may, at its option, defend, 
settle or otherwise compromise or pay such action or claim. In any event, unless 
and until the indemnifying party elects in writing to assume and does so assume 
the defense of any such claim, proceeding or action, the indemnified party's 
costs and expenses arising out of the defense, settlement or compromise of any 
such action, claim or proceeding shall be losses subject to indemnification 
hereunder. The indemnified party shall cooperate fully with the indemnifying 
party in connection with any negotiation or defense of any such action or claim 
by the indemnifying party and shall furnish to the indemnifying party all 
information reasonably available to the indemnified party which relates to such 
action or claim. The indemnifying party shall keep the indemnified party fully 
apprised at all times as to the status of the defense or any settlement 
negotiations with respect thereto. If the indemnifying party elects to defend 
any such 
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action or claim, then the indemnified party shall be entitled to participate in 
such defense with counsel of its choice at its sole cost and expense. The 
indemnifying party shall not be liable for any settlement of any action, claim 
or proceeding effected without its prior written consent. Notwithstanding 
anything in this Article VI to the contrary, the indemnifying party shall not, 
without the indemnified party's prior written consent, settle or compromise any 
claim or consent to entry of any judgment in respect thereof which imposes any 
future obligation on the indemnified party or which does not include, as an 
unconditional term thereof, the giving by the claimant or the plaintiff to the 
indemnified party of a release from all liability in respect of such claim. The 
indemnification required by this Article VI shall be made by periodic payments 
of the amount thereof during the course of investigation or defense, as and when 
bills are received or expense, loss, damage or liability is incurred, so long as 
the indemnified party irrevocably agrees to refund such moneys if it is 
ultimately determined by a court of competent jurisdiction that such party was 
not entitled to indemnification. The indemnity agreements contained herein shall 
be in addition to (a) any cause of action or similar rights of the indemnified 
party against the indemnifying party or others, and (b) any liabilities the 
indemnifying party may be subject to pursuant to the law. 
 
 
                                  ARTICLE VII 
 
                                  MISCELLANEOUS 
 
     Section 7.1 Fees and Expenses. Each party shall pay the fees and expenses 
of its advisors, counsel, accountants and other experts, if any, and all other 
expenses, incurred by such party incident to the negotiation, preparation, 
execution, delivery and performance of this Agreement, provided that the Company 
shall pay all reasonable fees and expenses incurred by the Purchasers in 
connection with the enforcement of this Agreement or any of the other 
Transaction Documents, including, without limitation, all reasonable attorneys' 
fees and expenses. 
 
     Section 7.2 Specific Performance; Consent to Jurisdiction; Venue. 
 
     (a) The Company and the Purchasers acknowledge and agree that irreparable 
damage would occur in the event that any of the provisions of this Agreement or 
the other Transaction Documents are not performed in accordance with their 
specific terms or are otherwise breached. It is accordingly agreed that the 
parties shall be entitled to an injunction or injunctions to prevent or cure 
breaches of the provisions of this Agreement or the other Transaction Documents 
and to enforce specifically the terms and provisions hereof or thereof, this 
being in addition to any other remedy to which any of them may be entitled by 
law or equity. 
 
     (b) The parties agree that venue for any dispute arising under this 
Agreement will lie exclusively in the state or federal courts located in New 
York County, New York, and the parties irrevocably waive any right to raise 
forum non conveniens or any other argument that New York is not the proper 
venue. The parties irrevocably consent to personal jurisdiction in the state and 
federal courts of the state of New York. The Company and each Purchaser consent 
to process being served in any such suit, action or proceeding by mailing a copy 
thereof 
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to such party at the address in effect for notices to it under this Agreement 
and agrees that such service shall constitute good and sufficient service of 
process and notice thereof. Nothing in this Section 7.2 shall affect or limit 
any right to serve process in any other manner permitted by law. The Company and 
the Purchasers hereby agree that the prevailing party in any suit, action or 
proceeding arising out of or relating to the Securities, this Agreement or the 
Registration Rights Agreement, shall be entitled to reimbursement for reasonable 
legal fees from the non-prevailing party. 
 
     Section 7.3 Agreement; Amendment. This Agreement and the Transaction 
Documents contain the entire understanding and agreement of the parties with 
respect to the matters covered hereby and, except as specifically set forth 
herein or in the other Transaction Documents, neither the Company nor any 
Purchaser makes any representation, warranty, covenant or undertaking with 
respect to such matters, and they supersede all prior understandings and 
agreements with respect to said subject matter, all of which are merged herein. 
Following the Closing, no provision of this Agreement may be waived or amended 
other than by a written instrument signed by the Company and the Purchasers 
holding at least a majority of all Shares then held by the Purchasers. Any 
amendment or waiver effected in accordance with this Section 7.3 shall be 
binding upon each Purchaser (and their permitted assigns) and the Company. 
 
     Section 7.4 Notices. Any notice, demand, request, waiver or other 
communication required or permitted to be given hereunder shall be in writing 
and shall be effective (a) upon hand delivery by telecopy or facsimile at the 
address or number designated below (if delivered on a business day during normal 
business hours where such notice is to be received), or the first business day 
following such delivery (if delivered other than on a business day during normal 
business hours where such notice is to be received) or (b) on the second 
business day following the date of mailing by express courier service, fully 
prepaid, addressed to such address, or upon actual receipt of such mailing, 
whichever shall first occur. The addresses for such communications shall be: 
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If to the Company:              Delcath Systems, Inc. 
                                1100 Summer Street, 3rd Floor 
                                Stamford, Connecticut 06905 
                                Attention: President and Chief Executive Officer 
                                Tel. No.: (203) 323-8668 
                                Fax No.: (203) 961-0120 
 
with copies (which copies 
shall not constitute notice 
to the Company) to:             Murtha Cullina LLP 
                                Whitney Grove Square 
                                Two Whitney Avenue 
                                New Haven, Connecticut 06503 
                                Attention: Paul G. Hughes 
                                Tel. No.: (203) 772-7700 
                                Fax No.: (203) 772-7723 
 
If to any Purchaser:            At the address of such Purchaser set forth on 
                                Exhibit A to this Agreement. 
 
     Any party hereto may from time to time change its address for notices by 
giving written notice of such changed address to the other parties hereto. 
 
     Section 7.5 Waivers No waiver by any party of any default with respect to 
any provision, condition or requirement of this Agreement shall be deemed to be 
a continuing waiver in the future or a waiver of any other provision, condition 
or requirement hereof, nor shall any delay or omission of any party to exercise 
any right hereunder in any manner impair the exercise of any such right accruing 
to it thereafter. 
 
     Section 7.6 Headings. The article, section and subsection headings in this 
Agreement are for convenience only and shall not constitute a part of this 
Agreement for any other purpose and shall not be deemed to limit or affect any 
of the provisions hereof. 
 
     Section 7.7 Successors and Assigns. This Agreement shall be binding upon 
and inure to the benefit of the parties and their successors and assigns. After 
the Closing, the assignment by a party to this Agreement of any rights hereunder 
shall not affect the obligations of such party under this Agreement. Subject to 
Section 5.1 hereof and so long as any Purchaser is assigning at least 25,000 
shares of Common Stock, such Purchaser may assign the Securities and its rights 
under this Agreement and the other Transaction Documents and any other rights 
hereto and thereto without the consent of the Company. 
 
     Section 7.8 No Third Party Beneficiaries. This Agreement is intended for 
the benefit of the parties hereto and their respective permitted successors and 
assigns and is not for the benefit of, nor may any provision hereof be enforced 
by, any other person. 
 
     Section 7.9 Governing Law. This Agreement shall be governed by and 
construed in accordance with the internal laws of the State of New York, without 
giving effect to 
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any of the conflicts of law principles which would result in the application of 
the substantive law of another jurisdiction. This Agreement shall not be 
interpreted or construed with any presumption against the party causing this 
Agreement to be drafted. 
 
     Section 7.10 Survival. The representations and warranties of the Company 
and the Purchasers shall survive the execution and delivery hereof and the 
Closing until the second anniversary of the Closing Date and the agreements and 
covenants set forth in Articles I, III, V, VI and VII of this Agreement shall 
survive the execution and delivery hereof and the Closing until the second 
anniversary of the Closing Date. 
 
     Section 7.11 Counterparts. This Agreement may be executed in any number of 
counterparts, all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same 
instrument and shall become effective when counterparts have been signed by each 
party and delivered to the other parties hereto, it being understood that all 
parties need not sign the same counterpart. 
 
     Section 7.12 Publicity. The Company agrees that it will not disclose, and 
will not include in any public announcement, the names of the Purchasers without 
the consent of the Purchasers, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld 
or delayed, or unless and until such disclosure is required by law, rule or 
applicable regulation, and then only to the extent of such requirement. 
 
     Section 7.13 Severability. The provisions of this Agreement are severable 
and, in the event that any court of competent jurisdiction shall determine that 
any one or more of the provisions or part of the provisions contained in this 
Agreement shall, for any reason, be held to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable 
in any respect, such invalidity, illegality or unenforceability shall not affect 
any other provision or part of a provision of this Agreement and this Agreement 
shall be reformed and construed as if such invalid or illegal or unenforceable 
provision, or part of such provision, had never been contained herein, so that 
such provisions would be valid, legal and enforceable to the maximum extent 
possible. 
 
     Section 7.14 Further Assurances. From and after the date of this Agreement, 
upon the request of the Purchasers or the Company, the Company and each 
Purchaser shall execute and deliver such instruments, documents and other 
writings as may be reasonably necessary or desirable to confirm and carry out 
and to effectuate fully the intent and purposes of this Agreement, the Warrants 
and the Registration Rights Agreement. 
 
                  [REMAINDER OF PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK] 
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     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be 
duly executed by their respective authorized officers as of the date first above 
written. 
 
 
                                      DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. 
 
 
                                      By:       /s/ M. S. KOLY 
                                          -------------------------------- 
                                          Name: M.S. Koly 
                                          Title: President and Chief Executive 
                                                 Officer 
 
 
                                     PURCHASER: 
 
 
                                      By: 
                                         -------------------------------- 
                                         Name: 
                                         Title: 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Agreement to be 
duly executed by their respective authorized officers as of the date first above 
written. 
 
 
                                      DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. 
 
 
                                      By: 
                                          -------------------------------- 
                                          Name: M.S. Koly 
                                          Title: President and Chief Executive 
                                                 Officer 
 
 
                                     PURCHASER: 
 
 
                                      By: 
                                         -------------------------------- 
                                         Name: 
                                         Title: NEW ENGLAND PARTNERS CAPITAL, 
                                                L.P. 
 
                                                By: NEP CAPITAL LLC 
 
                                                Its: GENERAL PARTNER 
 
                                                By: /s/JOHN F. ROUSSEAU, JR. 
                                                    ------------------------ 
                                                Its: President 
 
 
 



 
 
 
                                    EXHIBIT A 
                               LIST OF PURCHASERS 
 
Names and Addresses                               Number of Shares 
of Purchasers                                     & Warrants Purchased 
- -------------                                     -------------------- 
 
 
New England Partners Capital, L.P.                236,967 shares 
One Boston Place                                  94,787 Class D Warrants 
Suite 3630 
Boston, MA  02108 
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                                    EXHIBIT B 
                            FORM OF SERIES D WARRANT 
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                                    EXHIBIT C 
                      FORM OF REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT 
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                                    EXHIBIT D 
                      INVESTOR QUESTIONNAIRE CERTIFICATION 
 
                              DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. 
                             INVESTOR QUESTIONNAIRE 
                (ALL INFORMATION WILL BE TREATED CONFIDENTIALLY) 
 
To: Delcath Systems, Inc. 
 
This Investor Questionnaire ("Questionnaire") must be completed by each 
potential investor in connection with the offer and sale of the shares of 
restricted common stock and warrants of Delcath Systems, Inc. (the 
"Securities"). The Securities are being offered and sold by Delcath Systems, 
Inc. (the "Company") without registration under the Securities Act of 1933, as 
amended (the "Act"), and the securities laws of certain states, in reliance on 
the exemptions contained in Section 4(2) of the Act and on Regulation D 
promulgated thereunder and in reliance on similar exemptions under applicable 
state laws. The Company must determine that a potential investor meets certain 
suitability requirements before offering or selling Securities to such investor. 
The purpose of this Questionnaire is to assure the Company that each investor 
will meet the applicable suitability requirements. The information supplied by 
you will be used in determining whether you meet such criteria, and reliance 
upon the private offering exemptions from registration is based in part on the 
information herein supplied. 
 
This Questionnaire does not constitute an offer to sell or a solicitation of an 
offer to buy any security. Your answers will be kept strictly confidential. 
However, by signing this Questionnaire, you will be authorizing the Company to 
provide a completed copy of this Questionnaire to such parties as the Company 
deems appropriate in order to ensure that the offer and sale of the Securities 
will not result in a violation of the Act or the securities laws of any state 
and that you otherwise satisfy the suitability standards applicable to 
purchasers of the Securities. All potential investors must answer all applicable 
questions and complete, date and sign this Questionnaire. Please print or type 
your responses and attach additional sheets of paper if necessary to complete 
your answers to any item. 
 
A.       BACKGROUND INFORMATION 
 
Name:___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Business Address:_______________________________________________________________ 
                                    (Number and Street) 
 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
(City)                        (State)                       (Zip Code) 
 
Telephone Number: _____________________________ 
 
If an individual: 
Age: __________   Citizenship: ____________ 
 
If a corporation, partnership, limited liability company, trust or other entity: 
Type of entity:_________________________________________________________________ 
State of formation:______________________   Date of formation: _________________ 
 
Social Security or Taxpayer Identification No.__________________________________ 
 
B._______STATUS AS ACCREDITED INVESTOR 
The undersigned is an "accredited investor" as such term is defined in 
Regulation D under the Act, and at the time of the offer and sale of the 
Securities the undersigned falls and will fall within one or more of the 
following categories (Please initial one or more, as applicable): 1 
 
 
- -------- 
 
     1 As used in this Questionnaire, the term "net worth" means the excess of 
total assets over total liabilities. In computing net worth for the purpose of 
subsection (4), the principal residence of the investor must be valued at cost, 
including cost of improvements, or at recently appraised value by an 
institutional lender making a secured loan, 
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____ (1) a bank as defined in Section 3(a)(2) of the Act, or a savings and loan 
association or other institution as defined in Section 3(a)(5)(A) of the Act 
whether acting in its individual or fiduciary capacity; a broker or dealer 
registered pursuant to Section 15 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934; an 
insurance company as defined in Section 2(13) of the Act; an investment company 
registered under the Investment Company Act of 1940 or a business development 
company as defined in Section 2(a)(48) of that Act; a Small Business Investment 
Company licensed by the U.S. Small Business Administration under Section 301(c) 
or (d) of the Small Business Investment Act of 1958; a plan established and 
maintained by a state, its political subdivisions, or any agency or 
instrumentality of a state or its political subdivisions for the benefit of its 
employees, if such plan has total assets in excess of $5,000,000; an employee 
benefit plan within the meaning of the Employee Retirement Income Security Act 
of 1974, if the investment decision is made by a plan fiduciary, as defined in 
Section 3(21) of such Act, which is either a bank, savings and loan association, 
insurance company, or registered investment adviser, or if the employee benefit 
plan has total assets in excess of $5,000,000 or, if a self-directed plan, with 
the investment decisions made solely by persons that are accredited investors; 
 
____ (2) a private business development company as defined in Section 202(a)(22) 
of the Investment Advisers Act of 1940; 
 
____ (3) an organization described in Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue 
Code of 1986, as amended, corporation, Massachusetts or similar business trust, 
or partnership, not formed for the specific purpose of acquiring the Securities 
offered, with total assets in excess of $5,000,000; 
 
____ (4) a natural person whose individual net worth, or joint net worth with 
that person's spouse, at the time of such person's purchase of the Securities 
exceeds $1,000,000; 
 
____ (5) a natural person who had an individual income in excess of $200,000 in 
each of the two most recent years or joint income with that person's spouse in 
excess of $300,000 in each of those years and has a reasonable expectation of 
reaching the same income level in the current year; 
 
____ (6) a trust, with total assets in excess of $5,000,000, not formed for the 
specific purpose of acquiring the Securities offered, whose purchase is directed 
by a sophisticated person as described in Rule 506(b)(2)(ii) of Regulation D; 
and 
 
____ (7) an entity in which all of the equity owners are accredited investors 
(as defined above). 
 
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the undersigned has executed this Questionnaire this ____ 
day of __________, 2004, and declares under oath that it is truthful and 
correct. 
 
                           _____________________________________________________ 
                           Print Name 
 
                           By: _________________________________________________ 
 
                           Signature 
 
                           Title: ______________________________________________ 
                                    (required for any purchaser that is a 
                                    corporation,  partnership,  limited 
                                    liability company, trust or other entity) 
 
 
- -------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
net of encumbrances. In determining income, the investor should add to the 
investor's adjusted gross income any amounts attributable to tax exempt income 
received, losses claimed as a limited partner in any limited partnership, 
contributions to an IRA or KEOGH retirement plan, alimony payments, and any 
amount by which income from long-term capital gains has been reduced in arriving 
at adjusted gross income. 
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                                    EXHIBIT E 
                                 FORM OF OPINION 
 
     1. The Company is a corporation duly incorporated, validly existing and in 
good standing under the laws of the State of Delaware and has the requisite 
corporate power to own, lease and operate its properties and assets, and to 
carry on its business as described in its Annual Report on Form 10-KSB for the 
year ended December 31, 2003. The Company is duly qualified as a foreign 
corporation to do business and is in good standing in the State of Connecticut, 
the only jurisdiction in which the Company has an office based on its Annual 
Report on Form 10-KSB for the year ended December 31, 2003. 
 
     2. The Company has the requisite corporate power and authority to enter 
into and perform its obligations under the Transaction Documents and to issue 
the Shares, the Warrants and the Warrant Shares. The execution, delivery and 
performance of each of the Transaction Documents by the Company and the 
consummation by it of the transactions contemplated thereby have been duly and 
validly authorized by all necessary corporate action and no further consent or 
authorization of the Company, its Board of Directors or its stockholders is 
required. Each of the Transaction Documents has been duly executed and delivered 
and each of the Transaction Documents constitutes a legal, valid and binding 
obligation of the Company, enforceable against the Company in accordance with 
its respective terms. The Shares and the Warrant Shares are not subject to any 
preemptive rights under the Certificate of Incorporation or the Bylaws. 
 
     3. The Shares and the Warrants have been duly authorized and, the Shares 
when delivered against payment in full as provided in the Purchase Agreement, 
will be validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable. The shares of Common Stock 
issuable upon exercise of the Warrants have been duly authorized and reserved 
for issuance, and when delivered against payment in full as provided in the 
Warrants, will be validly issued, fully paid and nonassessable. 
 
     4. The execution, delivery and performance of and compliance with the terms 
of the Transaction Documents and the issuance of the Shares and the Warrants do 
not (a) violate any provision of the Certificate of Incorporation or Bylaws, (b) 
conflict with, or constitute a default (or an event which with notice or lapse 
of time or both would become a default) under, or give to others any rights of 
termination, amendment, acceleration or cancellation of, any material agreement, 
mortgage, deed of trust, indenture, note, bond, license, lease agreement, 
instrument or obligation to which the Company is a party and which has been 
filed as an exhibit to any of the Commission Documents, (c) create or impose a 
lien, charge or encumbrance on any property of the Company under any agreement 
or any commitment to which the Company is a party and which the Company has 
filed as an exhibit to any of the Commission Documents, or (d) result in a 
violation of any Federal, state or local statute, rule or regulation (including 
Federal and state securities laws and regulations) applicable to the Company or 
by which any property or asset of the Company is bound or affected, except, in 
all cases other than violations pursuant to clauses (a) and (d) above, for such 
conflicts, default, terminations, amendments, acceleration, cancellations and 
violations as would not reasonably be expected, individually or in the 
aggregate, to have a Material Adverse Effect. 
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     5. No consent, approval or authorization of or designation, declaration or 
filing with any governmental authority on the part of the Company is required 
under Federal, state or local law, rule or regulation in connection with the 
valid execution, delivery and performance of the Transaction Documents, or the 
offer, sale or issuance of the Shares, the Warrants and the Warrant Shares other 
than filings as may be required by applicable Federal and state securities laws. 
 
     6. To our knowledge, there is no action, suit, claim, investigation or 
proceeding pending or threatened against the Company which questions the 
validity of the Transaction Documents or the transactions contemplated thereby 
or any action taken or to be taken pursuant thereto. To our knowledge, there is 
no action, suit, claim, investigation or proceeding pending or threatened 
against or involving the Company or any of its properties or assets which, if 
adversely determined, could reasonably be expected to have a Material Adverse 
Effect. To our knowledge, there are no outstanding orders, judgments, 
injunctions, awards or decrees of any court, arbitrator or governmental or 
regulatory body against the Company or any officers or directors of the Company 
in their capacities as such that could reasonable be likely be expected to have 
a Material Adverse Effect. 
 
     7. Assuming the accuracy of the representations and warranties made by each 
of the Purchasers in the Investor Questionnaire Certification completed by such 
Purchaser and that the Securities were not offered by means of any form of 
general or public solicitation or general advertising or publicly disseminated 
advertisements or sales literature, the offer, issuance and sale of the Shares 
and the Warrants are exempt from the registration requirements of the Securities 
Act of 1933, as amended. 
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                          REGISTRATION RIGHTS AGREEMENT 
 
     This Registration Rights Agreement (this "Agreement") is made and entered 
into as of December 7, 2004, by and among Delcath Systems, Inc., a Delaware 
corporation (the "Company"), and the purchasers listed on Schedule I hereto (the 
"Purchasers"). 
 
     This Agreement is being entered into pursuant to the Common Stock Purchase 
Agreement dated as of the date hereof among the Company and the Purchasers (the 
"Purchase Agreement"). 
 
     The Company and the Purchasers hereby agree as follows: 
 
     1. Definitions. 
 
     Capitalized terms used and not otherwise defined herein shall have the 
meanings given such terms in the Purchase Agreement. As used in this Agreement, 
the following terms shall have the following meanings: 
 
     "Advice" shall have meaning set forth in Section 3(m). 
 
     "Affiliate" means, with respect to any Person, any other Person that 
directly or indirectly controls or is controlled by or under common control with 
such Person. For the purposes of this definition, "control," when used with 
respect to any Person, means the possession, direct or indirect, of the power to 
direct or cause the direction of the management and policies of such Person, 
whether through the ownership of voting securities, by contract or otherwise; 
and the terms of "affiliated," "controlling" and "controlled" have meanings 
correlative to the foregoing. 
 
     "Board" shall have meaning set forth in Section 3(m). 
 
     "Business Day" means any day except Saturday, Sunday and any day which 
shall be a legal holiday or a day on which banking institutions in the state of 
New York generally are authorized or required by law or other government actions 
to close. 
 
     "Closing Date" means the date of the closing of the purchase and sale of 
the Shares pursuant to the Purchase Agreement. 
 
     "Commission" means the Securities and Exchange Commission. 
 
     "Common Stock" means the Company's Common Stock, par value $0.01 per share. 
 
     "Effectiveness Date" means with respect to the Registration Statement the 
earlier of the ninetieth (90th) day following the Closing Date or the date which 
is within five (5) Business Days of the date on which the Commission informs the 
Company (i) that the Commission will not review the Registration Statement or 
(ii) that the Company may request the 
 
 
 

 
 
 
acceleration of the effectiveness of the Registration Statement and the Company 
makes such request. 
 
     "Effectiveness Period" shall have the meaning set forth in Section 2. 
 
     "Exchange Act" means the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. 
 
     "Filing Date" means the thirtieth (30th) day following the Closing Date. 
 
     "Holder" or "Holders" means the holder or holders, as the case may be, from 
time to time of Registrable Securities. 
 
     "Indemnified Party" shall have the meaning set forth in Section 5(c). 
 
     "Indemnifying Party" shall have the meaning set forth in Section 5(c). 
 
     "Losses" shall have the meaning set forth in Section 5(a). 
 
     "Person" means an individual or a corporation, partnership, trust, 
incorporated or unincorporated association, joint venture, limited liability 
company, joint stock company, government (or an agency or political subdivision 
thereof) or other entity of any kind. 
 



     "Proceeding" means an action, claim, suit, investigation or proceeding 
(including, without limitation, an investigation or partial proceeding, such as 
a deposition), whether commenced or threatened. 
 
     "Prospectus" means the prospectus included in the Registration Statement 
(including, without limitation, a prospectus that includes any information 
previously omitted from a prospectus filed as part of an effective registration 
statement in reliance upon Rule 430A promulgated under the Securities Act), as 
amended or supplemented by any prospectus supplement, with respect to the terms 
of the offering of any portion of the Registrable Securities covered by the 
Registration Statement, and all other amendments and supplements to the 
Prospectus, including post-effective amendments, and all material incorporated 
by reference in such Prospectus. 
 
     "Registrable Securities" means (i) the shares of Common Stock issued to the 
Purchasers pursuant to the Purchase Agreement and (ii) the shares of Common 
Stock issuable upon exercise of the Warrants. 
 
     "Registration Statement" means the registration statements and any 
additional registration statements contemplated by Section 2, including (in each 
case) the Prospectus, amendments and supplements to such registration statement 
or Prospectus, including pre- and post-effective amendments, all exhibits 
thereto, and all material incorporated by reference in such registration 
statement. 
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     "Rule 144" means Rule 144 promulgated by the Commission pursuant to the 
Securities Act, as such Rule may be amended from time to time, or any similar 
rule or regulation hereafter adopted by the Commission having substantially the 
same effect as such Rule. 
 
     "Rule 158" means Rule 158 promulgated by the Commission pursuant to the 
Securities Act, as such Rule may be amended from time to time, or any similar 
rule or regulation hereafter adopted by the Commission having substantially the 
same effect as such Rule. 
 
     "Rule 415" means Rule 415 promulgated by the Commission pursuant to the 
Securities Act, as such Rule may be amended from time to time, or any similar 
rule or regulation hereafter adopted by the Commission having substantially the 
same effect as such Rule. 
 
     "Securities Act" means the Securities Act of 1933, as amended. 
 
     "Special Counsel" means one special counsel to the Holders. 
 
     2. Resale Registration. 
 
     On or prior to the Filing Date the Company shall prepare and file with the 
Commission a "resale" Registration Statement covering all Registrable Securities 
for an offering to be made on a continuous basis pursuant to Rule 415. The 
Registration Statement shall be on Form S-3 (except if the Company is not then 
eligible to register for resale the Registrable Securities on Form S-3, in which 
case such registration shall be on another appropriate form in accordance 
herewith). The Company shall (i) not permit any securities other than the 
Registrable Securities and the securities listed on Schedule II hereto to be 
included in the Registration Statement and (ii) use its reasonable best efforts 
to cause the Registration Statement to be declared effective under the 
Securities Act as promptly as practicable after the filing thereof, but in any 
event prior to the Effectiveness Date, and to keep such Registration Statement 
continuously effective under the Securities Act until such date as is the 
earlier of (x) the date when all Registrable Securities covered by such 
Registration Statement have been sold or (y) the date on which the Registrable 
Securities may be sold without any restriction pursuant to Rule 144 as 
determined by the counsel to the Company pursuant to a written opinion letter, 
addressed to the Company's transfer agent to such effect (the "Effectiveness 
Period"). 
 
     3. Registration Procedures. 
 
     In connection with the Company's registration obligations hereunder, the 
Company shall: 
 
     (a) Prepare and file with the Commission on or prior to the Filing Date, a 
Registration Statement on Form S-3 (or if the Company is not then eligible to 
register for resale the Registrable Securities on Form S-3 such registration 
shall be on another appropriate form in accordance herewith) in accordance with 
the method or methods of distribution thereof as specified by the Holders 
(except if otherwise directed by the Holders), and use its reasonable best 
efforts to cause the Registration Statement to become effective and remain 
effective as provided herein; provided, however, that not less than five (5) 
Business Days prior to the filing of the Registration Statement or any related 
Prospectus or any amendment or supplement thereto 
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(including any document that would be incorporated therein by reference), the 
Company shall (i) furnish to the Holders and any Special Counsel, copies of all 
such documents proposed to be filed, which documents (other than those 
incorporated by reference) will be subject to the review of such Holders and 
such Special Counsel, and (ii) cause its officers and directors, counsel and 
independent certified public accountants to respond to such inquiries as shall 
be necessary, in the reasonable opinion of Special Counsel, to conduct a 
reasonable investigation within the meaning of the Securities Act. Unless 
otherwise advised by outside counsel to the Company, the Company shall not file 
the Registration Statement or any such Prospectus or any amendments or 
supplements thereto to which the Holders of a majority of the Registrable 
Securities or any Special Counsel shall reasonably object in writing within 
three (3) Business Days of their receipt thereof. 
 
     (b) (i) Promptly prepare and file with the Commission such amendments, 
including post-effective amendments, to the Registration Statement as may be 
necessary to keep the Registration Statement continuously effective as to the 
applicable Registrable Securities for the Effectiveness Period; (ii) cause the 
related Prospectus to be amended or supplemented by any required Prospectus 
supplement, and as so supplemented or amended to be filed pursuant to Rule 424 
(or any similar provisions then in force) promulgated under the Securities Act; 
(iii) respond as promptly as practicable, but in no event later than ten (10) 
Business Days, to any comments received from the Commission with respect to the 
Registration Statement or any amendment thereto and as promptly as practicable 
provide the Holders true and complete copies of all correspondence from and to 
the Commission relating to the Registration Statement; and (iv) comply in all 
material respects with the provisions of the Securities Act and the Exchange Act 
with respect to the disposition of all Registrable Securities covered by the 
Registration Statement during the applicable period in accordance with the 
intended methods of disposition by the Holders thereof set forth in the 
Registration Statement as so amended or in such Prospectus as so supplemented. 
 
     (c) Notify the Holders of Registrable Securities to be sold and any Special 
Counsel as promptly as practicable (and, in the case of (i)(A) below, not less 
than five (5) days prior to such filing) and (if requested by any such Person) 
confirm such notice in writing no later than one (1) Business Day following the 
day (i)(A) when a Prospectus or any Prospectus supplement or post-effective 
amendment to the Registration Statement is filed; (B) when the Commission 
notifies the Company whether there will be a "review" of such Registration 
Statement and whenever the Commission comments in writing on such Registration 
Statement, and (C) with respect to the Registration Statement or any 
post-effective amendment, when the same has become effective; (ii) of any 
request by the Commission or any other Federal or state governmental authority 
for amendments or supplements to the Registration Statement or Prospectus or for 
additional information; (iii) of the issuance by the Commission of any stop 
order suspending the effectiveness of the Registration Statement covering any or 
all of the Registrable Securities or the initiation of any Proceedings for that 
purpose; (iv) if at any time any of the representations and warranties of the 
Company contained in any agreement contemplated hereby ceases to be true and 
correct in all material respects; (v) of the receipt by the Company of any 
notification with respect to the suspension of the qualification or exemption 
from qualification of any of the Registrable Securities for sale in any 
jurisdiction, or the initiation or threatening of any Proceeding for such 
purpose; and (vi) of the occurrence of any event that makes any statement made 
in the Registration Statement or Prospectus or any document 
 
 
                                      -4- 
 
 



 
 
 
incorporated or deemed to be incorporated therein by reference untrue in any 
material respect or that requires any revisions to the Registration Statement, 
Prospectus or other documents so that, in the case of the Registration Statement 
or the Prospectus, as the case may be, it will not contain any untrue statement 
of a material fact or omit to state any material fact required to be stated 
therein or necessary to make the statements therein, in the light of the 
circumstances under which they were made, not misleading. 
 
     (d) Use its reasonable best efforts to avoid the issuance of, or, if 
issued, obtain the withdrawal of, (i) any order suspending the effectiveness of 
the Registration Statement or (ii) any suspension of the qualification (or 
exemption from qualification) of any of the Registrable Securities for sale in 
any jurisdiction, at the earliest practicable moment. 
 
     (e) If requested by the Holders of a majority in interest of the 
Registrable Securities, (i) promptly incorporate in a Prospectus supplement or 
post-effective amendment to the Registration Statement such information as the 
Company reasonably agrees should be included therein and (ii) make all required 
filings of such Prospectus supplement or such post-effective amendment as soon 
as practicable after the Company has received notification of the matters to be 
incorporated in such Prospectus supplement or post-effective amendment. 
 
     (f) Furnish to each Holder and any Special Counsel, without charge, at 
least one conformed copy of each Registration Statement and each amendment 
thereto, including financial statements and schedules, all documents 
incorporated or deemed to be incorporated therein by reference, and all exhibits 
to the extent requested by such Person (including those previously furnished or 
incorporated by reference) promptly after the filing of such documents with the 
Commission. 
 
     (g) Promptly deliver to each Holder and any Special Counsel, without 
charge, as many copies of the Prospectus or Prospectuses (including each form of 
prospectus) and each amendment or supplement thereto as such Persons may 
reasonably request; and the Company hereby consents to the use of such 
Prospectus and each amendment or supplement thereto by each of the selling 
Holders in connection with the offering and sale of the Registrable Securities 
covered by such Prospectus and any amendment or supplement thereto in the manner 
described therein. 
 
     (h) Prior to any public offering of Registrable Securities, use its 
reasonable best efforts to register or qualify or cooperate with the selling 
Holders and any Special Counsel in connection with the registration or 
qualification (or exemption from such registration or qualification) of such 
Registrable Securities for offer and sale under the securities or Blue Sky laws 
of such jurisdictions within the United States as any Holder requests in 
writing, to keep each such registration or qualification (or exemption 
therefrom) effective during the Effectiveness Period and to do any and all other 
acts or things necessary or advisable to enable the disposition in such 
jurisdictions of the Registrable Securities covered by a Registration Statement 
in the manner described therein; provided, however, that the Company shall not 
be required to qualify generally to do business in any jurisdiction where it is 
not then so qualified or to take any action that would subject it to general 
service of process in any such jurisdiction where it is not then so subject or 
subject the Company to any material tax in any such jurisdiction where it is not 
then so subject. 
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     (i) Cooperate with the Holders to facilitate the timely preparation and 
delivery of certificates representing Registrable Securities to be sold pursuant 
to the Registration Statement, which certificates shall be free of all 
restrictive legends, and to enable such Registrable Securities to be in such 
denominations and registered in such names as any Holder may request in writing 
at least two (2) Business Days prior to any sale of Registrable Securities. 
 
     (j) Upon the occurrence of any event contemplated by Section 3(c)(vi), as 
promptly as practicable, prepare a supplement or amendment, including a 
post-effective amendment, to the Registration Statement or a supplement to the 
related Prospectus or any document incorporated or deemed to be incorporated 
therein by reference, and file any other required document so that, as 
thereafter delivered, neither the Registration Statement nor such Prospectus 
will contain an untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material 
fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein, 
in the light of the circumstances under which they were made, not misleading. 
 
     (k) Use its reasonable best efforts to cause all Registrable Securities 
relating to the Registration Statement to be listed on the Nasdaq SmallCap 
Market or any other securities exchange, quotation system or market, if any, on 
which similar securities issued by the Company are then listed as and when 
required pursuant to the Purchase Agreement. 
 
     (l) The Company may require each selling Holder to furnish to the Company 
information regarding such Holder and the distribution of such Registrable 
Securities as is required by law to be disclosed in the Registration Statement, 
and the Company may exclude from such registration the Registrable Securities of 
any such Holder who unreasonably fails to furnish such information within a 
reasonable time after receiving such request. 
 
     If the Registration Statement refers to any Holder by name or otherwise as 
the holder of any securities of the Company, then such Holder shall have the 
right to require (if such reference to such Holder by name or otherwise is not 
required by the Securities Act or any similar federal statute then in force) the 
deletion of the reference to such Holder in any amendment or supplement to the 
Registration Statement filed or prepared subsequent to the time that such 
reference ceases to be required. 
 
     Each Holder covenants and agrees that (i) it will not sell any Registrable 
Securities under the Registration Statement until it has received copies of the 
Prospectus as then amended or supplemented as contemplated in Section 3(g) and 
notice from the Company that such Registration Statement and any post-effective 
amendments thereto have become effective as contemplated by Section 3(c) and 
(ii) it and its officers, directors or Affiliates, if any, will comply with the 
prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act as applicable to them in 
connection with sales of Registrable Securities pursuant to the Registration 
Statement. 
 
     Each Holder agrees by its acquisition of such Registrable Securities that, 
upon receipt of a notice from the Company of the occurrence of any event of the 
kind described in Section 3(c)(ii), 3(c)(iii), 3(c)(iv), 3(c)(v) or 3(c)(vi), 
such Holder will forthwith discontinue disposition of such Registrable 
Securities under the Registration Statement until such Holder's receipt of the 
copies of the supplemented Prospectus and/or amended Registration Statement 
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contemplated by Section 3(j), or until it is advised in writing (the "Advice") 
by the Company that the use of the applicable Prospectus may be resumed, and, in 
either case, has received copies of any additional or supplemental filings that 
are incorporated or deemed to be incorporated by reference in such Prospectus or 
Registration Statement. 
 
     (m) If (i) there is material non-public information regarding the Company 
which the Company's Board of Directors (the "Board") reasonably determines to be 
not in the Company's best interest to disclose and which the Company is not 
otherwise required to disclose, or (ii) there is a significant business 
opportunity (including, but not limited to, the acquisition or disposition of 
assets (other than in the ordinary course of business) or any merger, 
consolidation, tender offer or other similar transaction) available to the 
Company which the Board reasonably determines not to be in the Company's best 
interest to disclose, then the Company may at any time following the date that 
is 30 business days following the effective date of the Registration Statement 
(x) suspend filing of a registration statement for a period not to exceed 30 
consecutive days or (y) suspend effectiveness of a registration statement for a 
period not to exceed 20 consecutive days; provided that the Company may not 
postpone or suspend effectiveness of a registration statement under this Section 
3(m) for more than 45 days in the aggregate during any 12 month period; 
provided, however, that no such postponement or suspension shall be permitted 
for consecutive 30 day periods arising out of the same set of facts, 
circumstances or transactions. 
 
     4. Registration Expenses. 
 
     All fees and expenses incident to the performance of or compliance with 
this Agreement by the Company, except as and to the extent specified in this 
Section 4, shall be borne by the Company whether or not the Registration 
Statement is filed or becomes effective and whether or not any Registrable 
Securities are sold pursuant to the Registration Statement. The fees and 
expenses referred to in the foregoing sentence shall include, without 
limitation, (i) all registration and filing fees (including, without limitation, 
fees and expenses (A) with respect to filings required to be made with the 
Nasdaq SmallCap Market and each other securities exchange or market on which 
Registrable Securities are required hereunder to be listed, (B) with respect to 
filing fees required to be paid to the National Association of Securities 
Dealers, Inc. and the NASD Regulation, Inc. and (C) in compliance with state 
securities or Blue Sky laws (including, without limitation, fees and 
disbursements of counsel for the Holders in connection with Blue Sky 
qualifications of the Registrable Securities and determination of the 
eligibility of the Registrable Securities for investment under the laws of such 
jurisdictions as the Holders of a majority of Registrable Securities may 
designate)), (ii) printing expenses (including, without limitation, expenses of 
printing certificates for Registrable Securities and of printing prospectuses if 
the printing of prospectuses is requested by the holders of a majority of the 
Registrable Securities included in the Registration Statement), (iii) messenger, 
telephone and delivery expenses, (iv) fees and disbursements of counsel for the 
Company, (v) Securities Act liability insurance, if the Company so desires such 
insurance, and (vi) fees and expenses of all other Persons retained by the 
Company in connection with the consummation of the transactions contemplated by 
this Agreement, including, without limitation, the Company's independent public 
accountants. In addition, the Company shall be responsible for all of its 
internal expenses incurred in connection with the consummation of the 
transactions contemplated by this Agreement (including, without limitation, all 
salaries and expenses of its officers and employees performing legal or 
accounting duties), the expense of any annual audit, the fees and expenses 
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incurred in connection with the listing of the Registrable Securities on any 
securities exchange as required hereunder. 
 
     5. Indemnification. 
 
     (a) Indemnification by the Company. The Company shall, notwithstanding any 
termination of this Agreement, indemnify and hold harmless each Holder, the 
officers, directors, agents, brokers (including brokers who offer and sell 
Registrable Securities as principal as a result of a pledge or any failure to 
perform under a margin call of Common Stock), investment advisors and employees 
of each of them, each Person who controls any such Holder (within the meaning of 
Section 15 of the Securities Act or Section 20 of the Exchange Act) and the 
officers, directors, agents and employees of each such controlling Person, to 
the fullest extent permitted by applicable law, from and against any and all 
losses, claims, damages, liabilities, costs (including, without limitation, 
costs of preparation and attorneys' fees) and expenses (collectively, "Losses"), 
as incurred, arising out of or relating to any untrue or alleged untrue 
statement of a material fact contained in the Registration Statement, any 
Prospectus or any form of prospectus or in any amendment or supplement thereto, 
or arising out of or relating to any omission or alleged omission of a material 
fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the statements therein 
(in the case of any Prospectus or form of prospectus or supplement thereto, in 
the light of the circumstances under which they were made) not misleading, 
except to the extent, but only to the extent, that (i) such untrue statements or 
omissions are based solely upon information regarding any Holder or any such 
other Indemnified Party furnished in writing to the Company by such Holder 
expressly for use therein and (ii) the foregoing indemnity agreement is subject 
to the condition that, insofar as it relates to any untrue statement, allegedly 
untrue statement, omission or alleged omission made in any preliminary 
prospectus but eliminated or remedied in the final prospectus (filed pursuant to 
Rule 424 under the Securities Act), such indemnity agreement shall not inure to 
the benefit of any Holder, underwriter, broker or other Person acting on behalf 
of holders of the Registrable Securities, from whom the Person asserting any 
loss, claim, damage, liability or expense purchased the Registrable Securities 
which are the subject thereof, if a copy of such final prospectus had been made 
available to such Person and such Holder, underwriter, broker or other Person 
acting on behalf of holders of the Registrable Securities and such final 
prospectus was not delivered to such Person with or prior to the written 
confirmation of the sale of such Registrable Securities to such Person. The 
Company shall notify the Holders promptly of the institution, threat or 
assertion of any Proceeding of which the Company is aware in connection with the 
transactions contemplated by this Agreement. 
 
     (b) Indemnification by Holders. Each Holder shall, severally and not 
jointly, indemnify and hold harmless the Company, its directors, officers, 
agents and employees, each Person who controls the Company (within the meaning 
of Section 15 of the Securities Act and Section 20 of the Exchange Act), and the 
directors, officers, agents and employees of such controlling Persons, to the 
fullest extent permitted by applicable law, from and against all Losses, as 
incurred, arising solely out of or based solely upon any untrue statement of a 
material fact contained in the Registration Statement, any Prospectus, or any 
form of prospectus, or arising solely out of or based solely upon any omission 
of a material fact required to be stated therein or necessary to make the 
statements therein (in the case of any Prospectus or form of prospectus or 
supplement thereto, in the light of the circumstances under which they were 
made) not misleading, to the extent, but only to the extent, that such untrue 
statement or omission is 
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contained in any information so furnished in writing by such Holder or other 
Indemnifying Party to the Company specifically for inclusion in the Registration 
Statement or such Prospectus. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained 
herein, each Holder shall be liable under this Section 5(b) for only that amount 
as does not exceed the net proceeds to such Holder as a result of the sale of 
Registrable Securities pursuant to such Registration Statement. 
 
     (c) Conduct of Indemnification Proceedings. If any Proceeding shall be 
brought or asserted against any Person entitled to indemnity hereunder (an 
"Indemnified Party"), such Indemnified Party promptly shall notify the Person 
from whom indemnity is sought (the "Indemnifying Party") in writing, and the 
Indemnifying Party shall assume the defense thereof, including the employment of 
counsel reasonably satisfactory to the Indemnified Party and the payment of all 
fees and expenses incurred in connection with defense thereof; provided, that 
the failure of any Indemnified Party to give such notice shall not relieve the 
Indemnifying Party of its obligations or liabilities pursuant to this Agreement, 
except (and only) to the extent that it shall be finally determined by a court 
of competent jurisdiction (which determination is not subject to appeal or 
further review) that such failure shall have proximately and materially 
adversely prejudiced the Indemnifying Party. 
 
     An Indemnified Party shall have the right to employ separate counsel in any 
such Proceeding and to participate in the defense thereof, but the fees and 
expenses of such counsel shall be at the expense of such Indemnified Party or 
Parties unless: (1) the Indemnifying Party has agreed in writing to pay such 
fees and expenses; or (2) the Indemnifying Party shall have failed promptly to 
assume the defense of such Proceeding and to employ counsel reasonably 
satisfactory to such Indemnified Party in any such Proceeding; or (3) the named 
parties to any such Proceeding (including any impleaded parties) include both 
such Indemnified Party and the Indemnifying Party, and such Indemnified Party 
shall have been advised by counsel (which shall be reasonably acceptable to the 
Indemnifying Party) that a conflict of interest is likely to exist if the same 
counsel were to represent such Indemnified Party and the Indemnifying Party (in 
which case, if such Indemnified Party notifies the Indemnifying Party in writing 
that it elects to employ separate counsel at the expense of the Indemnifying 
Party, the Indemnifying Party shall not have the right to assume the defense 
thereof and such counsel shall be at the expense of the Indemnifying Party). The 
Indemnifying Party shall not be liable for any settlement of any such Proceeding 
effected without its written consent. No Indemnifying Party shall, without the 
prior written consent of the Indemnified Party, effect any settlement of any 
pending Proceeding in respect of which any Indemnified Party is a party, unless 
such settlement includes an unconditional release of such Indemnified Party from 
all liability on claims that are the subject matter of such Proceeding. 
 
     All fees and expenses of the Indemnified Party (including reasonable fees 
and expenses to the extent incurred in connection with investigating or 
preparing to defend such Proceeding in a manner not inconsistent with this 
Section) shall be paid to the Indemnified Party, as incurred, within ten (10) 
Business Days of written notice thereof to the Indemnifying Party (regardless of 
whether it is ultimately determined that an Indemnified Party is not entitled to 
indemnification hereunder; provided, that the Indemnifying Party may require 
such Indemnified Party to undertake to reimburse all such fees and expenses to 
the extent it is finally judicially determined that such Indemnified Party is 
not entitled to indemnification hereunder). 
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     (d) Contribution. If a claim for indemnification under Section 5(a) or 5(b) 
is unavailable to an Indemnified Party because of a failure or refusal of a 
governmental authority to enforce such indemnification in accordance with its 
terms (by reason of public policy or otherwise), then each Indemnifying Party, 
in lieu of indemnifying such Indemnified Party, shall contribute to the amount 
paid or payable by such Indemnified Party as a result of such Losses, in such 
proportion as is appropriate to reflect the relative benefits received by the 
Indemnifying Party on the one hand and the Indemnified Party on the other from 
the offering of the Shares and Warrants. If, but only if, the allocation 
provided by the foregoing sentence is not permitted by applicable law, the 
allocation of contribution shall be made in such proportion as is appropriate to 
reflect not only the relative benefits referred to in the foregoing sentence but 
also the relative fault, as applicable, of the Indemnifying Party and 
Indemnified Party in connection with the actions, statements or omissions that 
resulted in such Losses as well as any other relevant equitable considerations. 
The relative fault of such Indemnifying Party and Indemnified Party shall be 
determined by reference to, among other things, whether any action in question, 
including any untrue or alleged untrue statement of a material fact or omission 
or alleged omission of a material fact, has been taken or made by, or relates to 
information supplied by, such Indemnifying Party or Indemnified Party, and the 
parties' relative intent, knowledge, access to information and opportunity to 
correct or prevent such action, statement or omission. The amount paid or 
payable by a party as a result of any Losses shall be deemed to include, subject 
to the limitations set forth in Section 5(c), any reasonable attorneys' or other 
reasonable fees or expenses incurred by such party in connection with any 
Proceeding to the extent such party would have been indemnified for such fees or 
expenses if the indemnification provided for in this Section were available to 
such party in accordance with its terms. 
 
     The parties hereto agree that it would not be just and equitable if 
contribution pursuant to this Section 5(d) were determined by pro rata 
allocation or by any other method of allocation that does not take into account 
the equitable considerations referred to in the immediately preceding paragraph. 
No Person guilty of fraudulent misrepresentation (within the meaning of Section 
11(f) of the Securities Act) shall be entitled to contribution from any Person 
who was not guilty of such fraudulent misrepresentation. 
 
     The indemnity and contribution agreements contained in this Section are in 
addition to any liability that the Indemnifying Parties may have to the 
Indemnified Parties. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary contained herein, 
the Holders shall be liable under this Section 5(d) for only that amount as does 
not exceed the net proceeds to such Holder as a result of the sale of 
Registrable Securities pursuant to such Registration Statement. 
 
     6. Rule 144. 
 
     As long as any Holder owns any Shares, the Company covenants to timely file 
(or obtain extensions in respect thereof and file within the applicable grace 
period) all reports required to be filed by the Company after the date hereof 
pursuant to Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Exchange Act. As long as any Holder 
owns any Shares, if the Company is not required to file reports pursuant to 
Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Exchange Act, it will prepare and furnish to the 
Holders and make publicly available in accordance with Rule 144(c) promulgated 
under the Securities Act annual and quarterly financial statements, together 
with a discussion of such financial statements in form and substance 
substantially similar to those that would otherwise be 
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required to be included in reports required by Section 13(a) or 15(d) of the 
Exchange Act, as well as any other information required thereby, in the time 
period that such filings would have been required to have been made under the 
Exchange Act. The Company further covenants that it will take such further 
action as any Holder may reasonably request, all to the extent required from 
time to time to enable such Person to sell the Shares without registration under 
the Securities Act within the limitation of the exemptions provided by Rule 144 
promulgated under the Securities Act, including providing any legal opinions 
relating to such sale pursuant to Rule 144. 
 
     7. Miscellaneous. 
 
     (a) Remedies. In the event of a breach by the Company or by a Holder, of 
any of their obligations under this Agreement, each Holder or the Company, as 
the case may be, in addition to being entitled to exercise all rights granted by 
law and under this Agreement, including recovery of damages, will be entitled to 
specific performance of its rights under this Agreement. The Company and each 
Holder agree that monetary damages would not provide adequate compensation for 
any losses incurred by reason of a breach by it of any of the provisions of this 
Agreement and hereby further agrees that, in the event of any action for 
specific performance in respect of such breach, it shall waive the defense that 
a remedy at law would be adequate. 
 
     (b) No Inconsistent Agreements. Neither the Company nor any of its 
subsidiaries has, as of the date hereof entered into, nor shall the Company or 
any of its subsidiaries, on or after the date of this Agreement, enter into any 
agreement with respect to its securities that is inconsistent with the rights 
granted to the Holders in this Agreement or otherwise conflicts with the 
provisions hereof. Except as disclosed in Schedule 2.1(c) of the Purchase 
Agreement, neither the Company nor any of its subsidiaries has previously 
entered into any agreement currently in effect granting any registration rights 
with respect to any of its securities to any Person. Without limiting the 
generality of the foregoing, without the written consent of the Holders of a 
majority of the then outstanding Registrable Securities held by the Holders, the 
Company shall not grant to any Person the right to request the Company to 
register any securities of the Company under the Securities Act unless the 
rights so granted are subject in all respects to the prior rights in full of the 
Holders set forth herein, and are not otherwise in conflict with the provisions 
of this Agreement. 
 
     (c) No Piggyback on Registrations. Neither the Company nor any of its 
security holders (other than the Holders in such capacity pursuant hereto or as 
disclosed on Schedule 2.1(c) of the Purchase Agreement) may include securities 
of the Company in the Registration Statement, and the Company shall not after 
the date hereof enter into any agreement providing such right to any of its 
securityholders, unless the right so granted is subject in all respects to the 
prior rights in full of the Holders set forth herein, and is not otherwise in 
conflict with the provisions of this Agreement. 
 
     (d) Amendments and Waivers. The provisions of this Agreement, including the 
provisions of this sentence, may not be amended, modified or supplemented, and 
waivers or consents to departures from the provisions hereof may not be given, 
unless the same shall be in writing and signed by the Company and the Holders of 
a majority of the Registrable Securities then outstanding and held by the 
Holders. 
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     (e) Intentionally Omitted. 
 
     (f) Notices. Any notice, demand, request, waiver or other communication 
required or permitted to be given hereunder shall be in writing and shall be 
effective (a) upon hand delivery by telecopy or facsimile at the address or 
number designated below (if delivered on a business day during normal business 
hours where such notice is to be received), or the first business day following 
such delivery (if delivered other than on a business day during normal business 
hours where such notice is to be received) or (b) on the second business day 
following the date of mailing by express courier service, fully prepaid, 
addressed to such address, or upon actual receipt of such mailing, whichever 
shall first occur. The addresses for such communications shall be: 
 
                             Delcath Systems, Inc. 
                             1100 Summer Street, 3rd Floor 
                             Stamford, Connecticut 06905 
                             Attention: President and Chief Executive Officer 
                             Tel. No.: (203) 323-8668 
                             Fax No.: (203) 961-0120 
 
with copies (which copies 
shall not constitute notice 
to the Company) to:          Murtha Cullina LLP 
                             Whitney Grove Square 
                             Two Whitney Avenue 
                             New Haven, Connecticut 06503 
                             Attention: Paul G. Hughes 
                             Tel. No.: (203) 772-7700 
                             Fax No.: (203) 772-7723 
 
If to any Holder:            At the address of such Holder set forth on Schedule 
                             I to this Agreement. 
 
Any party hereto may from time to time change its address for notices by giving 
written notice of such changed address to the other parties hereto. 
 
     (g) Successors and Assigns. This Agreement shall be binding upon and inure 
to the benefit of the parties and their successors and permitted assigns and 
shall inure to the benefit of each Holder and its successors and assigns. The 
Company may not assign this Agreement or any of its rights or obligations 
hereunder without the prior written consent of each Holder. Each Purchaser may 
assign its rights hereunder in the manner and to the Persons as permitted under 
the Purchase Agreement. 
 
     (h) Assignment of Registration Rights. The rights of each Holder hereunder, 
including the right to have the Company register for resale Registrable 
Securities in accordance with the terms of this Agreement, shall be 
automatically assignable by each Holder to any Affiliate of such Holder or any 
other Holder or Affiliate of any other Holder of all or a portion of 
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the Registrable Securities so long as at least 25,000 Registrable Securities are 
being assigned by such Holder and (i) the Holder agrees in writing with the 
transferee or assignee to assign such rights, and a copy of such agreement is 
furnished to the Company within a reasonable time after such assignment, (ii) 
the Company is, within a reasonable time after such transfer or assignment, 
furnished with written notice of (a) the name and address of such transferee or 
assignee, and (b) the securities with respect to which such registration rights 
are being transferred or assigned, (iii) following such transfer or assignment 
the further disposition of such securities by the transferee or assignees is 
restricted under the Securities Act and applicable state securities laws, (iv) 
at or before the time the Company receives the written notice contemplated by 
clause (ii) of this Section, the transferee or assignee agrees in writing with 
the Company to be bound by all of the provisions of this Agreement, and (v) such 
transfer shall have been made in accordance with the applicable requirements of 
the Purchase Agreement. In addition, each Holder shall have the right to assign 
its rights hereunder to any other Person with the prior written consent of the 
Company, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld. The rights to 
assignment shall apply to the Holders (and to subsequent) successors and 
assigns. 
 
     (i) Counterparts. This Agreement may be executed in any number of 
counterparts, each of which when so executed shall be deemed to be an original 
and, all of which taken together shall constitute one and the same Agreement. In 
the event that any signature is delivered by facsimile transmission, such 
signature shall create a valid binding obligation of the party executing (or on 
whose behalf such signature is executed) the same with the same force and effect 
as if such facsimile signature were the original thereof. 
 
     (j) Governing Law; Jurisdiction. This Agreement shall be governed by and 
construed in accordance with the internal laws of the State of New York, without 
giving effect to any of the conflicts of law principles which would result in 
the application of the substantive law of another jurisdiction. This Agreement 
shall not be interpreted or construed with any presumption against the party 
causing this Agreement to be drafted. The parties agree that venue for any 
dispute arising under this Agreement will lie exclusively in the state or 
federal courts located in New York County, New York, and the parties irrevocably 
waive any right to raise forum non conveniens or any other argument that New 
York is not the proper venue. The parties irrevocably consent to personal 
jurisdiction in the state and federal courts of the state of New York. The 
Company and each Purchaser consent to process being served in any such suit, 
action or proceeding by mailing a copy thereof to such party at the address in 
effect for notices to it under this Agreement and agrees that such service shall 
constitute good and sufficient service of process and notice thereof. Nothing in 
this Section 7(j) shall affect or limit any right to serve process in any other 
manner permitted by law. The Company and the Purchasers hereby agree that the 
prevailing party in any suit, action or proceeding arising out of or relating to 
the Registrable Securities, this Agreement, the Warrants or the Purchase 
Agreement, shall be entitled to reimbursement for reasonable legal fees from the 
non-prevailing party. 
 
     (k) Cumulative Remedies. The remedies provided herein are cumulative and 
not exclusive of any remedies provided by law. 
 
     (l) Severability. If any term, provision, covenant or restriction of this 
Agreement is held to be invalid, illegal, void or unenforceable in any respect, 
the remainder of the terms, provisions, covenants and restrictions set forth 
herein shall remain in full force and 
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effect and shall in no way be affected, impaired or invalidated, and the parties 
hereto shall use their reasonable efforts to find and employ an alternative 
means to achieve the same or substantially the same result as that contemplated 
by such term, provision, covenant or restriction. It is hereby stipulated and 
declared to be the intention of the parties that they would have executed the 
remaining terms, provisions, covenants and restrictions without including any of 
such that may be hereafter declared invalid, illegal, void or unenforceable. 
 
     (m) Headings. The headings herein are for convenience only, do not 
constitute a part of this Agreement and shall not be deemed to limit or affect 
any of the provisions hereof. 
 
 
                  [REMAINDER OF PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK] 
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     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Registration Rights 
Agreement to be duly executed by their respective authorized persons as of the 
date first indicated above. 
 
                                       DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. 
 
 
                                       By:    /M. S. KOLY 
                                          ------------------------------ 
                                          Name: M.S. Koly 
                                          Title: President and Chief Executive 
                                                 Officer 
 
 
                                      PURCHASER: 
 
 
                                       By: 
                                          ----------------------------- 
                                          Name: 
                                          Title: 
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     IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have caused this Registration Rights 
Agreement to be duly executed by their respective authorized persons as of the 
date first indicated above. 
 
                                       DELCATH SYSTEMS, INC. 
 
 
                                       By: 
                                          ------------------------------ 
                                          Name: M.S. Koly 
                                          Title: President and Chief Executive 
                                                 Officer 
 
 
                                      PURCHASER: 
 
 
                                       By: 
                                          ----------------------------- 
                                          Name: 
                                          Title:  NEW ENGLAND PARTNERS CAPITAL, 
                                                  L.P. 
 
                                                  By: NEP Capital LLC 
 
                                                  Its: General Partner 
 
                                                  By: /s/ JOHN F ROUSSEAU, JR. 
                                                     ------------------------- 
                                                  Its:  President 
 
 
                                      -15- 
 
 



 
 
 
                                   Schedule I 
                               List of Purchasers 
 
 
 
New England Partners Capital, L.P. 
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                                   Schedule II 
           Securities Allowed to be Included on Registration Statement 
 
1.   Shares of Common Stock issued upon consummation of the transactions 
     contemplated by the Common Stock Purchase Agreement dated as of November 
     24, 2004 by and among the Company and the purchasers listed on Exhibit A 
     thereto or issuable upon exercise of warrants issued in connection with 
     such Purchase Agreement or shares of Common Stock issuable upon the 
     exercise of warrants issued to the placement agent in connection with the 
     transactions contemplated by such Purchase Agreement. 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
                                                                    EXHIBIT 23.1 
 
 
 
 
            CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT REGISTERED PUBLIC ACCOUNTING FIRM 
 
 
We consent to the incorporation by reference in the Registration Statement on 
Form S-3 of our report dated February 11, 2004 (March 22, 2004 with respect to 
Note 6) on our audits of the financial statements of Delcath Systems, Inc. (the 
"Company") as of December 31, 2003 and for each of the years in the two-year 
period ended December 31, 2003 and for the period from August 5, 1988 
(inception) to December 31, 2003. 
 
 
 
 
/s/ EISNER LLP 
- -------------------- 
Eisner LLP 
 
 
New York, NY 
December 27, 2004 
 
 
 
 
 



 
                                POWER OF ATTORNEY 
 
     We, the undersigned officers and directors of Delcath Systems, Inc., a 
Delaware corporation (the "Company"), hereby severally constitute and appoint M. 
S. Koly and Paul M. Feinstein, and each of them singly, our true and lawful 
attorneys with full power to them, and each of them singly, and with full powers 
of substitution and resubstitution, to sign for us and in our names in the 
capacities indicated below, the Registration Statement on Form S-3 relating to 
the public offer of shares of the Company's common stock, par value $0.01, and 
any and all pre-effective and post-effective amendments to said Registration 
Statement, and generally to do all such things in our names and on our behalf in 
our capacities as officers and directors to enable the Company to comply with 
the provisions of the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, and all requirements 
of the Securities and Exchange Commission, hereby ratifying and confirming our 
signatures as they may be signed by our attorneys, or either of them, or their 
substitute or substitutes, to said Registration Statement and any and all 
amendments thereto. 
 
 
 
 
              Signature                                 Title                             Date 
 
                                                                           
       M. S. KOLY                        President and Chief Executive          December 27, 2004 
- -----------------------------            Officer (Principal Executive           ----------------- 
M. S. Koly                               Officer) and Director 
 
 
    PAUL M. FEINSTEIN                    Chief Financial Officer (Principal     December 27, 2004 
- -----------------------------            Financial and Accounting Officer)      ----------------- 
Paul M. Feinstein 
 
 
SAMUEL HERSCHKOWITZ                      Chairman and Director                  December 27, 2004 
- -----------------------------                                                   ----------------- 
Samuel Herschkowitz, M.D. 
 
 
   MARK A. CORIGLIANO                    Director                               December 27, 2004 
- -----------------------------                                                   ----------------- 
Mark A. Corigliano 
 
 
   DANIEL ISDANER                        Director                               December 27, 2004 
- ------------------------------                                                  ----------------- 
Daniel Isdaner 
 
 
   VICTOR NEVINS                         Director                               December 27, 2004 
- -------------------------------                                                 ----------------- 
Victor Nevins 
 
 
 
 
 


